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entitled "A Trap For Intellectuals" which concerned itself

with MeCarthyism,

An article concerning the United Mine Workers
in West Virginia by JOSEPH NORTH was captioned "King Bradley

&nd the Sons of Daniel Boone,"

Three poems in megory of
the ROSENBERGS were written by MARTHA MILLET, JZKBRANDRETH,

and A. Bn MGIL.

. N
An article by PHILIP EVERGOOD concerned the

drawings of CHARLES WHITE, and a poem "In Proise of H

was written by CH
Lorca," by GEQORGEA
killed in Spain in 19364 :; .

ES HUMBOLDT,

istory"

An article, "The Living
ESON concerned an individual who was

A book review by DOXEY 4, WILKERSON concerned
"Letters to Americans: 1848-1895" by KARL MARX and FREDERICK

ENGELS, Other book revieows were by SHIRLEY GRAHAM

ELIZABETH LAWSON

Advertisements for "
"Jewish Life" an

bublicationsg of New Ce

and
Scilence ang Society",

ntury appear in this

The September, 1953 issue contained en erticle by

LOUIS ARAGON, datelined in Peris, and conce

of' the ROSENBERGS.

rmed the eXecution

&4 story by RUTH STEINBERG wos entitled

"One Enchented Evening.," A, B, MLGIL's erticle, "Culture
and Colonialism" concérned British"Imperialism."

A new feature wasg introduced
entitled "American Document" which would
aspects of our heritage and 1llumingtin
The first feature wag taken from a nove
cntitled "The Indestructible" by GEORGE

!!s

4

« 10 -

A Peep. &t ?olynesian ifel
- originally bublished in kngland in 1846

and his Union" wag discussed by JUSEPH :
\HITCHCOCK concerned
nds, - -

cience; Art, and Superstructu;e" was written
by EMILE BURNS and book roviews moms by IRAMWAL

in this issue

recall negleeted :
vitel problgms today,n
by HERMANKGELVILLE
» Whith was il
"The Sovict Writer— ]
K and a poem
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Coleman testified before the McCarthy Committes on December 8 and 9,
1953 A review of the attached Photostat of the transcript of the hearings

~reflects Coleman denied ever having been a member of the Young Commmist Isague

(ICL) and that he saw Julius Rosenberg at Fort Monmouth after their greduation I

from College of the City of New York (CCNY). He admitted attending one YCL

meoting at CCNY with Julius Rosenberg. He admitted removing documents from

<=\ Prans Signal Laboratory in 1946, some of which were classified, but he demied

! AN spdonage and said documents were removed for further study at home. Coleman

iy . admitted kmowing Morton Sobell, convicted espionage agent, as a classmate at -

V4 . "CONY and admitted £i1ling out an Arny Security Questionnaire for Sobell when
(9 - Sobell ‘'was employed at Reeves Instrument Company in 1947, Sussman testified-

SINOPSIS:

on December 8, 1953, that Colemen was a member of the YCL at CCNY, and he bad .
furnished this information to the Federal Bureau of Investigation prior to \\ _
sman, 3
!

the Rosenberg trial. Bureau files fail to reflect this information and Sus

when reinterviewed on 12/15/53 and 1/4/54, stated this was his opinion only and

could offer no basis for his opinion, Fred J. Kitty, presently under indictment |

. for Fraud Against the Govermment in denying YCL membership in a Personnel Security 0o

Questionnaire, testified on December 9, 1953, that Coleman had requested classifie ~

information from him while Coleman was in the Unmited States Marine Corps from '

1944 to 1946, & he furnished same. letters.from Kitty to Coleman were found - fv)

by Counter Intelligence Corps, United States Army, in permissive search of ()]

. Coleman's apartmeut in 1946, although Sepator McCarthy stated these lstters had =
WW}' Cohn, Chief Counsel, McCarthy Comnittee, sald - § ¥ ¢l

tes 6f Sussman and Coleman would be furnished to the Department of Justice < Pag

for Grand Jury Actione Department advised by Bulet dated December 22, 1953, -

Above testimony naﬁﬁgdshed in public hearings. . % a }

, : : : - e

. ) B4

It is recommended that Mr. Nichols contact Roy Cohn and arrangs to have 3

record corrected (vol. 145, page 14705) where Semator McCarthy made the statement,

to Fred Kitty that the FBI showed him letters they had intercepted, These letters i
were cbiained by Counter Intelligence Corps agents during permissive segrch 7 5

Colemant's apartment in 1946, S R L - - j-‘
ORAnTS Aper .  SBECORDED-ug /97 ~3 "2 =/
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Additional investigation is being conducted by . field to resolve the
question of Coleman's membership in Young Communist League and the Department is
being currently advised, '

DETATLS: : . ,

On December 8, 1953, Aaron Hyman Colemsn testified before the NcCarthy

Committee that he held the position of Chief of Systems Section, Evans
til January, 1952, at which time he was assigned to the Signal

School, Fort Mommouih,. Coleman stated that in his -previous testimony before
the Committee, and in his interviews with the FBI, he had endeavored to tell
the truth and again denied he had ever belonged to the Young Communist League
(ICL). He also reaffirmed previous testimony that he had not seen Julius Rosenber
since they both graduated from College of the City of New York (CCNY).

Coleman's testimony was interrupted to take testimony from Nathan
Sussman, who testified he was a member of the YCL from 1935 to 1938 at CCNY.
Sussman identified Julius Rosenberg, Morton Scbell, Joel Barr and Aaron
Coleman as fellow members of the YCL at CCNY. He also stated Morris:
Savitsky and Nathan Shoiket were members of the YClL.. Sussman further
stated he had furnished this information concerning the above members of
' the YCL to the FBI prior to the trial of Julius Rosenberge

‘ ' A review of Bureau files and New York office files fails to reflsct
that Sussman advised the FBI that Coleman was a YCL mémber. You will recall
that Sussman cooperated in all interviews conducted in January and March of
1951 and identified Julius Rosenberg as a member of the Commmmist Party and

volunteered to appear as a witness at the Rosenberg trial, Sussman was
reinterviewed by Bureau agents on December 15, 1953, and January 4y 1954, and
advised that it was his opinion Coleman probably was a YCL msmber although he

could not elaborate on this point and could not offer any basis for this opinion.

. Roy Cohn, Chief Counsel, McCarthy Cammittes, read from the trial

record of the Rosenberg trial when Rosenberg, on re-direct examinstion

stated he met Aaron Coleman subsequent to graduation at CCNY at Fort Monmouth,

Senator McCarthy stated that testimony would be forwarded to the Department of
stice with the recommendation that it be sent to a Federal Grand Jurye

MeCarthy stated that he wanted to make it clear that the FBI "had dome a

.thorough job of investigating and has reported fully to the military forceses."

Cohn stated he assumed the information about Coleman's YCIL nmembership was

furnished by the Bureau to the Army, and it was important to determine who

in the Army received this information and why nothing had been done,

he Evans Signal Iaboratory from 1942 to 1945. He admitted membership in
the YCL &t Cooper Union between 1938 and 1941. Kitty testified he worked under

0 é Z Fred Joseph Kitty testified on December 9, 1953, that he worked for

| | /00 -35550 /8L
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Coleman from 1942 to 1944 at which time Coleman entered the United States
Marine Corps. Kitty testified Coleman requested from him radar and

classified material fram Evans Laboratory while Coleman was in the Marine

Corps and that he, Kitty, sent such material to him through the mails., Kitty
Lalso testified he was aware the FBI was in.possession of some of the letters he
sent to Coleman, Senator McCarthy asked Kitty if at the time the FBI questioned
him did the FBI show him letters they intercepted and Kitty answered in the
affirmative, It is noted that this mail was not intercepted but was obtained
by CIC agents during a permissive search of the Coleman apartment in 1946

and made available to the Bureau by CICe Kitty also testified he had no
information as to the disposition made by Coleman of the information he
furnished him, Kitty is presently under indictment for Fraud Against the

j Govermment for denying !cg membership on & Personnel Security Questiomaire

f:}led with the Bendix Aviation Corporation.

\ On December 9, 1953, Coleman was again questioned concerning the

documents found in his home by CIC agents during a permissive search in .

\\ 1946, As you are sware Coleman was given a ten day suspension by the Signal
Corps in 1946 for unautherized removal of classified documents from the
Evans Signal Laboratory. At the time of this search letters from Fred Kitty
were found in Coleman's apartment indicating Kitty sent information to
Coleman while Coleman was in the Marines, Coleman described the material
found in his spartment as being composed of documents he removed from the
Iaboratory, some documents he obtained in the Marine Corps and some personal
notes he had made, Coleman admitted he may have violated Army regutltions for
safeguarding military information but demied he violated the Espionage Act.
He claimed he removed the documents to work on a project to which he was
assigned. Coleman admitted knowing Morton Sobell at CCNY. You will recall
Sobell was tried as a co-conspirator with the Roserbergs and sentenced to
thirty yearss Coleman said he met Sobell at General Ek ctric, Reeves
Instrument Company and Evans Signel laboratory on chance meetings. Coleman
denied knowing Sobell furnished his name as a reference when applying for a job
at Reeves until recently. Hs admitted he received a security questionnaire from
the 1st Army about Scbell and replied he had known Sobell for ten years and

') knew no derogatory information about him, Coleman denied ever seeing Julius
,.Rosonberg at Fort Mommouth and stated that he was in Panama from July to late

r———

November or December, 1940, which included the period Julius Rosenberg was at
Fort Mommouth at training school,

Coleman specifically denied msmﬁ's testimony that he was a member
0 s of the YCL. - |

Coleman admitted he did not tell the FBI on the first interview that °
he knew Rosenberg was a Commmist and had solieited him to join the Commnist
Party. He said he did not state this until specifically asked. o

Y
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Cohn stated the testimony would be referred to the Justice Department
on three points.

le False statements to the FBI.
2, Ths Sussman testimony.
3. The testimony of Julius Rosenberg at his trial. .

: Cohn stated he would leave open question of statements Coleman made
.in his recommendations for Sobell, Cohn sald he assumed the Department would
taks this record as a start and with the aid of FBI investigation determine
the tme facts. -
[ The facte concerning the discrepancy between the testimonmy of Coleman
and Sussman and Cohn's statement he would refer this matter to the Department
of Justice weres furnished to Aseistant Attorney Gemeral (Olney by letter of
December 22, 195B.

Additional instructions have been furnished to the fisld to interview
other former YCL members in an effort to resolve this question of Coleman's
J membership, . . . ‘ .
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- will tell you, Mr. Green; Mr. Coleman can step aside now,; and
-as 1 explained to you, we wanted to get this background in,
.and we are going to hear some other witnesses. We would like

"= *Mr. Coleman to stay 1in the room and hear them, too, and tlen

~when they are through we will recall Mr. Coleman, and you,
-~ and if there is any statement that Mpr . . Coleman wants to make,
-we want to remind you of the committee rulé that that should
be submitted to the Chair, I think the rule is 24 hours in
~advance of the giving of that statement. I do not know whether

Q . &14680
‘I do not have to hold Mr. Coleman on for this, but I
a
%
Q
3
5
!

“you anticipate one or not.
MR. GREEN: Quite obviQusiy that is impossible, beceuse
“we came down here withoﬂt’é secretarial staff.
MR. COHN: You talk to me after the hearing, Mr. Green,
.and 1f there is difficulty on that, tell me about it, and I

-will take it up with the Chair and see if we can get that

e _.a‘.._... iy

“rule wailved and any other accommodations we can give you along

those lines we will be glad to do that.

A,MR JGREEN: That will be fine.

MR. COHN: Mr. Chairman, before the next witness is

called, in view of Mr. Coleman's reaffirmation of his testi-

mony 1n executive session, the following testimony becomes

extremely important, and I would like to read 1t into the

record at this point. The 1ssue here is whether or not

Mr. Coleman bad continued his association with Julius Roscnberg,

Y,
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who was conbicted and executed for conspiracy'to‘commit esplo-
nage in the Southern District of New York, following their

~days at City College. vTo that effect, Mr. Coleman testified

as follows; I read from page 637:

"Let me ask you this, Mr. Coleman. Did you see

Julius Rosenberg at all after you left college?

“"Mr. Coleman: ;Nd, sir, I have never seen him or
heard from him or corresponded with him.
‘Question: "Did you see him after you attended
- the Young Communist League meeting with him?"
. Answer: ™I believe I did in my class."

" Question: "Did you see him thereafter?"

. . o IR IR R ALY
BEVE L L BT RPN SR ¥ YT R0V PR P ‘

Answer: "Never."

I am reading from page 639:

" "The Chéirman: ¥hen did you say you first went to

the Signal Corps?
-~ "Mr. Coleman: In March of 1939,
_."The Chairman: March of 19397

"Mr, Coleman: Yes, sir.

"The Chairman: You knew Rosenberg was vorking there
in the early 1940's, did you?

"Mr. Coleman: I did not, no, sir.

"The Chairman: Did you ever learn Rosenberg was

working for the Signal Corps?

3 .14 u

wma e~ Colenan: - Ney-giry I did not."
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N

- THE CHAIRhan May I suggest, Mr. Cohn, at this point;
that we ask the‘witness whether 6r not he questions the fact

"that these questions were asked and the answers made as read

by counsel?

e ek sk sk .

MR. COLEMAN: I am sorry, I did not hear thati

THE CHAIRMAN: 1If, as this testimony is read, Mr. Coleman
and Mr. Green, 1f you take issue with .the correctness of the - i

~transcript, you will promptly notify counsel. Otherwise, we

-will assume that this is as you remember the testimony also.

o i a6 SO I e s A e DA S B L S NI

~ MR. COLEMAN: On the last point, I believe the first time

that I learned --

.. THE CHAIRMAN: I am not asking you the questions now.

ABR A
s i G e A e

""MR, COLEMAN: I think on the last question, I am not
sure.
i < ~ MR. COHN: I will read lf again.
~THE CHAIRMAN: All we want to know is if there is any-
~thing wrong in the stenographic minutes here.

~COHN: (Reading)

~4'The Chairman: When did you say you first went to

Signal Corps?

e ~ "Mr. Coleman: In March of 1939.
"The Chairman: March of 1939?
"Mr, Coleman: Yes, sir.

"The Chairman: You knew Rosenberg was working there

in the early 1940's, did you?

AR e o NN ML W LT TR L = whs Y L b e S me e 76wt




14,683
"Mr. Coleman: I did not, no, sir.

"The Chairman: Did you ever learn Rosenberg was

working for the Signal Corps?

"Mr, Coleman: No, sir, I did not."

|
- um

Now, let me read the next one to you, and maybe that will

| 6 é l
|

:clarify something,'énd then you can comment on the whole thing.

‘THE CHAIRMAN: While you are looking for that, may I

i ¢y AL NI -

say, Mr. Green, that we have completely reliable reporters,

and they use the utmost caution, and there is no question in

the mind of the Chair that this is an exact transcript. How-
~ever, I think in fairness to the witness, he should be entitled

.~to comment if he thinks at any place the stenographic reporter

‘misquoted him,

DAL 4. s e . L L

MR. COHN: Reading from page 684:

"The Chairman: When did you last see sr. Roscnberg?
"Mir. Coleman: 1In this class, in my senior year, I
last saw Mr. Rosenberg.
"The Chairman: You never saw him after that?
; —’.1;._ m:’* '..:2-:";.'—' Soem oo : e : C
“Mr. Coleman: No, sir, I did not.

"The Chairman: You did not know that he worked at

_.f the Signal Corps?
"Mr. Coleman: No, sir, I did not.

"The Chairman: When did you first lcarn that he

worked at the Signal Corps?

"Mr. Coleman:

G L N3 S e & v i e e e

Whepn I rcecad about his arrest ip ~he
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newspapers."
Is there anything in here which You say was an inaccurate
taking down in the notes, of what you said?
MR . COLEMAN: No, sir. That is all you wanted to know?
- THE CHAIRMAN: That is all. You will be called back,
A s0 do not leave the room.
MR. COLEMAN: (npe point --
THE CHAIRMAN: I do not want any spcech from you. I

merely called you back here to give you a chance to tel. -

7 5% 1f you were inaccurately quoted by the stenographic reporter;
| % and if you were, tell us, and if not, I will hear from you
! later,
ﬂ 1 think for the record at this time we should make
‘;i it clear that we have been getting what I consider govod coop-

eration from the Army, and all of the individuals who will be
' questioned here as to their alleged communist activities !'.. ¢
been individuals who have been in the Signal Corps for a
number of years; and the Army has indicated that they are just
. as anxious to get to the bottom of this as we are. Is not
that correct, Mr. Cohn?

MR. COHN: Yes, Mr. Chairman, absolutcly.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thatis the present adainisiration of the

Army .
MR. COHN: That is correct.

Now, Mr. Chairman, thc¢ next witness is Nathan Susgman.




MR. CORN: {n New Yor. and when was .at?

MR. SUSSMAM: In Octoober of 1940, to April of 13942,

MR. COHEN: That is your only Governament employment?

MR. SUSSMAN: VYes, sir, Federal Governneat.

MR. COHN: Now, Mr. Sussman, have you ever bheen a com-
munist?

MR. SUSSMAN: Yes, sir, I have,

MR. COHN: And during what years were you ¢ communist,
covering all pbases of your communist activity?

MR . SUSSMAN: Well, betveen 1235 and 1940, amd in 1944
to February of 1945.

MR. COHN: VNow, taking the period froml3j5 to 1940. when
you were a comnmunist, did you beclong to any comuunist organi-
zations?

MR . SUSSMAN: Yes. sir, the Young Communisi Leasue.

MR. COHN: And where did you belong to the Young Com-
munist League?

MR. SUSSMAN: From 1935 to 1938 at City College.

MR. COHN: From 1935 to 1938 at City Collcwre?

MR . SUSSMAN: Yes, sir.

MR. COHN: You were a student at City College at that
tine?

MR . SUSSMANWN: That is correct.

MR. COHN: Did you know a man named Julius foscnberg?

MR . SUSSMAW:. Ves, sir, I did.
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« MR, COEAN: Thatis tﬁe convicted atom spy?
MR. SUSSMAN: Yes. |
MR. COHN: W¥as Julius Rosenberg a communist?

- MR, SUSSMAN: He was a member of the Young Communist

MR. COBN: He was a member of the Young Coﬁmunist'League?
MR, SUSSMAN: Yes;.sir.

MR. COHN: Did you know gpfton Sobell at City College?

MR

. SUSSMAN: Yes, sir, 1 did.

MR. COHN: 1I refer to Morton Sobeil, convicted with

!‘*”R;§ehbé£§, of conépiraéy‘fo bommit éspiohage and sentenced to
b‘h._xs30.years;f§!as Horton:Sobell a member of the Young Communist
- League? | ) . | -

MR. SUSSMAN: He was.

MR, COHN. Did you know Joel Barr?

MR, SUSSMAN: Yes, I did.

.:;ﬁ§%§¥R?TCOHN;TﬁAud_Joel Barr, was he at City College?

. MR, SUSSHAN: Yes.

.~ ROE DOARTRNARN TS A ba

MR, CéHN; W;é hc a;;émsér.of thé §6Q;é:Commuhist.League?
MR. SUSSMAN: He was.

MR. COHN: Did you know Aaron Coleman?

MR. SUSSMAN: Yes, sir, I did.

MR, COHN: Was he a student at City College?

MR. SUSSMAN:  Yes, sir, he was.

& MR, COHN: Was he a member o£ the Yquwg Communist Leaguc?

e
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HR. COHN' Was he likewise in the Young Communist League?
MR. SUSSMAN: Yes; . -
MR. COBN: ¥r. Savitsky,and Mr. Shoiket have been»subpoe-
""" 'naed and we have asked that they appeer-before the commitice
* tomorrow or Thursday, as 800D as we can hear them
Now Mr, Sussman; 1s‘ltMa\faet that some two or three'
years ago, ‘prior to the Rosenberg trial,-you furnished the
tuFBI with information concerning your Cemmunist activities
. -and toldrthe FBI aboﬁt the fact that Rosenberg, Sobell, Cole-
man, ‘and the others you have mentioned were in the Young
-Communist League? ‘ 4
ljﬂé. SUéSMAN:‘ffee} si;.i :
MR, CQHN: You gave them that information at that time?
MR. SUSSMAN: Yes, sir.
'THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Sussman, we will want to call you

back at some future time, and we appreciate your making ar-

rangements to be here We know you have ofheéreegégemeﬂﬁeifor

mxf?EHei“ i’d;ﬁ wtll wanf'toicali‘fee'eack at eome future time.
Counsel will be 1n‘toech with.you.

MR. COHN: Thank you very much.

MR. GREEN: I am aware that it is pot in accordance with
the customary practice, but may I ask the witness a couple of
questions?

THE CHAIRMAN: You can submit them in writing to the

R
.2 T R AL T SO BT st 30 e o e s
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Chair. The rules of the commltuee; auup»c, enaninsus; i1y, are
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~ -'that cognsél will not be entitled to cross exami;e any
- wltness, and he may, however,-submit questions to the Cbai?,
ﬁnd we will ask them of the witness.

MR, COHN: We will be glad to do that, Mr. Green. We

will put that on the agenda and anything along those linos
-you yant. |

" MR. GREEN: Then may I have not;cedbflthe following
-appearance of the witness, so that I may present such quos-~

-~tions?

* ) . R -+ 45 . o
2 + * - P N .
RO , L
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MR. COHN: You certainly may.

"
2 THE CHAIRMAN: How much time would you want, 48 hours?
MR, GREEN: I should think so. ,_.' | ’

- MR . COHN:» ﬂe~;111 b;t that on the agenda of things we
z ‘have to taik'about,“and we will make arrangements for ques-

-tions to be submitted.
-Now, Mr. Chairman, at this time in view of Mr. Coleman's
w....... Bworn testimony that he was never a member of the Young _

3 ... .-~ Communist League, and now in view of the testimony of Mr. q-
- R S S e N ' R A . N

i; “zji;sﬁssman that Mr.iCoiéﬁAn‘;;s.intfaéi amm;hbef‘Oflfhc féﬁgg:i 

) ﬁj% . Communist League, with Mr. Sussman, with Julius Rosenberg,
o
and Sobgll, and Barr, and the others nentionéd, Savitsky and
Sholket -- and Rosenberg has been excuted; and Barr, the record
will note, according to the best information we have been able

to obtain, has been named in public testimeny as a meumber of

el L PR T IO U

the Rosenberg ring and named in testimony before this committec

v ordliionas > SRRERINtRded
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~and other places; and Barr has left this country, and accord-

- 14,692

ing to our best information is behind the iron curtain at
.this time and, of coufsa, unavailable to the committee.
Sobell, of course, is serving a 30-year term for ébn— i

- spiracy to commit espionagé,,ln‘Alcatraz. Shoiket and Savitsky 1

-have been subpoenaed and will appear before the committee;
.and as far as Mr. ‘-Surrene 1is concerned, the best information
- "“"he committee has is that Surrene, as you know, Mr. Chairman,

-0f course worked down at Fért Monmouth, as did Joel Barr;

RPN TENTARATRIT S e PR S L

3and Surrene,according to our best information, has likewise

*~§11ed this country and s behind the iron curtain in the Soviet

_zUnion at this time. Mrs, Surrene is in this céuntry, and we
.“shaie subpoenaed her to appear before the committee.
'~ Now, Mr. Chairman, in view of the direct conflict in
~testimony, and in view of Sussman's sworn testimony that

-Mr. Coleman was a member ofbthe'?oung Communist League, I

PR A i\grthu.uwa}ﬂtl‘ é&ﬂﬁv‘p b

-want to go to another point that we think is of the utmost

“+Timportance. ", That 18, of course, Mr. Coleman's connection

I read to the Chair before Mr, Coleman's sworn testimony;
and I would like to read that briefly again, if I might. The

.committee was inquiring, you might recall, to ascertain the

extent of Coleman's connection with Rosenberg, and particularly
*- .. -whether or not they knew each other while they we;e both with

the Signal Corps. The question was, page 637:

S - - <
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‘YLet me ask you this: Did you see Julius Rosenberg

at all after you left college?

~~"Mp, Coleman: No, sir. I have never seen him or

hegrd from him orucor:esponded withlhim."
Page 639:
 he Cbairman? ‘Wgeh d1d you sa} you first went to
.the Signal Corpsé .
"Mr, Coleman: In Harcﬁ of 1939.
- "The Chairmaﬁ} March of 19397
A "Mr. Coleman: Yes, sir.

" The Chairman: ° You knew Rosenberg was working

g o MR Sy 5 R AT i

" -there in the early 1940's,-did you?

-y i

" "Mr, Coleman: . I did not, no, sir.

“"The Chairmané_sDid you ever learn Rosenberg was
working for the Signal Corps?
"Mr, Coleman: ANo, sir, I did not."

»?ﬁﬁf¢;=jsvaow,:I might state that this position of Mr. Coleman's,

- -

Z.o+pamely, that any connection or contact with Rosenberg ended
‘m R e T AT . el - - c . - . . P . - X
';;!i % ..1in City College, that he never met him down at Fort Monmouth,
o ‘was 80 strongly emphasized by Mr. Coleman that when some of
the New York newspapers contained statements that Coleman
had in fact seen Rosenberg at Monmouth and was in fact a
- -friend of Rosenberg's after college days and knew him and
had seen him after college days, Mr. Coleman through his

L i

ssrbgijigel.,. Mr.. Green,.sent_letters to the newspapers demanding. . _
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1 have specifically in my hand a letter from Mr. Green

of October 31, 1953, to Norma Abrams of the New York Daily

News, in which with reference to a statement 1n the Daily

‘;“Kews that Mr. Coleman was an admitted close triend of executed
‘atom 8py Julius Rosenberg, Mr. Green stntes ‘to the Daily
News, on authorization of his client: "\ |

"Mr., Coleman was never at any time : close friend
.0of Rosenberg, and has never admitted tbaﬁ he was. Rosen-
berg was a classmate of Mr. Coleman in City College in
New York and they never saw or communicated with each
wother in any manner after Mr. Coleman's graduation in
1938." i | | ‘ :
'JTHE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Cohn, do you bave a witness to dis-

- pute those facts? . .

MR. COHN: Yes. We do not have a live witness, but we
~have the testimony of Julius Rosenberg himself,; which was
given at his trial in New York when he was on trial for con~j'

“*75§1racy to commit espionage, for which crime he was convicted

and executed.

THE CHAIRMAN: I may say that the testimony from the

R b o s 1% A SRS Aade .  Eit b diienmanan o QMIRENY ovasaass. o QEMAINNSRANEEED Lndies ot atiRRMMAN MenS Snvota L e At SEaS Nuuliaid et s AN AL

grave would not be admissible in a criminal action against
Mr. Coleman for perjury. In a committee, however, whcre
we are sceking the facts and not prosecuting crimipally that

evidence, of course, is admissible. It will be received.

- A AT i BaRe 1 wwAar s e s e me eas o e v e - B T B S T R T
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MR, COHN: Mr. Chairman, the subject matter of the in-

quiry to Rosenberg on cross examination was concerning people
‘1like Barr and how long his association with them continued
after they were classmates at Ctty College Beartng in mind

'that Rosenberg and Sobell were in the same class, as were

‘l“Barr, Coleman, and otbers, Rosenberg under crossfexamination
- ~was asked a question as to which people who were his college
.friends he continued a relationship with after he left college.

~~He named Joel Barr, I recall, and one or two others,

zexamination and I am reading from page 1284, this 1s at

the Vary beginning of his redirect examination, he was ques-—

tioned as follows by his counsel, Mr. E. H Block:

)

&

2

-3

P,

5

2 . ,

,§, ~=8nd that was all he could recall. GSubsequently, on redirect
%

=

%

Aty

3

7 ~Question: " "“Now, between the time that Mr., Sapol
E .cross examined you the other day and today, did you

classmates you had at City College Vew YorL and whom

‘you saw subsequent to your graduation frumthat 1nstitution?“

. ,—*..—-“'—....-. ~:...3 o R . e - . . _..,,4 o

Rosenberg “I did, sir.

T Qaestion: YAnd can you'give us now the names of

some other clasmmates of yours with whom you bhad either

social or business relations after your graduation?"
Answer : "Well, there were people who were in my

squad in the electrical engineering courses. Mr., Aaron

w.zaColeman who subsequent to graduation I met at Fort = .

>-have an opportunity to think more closely about the J
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.~ Monmouth whenvi‘vas assigned there."
Of course, that is a direct and flat contfadiction by
. Rosenberg of’Coiemanﬁs ;estimony on the very 1mporfant point
of hisg association with Julius Rosenberg, and when it started
~.~and when it stopped, and I hope this can be incorporated in
=tﬁe record; and I recommend it be eent‘to the Department of
Justice. _ :e..(
__THE CHAIRMAN: 'The testimony will be sent to the Depart-
ment of Justice with the recommendation that it be sent to
the Grand Jury, not only this but all of the testimony of
.ﬂ},,q4ur; Coleman and those who appeared in executive session. .
B Mr. Cohn, 1 think for the record at this time, as this
iestimony unfolds, many people will wonder 1 know, why l
" these 1ndividuals were kept on so long, some of them right
=down fo tbe date we commenced these hearings, and I think
we should make 1t very clear that the FBI in all of the
- cases insofar as we can determine had done a thorough job

b e o

o of 1nvest1gating and had reported fully to the military forces

e o

=iv?§%xn&%hamnatura of - the evidence agalnst these Various 1nd1v1duals
= handling secret work.

Is that substantially correct, Mr. Cohn?

MR. COHN: Thatis definitely correct, and Mr. Sussman's
testimony here is that he furnished this information to the

_FBI and to the Department of Justice prior to tho Rosenberg

trial, and which was over two years ago. Undoubtedly, he

e SRR F T e =T R ;
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did that according to routine and invariable procedure, _.ad
bat information was placed by the F3I in reports which would
have been sent to the agency in which Mr. Coleman was working,
and we know that no action whatsoever was taken against
Mr. Coleman until a month before this investigation began,
and he continued to work at Monmouth. And I think it is
very safe to assumec that according to recgular FBI routine
the FBI had furnished the Department of the Army with this
information and Colenman's conpection with the Young Communist
League at a period at least over two vyears ago.

We know from one Witness he gave that to the FBI over

two years 8go and close to three years ago.

was taken on the basis of it, and why nct even a hearing

was held and no question raised about it, and whether or R

THE CHAIRMAN: That is a very good idea .

Mr. Coleman, we are going to put several other witnesses
on, and I am sure you will wvant to hear them before you
testify, so that you will know what their testinmony is.

Mr. Cohn, I think we should have a resumc in the record
of the secret and other classificd decuments that Mr. Colcman

removed from the Signal Corps laboratory. Hag that been
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.information cannét be forthcoming. I am not asking you to
_supply 1t:this morning, and I think under the old Truman
order of 1948 that you could not supply it. In ofher words,
I think that your legal advice 15 correct under the orders
4vthat exist.

MR. COHN: Mr. Reid, is it a fact that following a

3 ‘number of reports from the FBI conéerning communist connec-

.tions of Coleman and concerning participation in Young Com-
- munist League activities by Coleman, and his association
with Jﬁlius Rosenberg, including Julius Rosenberg's trial

%tebtimony, is it a fact that following those events, Coleman

e

“was not once, but continuously, promoted?

"o UGMR,:REID: I cannot answer that, sir.
" v.MR.3COﬂN: ‘Do you feel that would come ﬁithin the di-

i
.
i
_srective? T N _ '

-~ MR REID: Mot only that; I would not know the informea-

tion,

. ’pﬁﬁﬁgla. COHN: VWQuld you give us that information, having :

.- =checked your records on that? "Is that within the directive?

.MR. ADAMS: .He would not know.

MR, COHN: He would know, because you could check the

: dates when FBI reports came up containing the information,

-and then you can check the dates of promotions.

-MR. REID: 4de are not authorized to give that informa-

R L - L S SUR PSR
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IB COHN ; Tbere was no adnisslon of guilt 1np11c1t

- 1in his resignation?

MR. COLEMAN: Yes.
5

- MR, COHN Now, lr Colennn, we have talked about Mr,
e Okun nnd I vould like to ask you thia . Did you know Morton

;”Sobell the convicted utom spy? . X believe his involvnent

;x; »15'; was not vith atomic energy but it was vith radar
‘ IR COLEHAN I was a classmate, and then I also had
chance meetings vith'htn at three places,'General Electric

‘ECompany,‘RGGVes Instrument Company and also at Evans Signal

+Laboratory.

MR, COHN: 1Is that the extent of your association with

e

Swim? L

-MR. COLEMAN: Yes, sir,

-~ MR, COHN: 1Is it not a fact Mr. Sobell was a good friend

= of yours?

- MR, COLEHAN No, Bir, he was not.

srrun COHN: 'Well, 1s it not a fact that. as late as the B |

5L4}gar 1947, Hr Sobell gave you as one of his ‘three personal

references for employment on classified government work?
MR, COLEMAN: I only learned that fact when 1t was
reportdd in my charges., If you will permit me, I would like
to explain it. Will you permit me?
"MR, COHN: As far as I am concerned, you can subnit

any explanation you care to make?

v . - . ’ Lok - ., -
. [ .
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ﬂ MR, COLEMAN: 4111 you permit me to make a conpiete

-3 explanation?

VI mot Morton Sobell for the Iirst time after Collaze,

.at General Electrlc Conpany in late 1946 or early 1847, and

;4;

1t was a chance neeting which occurred vhen l vent vith

-

some other 1nd1vidual from 14.1:} Slgnal Corps to General Elec-

¥,

%

3

trtc Conpany, and we net him there. 'The next 1 heard about

f}grhin was 1 was told by a member of the Reeves Instrument Corpo—
]

E

‘ration tbat he had bean htred to work there. ‘I think I met

’3’
g ~him at Reeves about the same time. I believe he may have

-used my name as a reference because he knew that I was

the Government project engineer on an important project of

'ftha~contractor,"nameiy,uﬁeeves Instrument Corporation.

-1 also know that sometime around that time, First Army

-gent me a security queétionnaire.

MR. COHN: . Jndeed tﬁei did, and you sent word back that

ybu thought he was a good loyal American.

MR, COLEMAN: 1 answered it to the best of my ability

At that time I had no derogatory informatlon on h1m and I

- el RS RN o B

dtd not know he vas a communist or --

MR, COHN: Mr, Coleman, ydu were one of the three
people who were personal reference for Mr. Morton Sobell in
obtaining a position with Reeves. On the face of the applica-
tion there is a statement that he will have access to classi-

fied material, and he did have access, as you know, thereafter,

b g J%mﬂﬂaﬁﬁﬁ##dmﬁﬁﬁﬁﬁaﬂﬁﬁﬂwu& Rl ko DA i s
B Sl ol . .

e

)
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-and this is 1647, well after the war, to a considerable amount

& of classified -Ater131 on 8ignal Corps work. "You were one
4 of his three references on that.

And, Mr. Chairman, I would ask that there be received in

 -.g~evidence a photostatic copy of Sobell's application for
‘Fﬁyonplofment with Reeves, and showing Mr. Coleman's name as !

-one of the three references.

»

“THE CHAIRMAN: It will be received.

~ (The document referred to was

marked Coleman Exhibit No. 1 of
- December 9, 1953, and was filed
---with the committeel)

%
2 . ’ .
1% .. "ETHE CHAIRHAN:.;I<do not understand the witnecs's testi-

.a&nony *He said he did not learn he had been used as a ref- .

4k-erence until letters of charges were filed on him. He tells

k; us now that he wrote & letter of recommendation. -dould you
;gwcare to reconcile those statements?
.- MR, COLEMAN: .I did not state 1 wrote a letter of recom-

£
i |
%ir endation - I was sent-a security questionnaire by First

Shadadatias e aenmeste 4 cestienn ettt ot o SAARSENESRIMESREEES . oo emtes e, (WARSRRENDY

3§?Agd~_*yggch asked me to furnish whatever information I had

%» about him. I felt 1t~Was mny duty to furnlsh whatever I knew. I

MR. COHN: The reason it was sent to you,-what is the

-reason they sent you th&t questionnaire, and why were you

% asked about Sobell? Do you think they just picked your

@»mme out of a hat?

- MR. COLEMAN: 'Apparently because he listed my name.
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MR. COHN: He listed yowr name as a reference?

MR. COLEMAN: Yes, sir.

Coceb L {:Ai!’%ﬁw ’ 4*’\“

MR. COEN: And they made inquiries to find out what you

knew about him?

MR. COLEMAN: Yes, sir.

MR. COHN: And whether or not he was a good security

risk and whether or not they ought to hire him?

MR. COLEMAN: Yes, sir,

MR. COHN: Because the application states on its face

he would have access to classified material, and the inquiry

came not from the private Company with which he wasg seeking

employment, but from the Army, is that right?

MR. COLEMAN: That is right.

MR. COHN: And did you not reply then that you had known

Mr, Sobell for a period of 12 years and that you knew him

to be a good loyal American?

MR, COLE!AN: I do not recall what I replied about the

12-year period. I knew I bhad known him in college, which 1

started in 1936 or 1937, but I did not see him after college
until this chance meeting at General Electric Company in

1947.

As far as the question about his loyalty, since I did

not have any unfavorable information,

any intimation, or

anything that might make me suspicious, I answered what was

natural, and I had no doubts at that time about his loyalty.
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MR, COHN: Did you ever attend any mestings of the

-. Young Comnunist League with Sobell?
" MR. COLEHAN:V No,>s1r.

MR. COHN: Did yoo:ever attend aoy meetings of the
~Young Communist League with Julius Rosenberg?

MR. COLEKAN: Yes, sir.
‘. MR.COHN: When? ' |

MR. COLEMAN: Cne meeting 1n 1.937, about 1937.

-MR. COHN: Who took you to that meeting of the Young
'Communtsf League?
~/HR.'COLEMAN: Rosenberg
7HR "COHN: How well did you know Rosenberg?

HR COLEMAN He was 8 classmate of mine, and ¢ noverv
saw him at his home Aand henever visited my hone, and I did

AN

-~not see him after the graduation, and I did not correspond vito
.ﬁhim‘sfter gradoation. “

MRT}bOHN: ¥Would you care to comment -- you say you did
not see him after graduatton - and would you care to comment

~on Mr, Rosenberg 5 testimony at his own trxal tha you were

SRR S T

??ﬁ‘e oi his acquaintances down at Fort Monmouth when you Were

there and when he was there?

MR. COLEHAN: Yes, I would.

MR.COHN: I would be very happy to have you commant.

B SRR AN "kvw W

MR. COLEMAN: 4#ould you permit me to make a complete

statement?

SRR L e e e o SESRMEM N | auae daia o IS
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MR, COHN: ¥hy, of course, anything you want to say,

MR. COLEMAN: As far as I know, Rosenberg never worlcd

‘at Fort Monmouth. I believe he was an inspector and that

-inspectors were assigned temporarily to Fort Monmouth in
“-the fall or in thes latter half of'1940, for orientation

~courses, and then they were sent out on their inspection

-

'»;duties;;

<This 18 to the best of’my knowledge from what I have

-been able to learn from others.

MR. COHN: I don't know if you got the question The

- =question is whether or not Rosenberg was telling the truth
sor whether you are telling the truth. Did you see him at

Fo?t Honmoutb? B .
| .MR. éOLEMAkQ No, sln, I did not 8ee him al ferf‘Monmouth.
MR. COHN: He was down at Fort Monmouth on a number of

occasions, wag he not, when he was .o dnspector for the

- 8ignal Corps inspection agency?

-MR. COLEMAN: I only have been told that he might hove

been down there 1n the latter half of 1940 for an extended

Zperiod, *nnd I don't knOw of any other occasions

MR. COHN: Were you telling the truth or was Rosenberg?

MR, COLEMAN: I am telling the truth.

MR,COHN: And you say that what Rosenberg said when he

wvas on the stand is untrue, is that right?

MR. COLEMAN: 1 am trying to €xplain it, if you will let
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MR, COHN: I am sorry.

MR. COLEMAN: If you will let ae finish, I am trying
to explain {t.

MR. COEN: I wish you would adiress yourself to that
point.

MR. COLEMAN: I am tryirg to do it. I want to get all
of the facts on the record.

MR. COEN: So do we. And now let us get that point now
of Rosenberg's testimony.

MR. COLEMAN: That is what I anm tryipg to do, <since
that was news to me when I heard 1t{ yestercday. He probab’,
was at Monmouth, aad I have been led to belicve, for ceveral
weeks on orientation, and he was being given orientation as
an ingpector, as many others, hundreds,I think, were, in
the latter half of 1540.

I had been living in Lorg Branch with four other people
for quite some tim=, since 1939, and I had been reasonablf
well kncwn to thesz people and others. He nay have come
into the area and he may have learnad that I was thevre, but
I did not see him. Now, if ke camc, and if he was there
for orientation in the latter half of 1940, I could not
have seen him because I was in Panama frcm July of 1940 to
late November.

MR. COHN: Were you in l'anama in December c¢i 19407

MR. COLEMAN: I returncu in the late 1¢40, and 1 was on
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the 'ly back and I don't know exactly the date I 1anded

a

N

& - might have better 1nfornatlon.

whother it was December or. November 29, or what it was.; You

VIR. COHN: lere you in Panama trou 1940 to 1945 at

-various tines when Rosenberg 8 duties as

a Slgnal Corps in-
spector brought hin to Fort Honmouth? e

Wi

MR. COLEMAN: No, sir.

+~MR. COHN: You were at Fort Monmouth, were you not?

" MR, COLEMAN: I was in Panama from July to late Novem-

“ber 1940,

LY

MR. COHN: Now, your explanation then 18 what Mr. Rosen-

-~ Rosenberg as a person worthy of credibility; I am citing

kim as a person who here had no motive whatsoever to mis-

represent on something that at that time vas at best purely

-~incidental to the issue at hand -- now, your explanation is

'wwell he must have been talking about the fact ‘that he had -

Theard you were down there ~That was not the testimony. The .

" > LR S,
RIS e D R T e N N

ftestlmony was

"Can you give us the names of classmates or yours

i
' j§berg must have said was that he y-iand 1 am,hof oiting Mr. l
g

with whom you had social or business relations after

TR

your graduation?"

e

The first name on the 1igt is Mr. Aaron Coleman,

x

"who,

+

sSubsequent to graduation, I met at Fort Monmouth when I was

wassigned there."
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MR .COLEKAN: I deny tha:. He did not meet me at Fort
Monmoutk.

MR. COHN: Do you deny Lr. Sussman's testirony you we:e
a member of the Young Communist League?

MR. COLERAN: I do.

MR. COHN: ind you say, however, that Mr. Rosenberg
whom you hardly knew asked you to go to a meeting of the
Young Communist Leaguc, and you went to the mceting of the
Young Communist League?

MR. COLEMAN: He was a classmate of mine, and he was
in the same class, mechanical engincering class, and be
worked on me for a number of occasions to try to get me to
go to this meeting.

MR. COHN: How many people were there in that class,
roughly?

MR. COLEMAN: Twenty or thirty.

MR. COHN: How many other people in that class took
you to meetings of that kind?

MR. COLEMAN: None.

MR. COBN: Pardon me.

MR .COLEMAN: None.

MR. COHN: He was the only one?

MR. COLEMAN: Would you permit me to moke an explanation?

MR. COHN: Surely, go ahead.

MR. COLEMAN: It was a rachanical engineering class,
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..and tharefore there probably vere students tron civil engi-~
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neering and chenical engineerlng, but he wns an electrical

- -englneering student, and I had kdown hln from a previous class.

.‘ ‘THE CHAIRMAN: lho else ‘was at that Young Communist

? N R
B g ~. neeting? , _f' e |
e éeé? .‘ IR COLEHAN Tbere were 10 or 15 otber people,vhon 1
~ jé? \:eo noi recollect or remember |
:é;i' ,MR.3COHN:. Do you remember lr.}Sussmae?
aF

%

ikt g b R s 5

MR. COLEMAN: I do not remember Mr. Sussman.

.‘.,HR COHN Did you know Rr Sussman was a communist?

Yes..sir° Rosenberg told me

3

IR COLEHAN

‘~Vi’ln COHN He told you Sussman was g communist? R

HR COLEMAN ; Yes, sir.
MR. COHN: Who else did Rosenberg tell you were com-

,”nunlsts?

+~ MR, COLEMAN:

He didn't,tell me of anybody else.

MR, COHN -You were a casual acquaintance of Rosenberg

‘rand you didn

PR
1 't know bim socially and he wa’s lytng when he -7
said be knew you down at Fort Monmouth; but nevertheless ;

he took you to a meeting of the Young Communist League, of

activities that hag they become known he would have been

‘exposed much earlier than he was

» and he trusted you enough

. to take you to a meeting of

the Young Communist League, and

he confided in you as to the name of at least one othor

-POXSQR. Who. WAS.4.-Communist with him; 1s that right? ™
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‘I8 that the fact?

«IR.”COLE!AN: ¥ell, you made about three or four state-

ments.
MR, COHN: .1 would ilke t; know which of those state-

‘ nents ) § have made is 1naccurate and {f any 19. I would 1like

it to be corrected here and now.

.

,i-IR.QCOLEMAN: " ¢ can't'follow you as fasf as you go.
MR. COHN: Let me go very slowly, Youlsay that you

hardly knew MNr. Rosenberg, and you didn't know him socially,

. - and you never had known him socially at all, and he was merely

one of a .number of your classmates. _Is there anything wrong

with that statement?

vﬁflR. COLEHAN:A I knew him at Cit} College, as a classmate.

“ MR. COHN: Justjas k'classmate, & guy who walked in the

¥ .elass andVSaf down?

~MR. COLEMAN: - Well, I knew him in the laboratory class,

and we worked on laboratory equipment together.

- s MR -*COHN: -Don’'t be modest.. Tell us the full extent .
*-ot your association and how

,un. COLEMAN: Well, I would say that I only knew him

.at the College with the exception of this meeting;

% he was a

l% classmate, and I have already defined this fact; and I didn't
é visit his home and he didn't visit mine.

g'_ MR. COHN: Were you a member of his clique at college?

4And would you stay around with him? And would you have

R

:

B fell did you know Rogéhberg? SR L
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lunch with ﬁin? ¥as he your pal at college? |
- MR. COLEMAN: At tho time we were in the laboratory
class, which was eeveral years previoué, I may have had lunch
“wwith him because we were 'in the same squad.
- MR, COHN: I didn't hear the last part.
'MR,-COLEMAN: -We were in the same squad.
MR. COHN: ' How well did you know hiﬁ when you’were in
. that squad?

+

ER. COLEMAN: Well, I don't know what you rean about

“‘how well.

" MR.°COHN: VWere you a close friend of his and did you

~spend your time with him?

- MR, COLEHAN: - At the laborator;, you mean? Because we
wrked together, .1 was withbhiﬁ QQG’I was not a close friend
of his; |

"MR. COHN: Can you explain then, how, if you were not-a

ﬁclose friend of his ’and your acquaintance was as casual as

Hgﬁﬁﬁﬁﬁﬁﬁggkggxhgggﬁmﬁm%¢@”¢$§ﬁaﬁﬁ&5 il lﬂfﬁﬂi;ﬁfﬁfﬂf’iffﬁi7ﬁ5”)?§f?i?fifﬁfrﬁ'

f,ynn .seek to make tt here “how 1t was that Rosenberg not only

Lg’ 4 %  took you to a secret meeting of the Young Communist League,

'
-<}g£:g§ -<but confided in you as to the name of at least one other
ﬁ - person who was a communist?

(Witness conferred with his counsel)

MR. COLEMAN: As far as I know, it was not a secret

meeting.

&

: C R il e
P § .

MR, COHN: Was it an ¢ open meeting? Was 1t advertised?
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MR. COLEMAN: It was not advertised.
MR. COEN: dere you introduced to the ptber people at
- the meeting? .

MR, COLEMAN: No, sir.

" MR, COHN:‘ Were pames given?

.IB COLEMAN: No.

MR, COEHN: Would you call it an open meeting?

" MR, COLEMAN: I walked into the meeting while it was
in progress, as far as 1 iemember, and I walked out wkile
it was still 1in progress.

_MR. COHN: Was Rosenberg at the meeting?
- MR, COLEMAN Yes, sir.
MR . COHN:' And he had asked you to come?
-~ MR . COLEMAN: Yes, sir, he had tried to get me to
come, and I finally agreéd.‘
ﬁR. COHN: He had tried to get you to come? On how
many occasions did he try to get you to come?
| 5HR. COLEMAN: I don t remember . . '._ | . :
£ MR ZCOHN § %Give ﬁs ﬁn ﬁppio#imatioﬂ. B
MR, COLEMAN: Several. ¥That is the best I can remember
today.
THE CHAIRMAN: Mr., Coleman, at the time of the Rosenberg\
" trial there was raised a question whether or not Rosenberg
was a communist, and I assume you read in the paper about
that trial. And did you ever inform the Justice Department

NS IPI S E TS R R

jor the FBI that you - Rosenberg had been a communist
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and he had been soliciting you to join the party?

MR. COLEMAN: Voluntarily, mo, sir, I did not. I in-
formed them when they asked me.

THE CHAIRKAN: In other words, when they were investigat-
ing you, then you told thenm?

MR. COLEMAN: I don't know whether they were investigat-
ing me or anyone else. They asked me to sign a statement

about Rosenberg.

MR. COHN: On what interview by the FBI was that? You
were interviewed thkree times, weren't you?
MR. COLEMAN: I don't remember how many times.
MR. COHN: It was more than once? |
<
MR. COLEMAN: Yes.
MR. COHN: Did you 11 the FBI the full story the first
time?
MR, COLEMAN: I don't think I did.
MR. COHN: No, you didn't. You don't seem to have told
anybody the full story the first occasion. Why didn't you
tell the FBI the full story at the first occasion?
MR. COLEMAN: I don't remember why I didn't tell them,
but I did tell --
MR. COHN: Didn't you think it was a pretty important
issue? This is a man who was arrested for conspiracy to
steal atom secrets and commit espionage against this country,

;

and the FBI was interviewing people who might be in a position
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to give 1t information which the govermment could use at

¢

the trial to Support the indictment of the grand Jury. Don‘'t
You think it wag 3 pretty important thicg for you to give
full information as to that at that time?

(Witneas conferred with his counsel)

MR. COLEMAN: They asked me primarily whether or not
he was a communist, gnd they asked me how I knew, and I
told the£ he had told Be, and I signed a statement for then.

MR. COHN: Did you tell them that he had taken you to
& meeting of the Young Communist League?

MR. COLEMAN : No, I did not on that occasion. ] told
gien on the second occasion.

MR. COHN: Mr. Coleman, you Were a high official then
of t%g Evans Signal Laboratory, a man in an extremely sensi-
étvé position, and You were being questioned about another
man who had worked for the Signal Corps, a man who then was
up on the most serious charges 1in the history of the countri.
And don't you think you owed an obligation to the FBI to dis-
close to them that this man had taken you, solicited you
to become a communist, and had actually taken you to this
meeting of the Young Communist League?

MR. COLEMAN: [ told them whatever information 19:1:}
asked me about,

MR. COIIN: And nothing more, ig that right?

MR. COLEMAN: | gathered they were pPrimarily interested




‘MR, COBN: 1g that down at Monmouth?

MR. COLRMAN: Yes, etr.
IR. COHN : Ie he e-ployed there now?
) ): 9 COLBIAN" Yes.
"~ MR, COHN:; It he nade reporte ooncerning aosenberg being
R conmunist prior to the tine Rosenberg was retalned for § |
;years by the Signal Corpe 1 think we ought to know the name
of the person to whom he made that report
~ . MR, COLEIAN: I an aorry, you mislnterpreted me. I
‘{;} daid not say he reported tbat Rosenbere vas a conmunist .This
‘fk;nan vas not a classmate of mine. Whether I nenttoned Rosen-
ﬁ‘berg'n name or mot I don 't recollect and 1f I.did, I don't
know if it would mean anything to the fellow, 1 did say I
;t-had gone to one meeting and this was 1n 1939 or early 1940,
. THE CHAIRMAN You say Tepper reported that to G-27?
" MR, COLEMAN: . Yes, sir,.
..'ms CHAIRMAN: Did he tell you he reported it to G-2? ,
IR COLEMAN No he did not, not until recently
TBEACHAIRMAN You didn't know he reported that until
§ recently? |
MR. COLEMAN: I didn't know that he had reported it.
THE CHAIRMAN: How did you learn that he had reported
that?

(Witness conforred with his counsel)

P

MR. COLEMAN: How did I learn that he had reported 1t? -

b o cih e e
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" THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

MR. COLEMAN: Be told me.

- THE CHAIRMAN: .-When did he tell you?
MR, COLEIAN:Y Several veeks ago.

\_'THE;CBAIRHAN:; Thnt is the first tine you knew about it?

It is the tirst time I knew that he bad

told them and I knev.thnt either Naval Intelligence or the
.FBI knew tht I had

attended a meeting of the Young Communist

League, and they knew that in 1943, at the tine I was apply-

i

s
fﬁ
%% ng for my Iarine Corps Commission
; -

urnz CHAIRMAN : mGetting back to the FBI report, they in-

terviewed you durins the prosecution of Rosenberx. that 13,

" MR, COLEMAN You nean vhen the trial wag actually on?

Before the trial, 1 believe

:I
E
. &
&

é  THE CHAIRMAN:
4
-%

o‘

After his arrest and indictment?

IR.WCOLEHAN: -After his arrest, that ig the best I can

place it

~‘$- THE CHAIRHAN‘ ﬁngﬁghey_came/fe nee‘yonrthree times?

HR COLEMAN :

‘I don't remember how many times they

came to see me; 1t was more thap once.

THE CHAIRMAN:

wﬁﬁﬂwwﬁwglbéwﬁwgmq%

- Do you recall that the first time they

n *r’ﬁu!

came they asked you whether you belonged to the Young Com-

3. wmunist League or whether You had ever attended any meetings

and that you sald, "no," you had not?

. . - -n
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MR. COLEMAN: I have no recollection of such questions.

MR. COHN: Mr. Coleman, the fect is when the FBI went to

you the first time, you did not tell them that you had at-

tended this meeting of the Young Communist League with
Rosenberg?

MR. COLEMAN: That is right.

MR. COBN: And the fact is that at the time you did not
tell them that, you knew it in your own mind?

MR. COLEMAN: And I also knew that they knew it, too.

MR. COHN: ’lhy didn't you tell them?

MR. COLEMAN: They didn't ask me, and I didn't know
whether it was important or not. But I knew that theyknew
I had attended the meeting.

MR. COHN: How did you know?

MR. COLEMAN: Because I had been told that the Naval
Intelligence people when investigating me for a commission
asked whether or not I had attended a meeting.

MR. COHN: By whom had you been told that?

MR. COLEMAN: I was told that by Mr. Okun.

MR. COHN: When did he tell you that?

MR. COLEMAN: I believe he told it to me in 1943 or
thereabouts. Now I knew that they knew I had attended a
meeting.

MR. COHN: But you felt the thing should just not be

wmentioned out there?
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MR. COLEMAN: I didn't know whether it was important
or not, and I didn't volunteer the information;when they
asked me further, I told them the details.
MR. COHN: The whole purpose of them going to you was

concerning getting information concerning Rosenberg's com-

munist activities, and you say you didn't tell them that

¥ S

Rosenberg had taken you to this meeting of the Young Com-
munits League?
MR. COLEMAN: Or the Yirst occasion, no; I told them

be was a communist and I signed a statement to that effect.

ok Yol | 4 yﬁﬂ.ﬂ‘@,w

THE CHAIRMAN: I would like to get back, Mr. Coleman,
to this question of how you removed the secret and other
classified material from the laboratories. It was your

testimony this morning that on some occasions you did not

‘
w
4

sign out for the material, is that right? f

MR. COLEMAN: To the best of my recollection, I may

have used this pass without signing a "whiz" pass.

THE CHAIRMAN: I want to read to you from your testimony

taken in executive session on October 22. First let me ask
you this question: You say that on each occasion you showed
the classified material to the guard?

MR. COLEMAN: I don't know whether the guard examined te
material every time; sometimes they were not interested in

examining the material, and they only wanted to see the pass.

THE CHAIRMAN: Did you ever carry it under your coat?
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You are trying.t; Pin me down, and my memory isn't that good.
‘] think 4f I did tell,jou how many occasions, you would

bave good reason to suspect my veracity, and I don't remember
how many occasions. I tﬁtnk there were 8 few, and perhaps
many. o , -

 PTHB CBAIRIAN' " You think there were a few, and maybe

" ..'MR. COLEMAN: :I don®t know how many.

"<MR. COHN: Ir.ECOIeman, I have one or two questions,

Can you give us any idea as to what you had in .the nature

3 %;ot classified docuuents in your apartment when Mr. Harry

S8achs, whom you thought to be a COmmunist, was living with you?

um.«-p-h A -
i

““MR. COLEMAN: I do not remember and I don"t know 1f I

.o

had any documents at that time. - I saig before, I had sus-

picions of his opinions just before I went into the Marine

Corps.

MR. COHN: Was Mr. Sachs living with you at that time?

- v=MR. COLEMAN: “At the exact date I went to the Marine = |

.*Corps? e

; S s S IR
P S Sdetand N . - . -

MR, -CGHN: At the point when you had suspicions,

“MR. ‘COLEMAN: Yes, sir,

-MR. COHN:

Let me ask you this: Did Sobell know

Rosenberg at City College?

MR. COLEMAN: I believe he did.

MR, COHN: Did he know him well?

B S T o AP P e S T )
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MR. COLEMAK: -I don't know. 1 don't think 8o, in so

- far ae i‘knev-”

MR, COHN: Did you ever see then together?
4 )

1 COLEIAN And I have evidence to 1nd1cate why I , j

thought eo..

e aaad a wan

.;nn. COﬂﬁ.e Did you ever see them togetber?

~ MR. COLEﬁAN I may have, and I don't remember.
'le. COHN : 'You have no recollection of ever having
:, gseen them together? ’W A

: “¥MR. coLEHAN: I don't Bay that. ) don’tiremember, and I {
:jidon't recall them as being particularly close friends. |

wemz coHN “.Would you say that you recall Sobell as

3B veing as friendly with Rosenberg as you were with Rosenberg?

What 1s your recollection on that?

"+ MR. COLEMAN: My recollection of him is that he wasn’t
'V'parficularly friendly with Rosenberg, and 1 have no other

2 vidence to the" contrary, ‘and I never associated his name

3
Cm e - e

**"ﬁ7¥32‘ﬁ!1th Rosenborg particularly, o

HR COHN --How about Sussman, did he know Sobell?

MR. COLEMAN: I didn't associate Sussman with Sobell,

. and I associated him with Rosenberg.

MR. COHN: You didn°’t know whether Sussman knew Sobell?

1;‘ ua . COLEMAN : NO L)

MR, COHN: I want to ask you thie question here -- by

vny7“fs*there“inything else you £2id or this recommendation-

v — ~— Werep—
] i
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you gave to Nr. Bobell? And when was that, by the way? When

did you give lr._Bobell this recommendation to the First

Army?
.,,?'R' COLElax: I didynot give Mr. Sobell a recommendation.
MR. COHN: - D1d you tell them that thoy shouldn't employ
him; that he was an nsspc;nte of Julius Rosenbefgé
““MR. COLEMAN: I didn't know that, anabl d1dn't say

Q;'~f»3”r “that. -I said only what I knew at the time, and I don‘t ‘

-'5 *i. . remember what I said, but it was not unfavorable, since 1
. --had no unfavorable or derogatory information against him.
’Be}'as working on élasslfied work and he had been, and I
xgééﬁmed he was 311 r1ght. and»; knéw nothing éise about him.

= MR, COHN: You gave him a favorable reference, did you

not?
'HR._COLEEAN:.‘I éon't‘remember what it was, but it was

- not derogatory. |
égw};; T MR, COHN: It was not derogatory?

~ ‘MR, COLEMAN: No, sir.

% MR, COHN: When was that? . ° - 77 0 o

COLEMAN: It was 1946 or 1947.

MR. COHN: He applied for the job ir 1947 and gave your

Soiimanncral - ARG € iadlnsuht Siaadi dorte dustensEn i s st et L coukaesn . ARRANRERGRANEMEIEREY o0 a0 og MO

MR. COLEMAN: Then it was in 1947.

Sometime in 1947. I assume it was sometime

M., COHN:

-thereafter,

- s ) a— P o Canw DAy R L L T R AP LE SNeON “ P ST RN
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'«;«;xll au I remember about the 4dncident. At the -onent I told
*&hm I ‘had documenta in w home, ‘bang, dovnstairs I went for
‘ *4unth18 vaiver.‘aThis is . the only recollection I have of it.
~ tslf you vaut to get sone nore out of,it, you can't get

?fait*ihile I am conscious.

. ,yln aco -F«what is that? ~!7£

mth COLEHAN ~WYou'w111 have to*do aomething more. .This

'zfais all -l remember.
R HB ’COHN *Can you give us any more of your recol-
*1ection of your -association with Rosenberg, which was close
‘ «&hanough s0 that he not.only took you ‘to this meeting of
4sthe Young Communist League, but was confiding 1n you the

ﬂeadentity of at least one other person who was a member of the

4?@i¢ommunist movement?

»%§IR.~COLEMAN:_eAt'that time, :that wasn't considefed very
: ;Quuuch'of apuonfidence.*%ihey were very open about it, and
+=z4hey called themselves the Young Communist League and they
;77esdidn't Bide. |
:ﬁ%km" ‘flR COHN ﬁmhenugive us the names'of some ‘other people"
| EQbesides Rosenberg, who is dead, and Sussman, who hae come
=rforward and admitted the charge and named themselves.
MR, COLEMAN: -This is the only two people I knew at
athat time, and I explained to you the circumstances why it

+»WAS8 only those two people. Senator ucCarthy questioned it

ﬁdn executive aession, and I tried to give him an explanation

FSUNUBSINGE OO VR 0 S S
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. wn ‘=00LEIIAN. L’l‘he iirat time I knew was when you peoele

",.f.-f. m&told me at executive eeeeton that he was cooperating with

“ m.::you, and Iﬂ.old you then tbat I was testifying under oath,
uiiund X was lell aware of 1t, nnd I aaid that the ﬂret time I

~m‘!‘kne\v that 8ussman vas cooperating with the Government was .

‘ :aeaélt that time.

~ : W

ullR.‘:COHN -»D1d you tell the PBI about 8usaman at the

~ nmﬁrst 1nterview? N T

-"&IR OOLEMAN J don't remember when ) { told them.

R ﬁ;’“IR COHN mYou kno' you didn't tell them at the f:lret
r‘«,“1'.’$l:lut;erv1ev:? : . | |

WR COLEHAN S | don't remember

”:.‘}IR “COHN : ‘Did the FBI mention Sussman to you at the

c-98irst interview?

y-r;f*.»lR ‘COLEMAN'- X don°t recall. X know I told them, ‘and
wthey asked me at some time, 'in one of those 1nterv1ews, who
H_;g“rw-*?i thought ‘were Communists 1n the C1ty College class, and b ¢
‘jfmtold Ahem au 1 knew. - - Lo p

q»lR OOHN Namely, Roeenberg and Sussman?

- "MR, “COLEMAN: That is right.

-~ MR, COBN: :Is that right?

“:MR. COLEMAN: That is right.

~~2MR, COHN: --And that was not -- or you can’t tell us

~whether or not that was at the first interview?

<ol - COLEMAN : ~That-1is right .-




~.;p.lR COHN' But you are suro nt the tlrat lntervle' you
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*skdld not tell then that nosonberg had tnken you to a neeting
-mot the Young Comnun:lat I.engue? )

. MR, OOLEHAN *That 19 right

SN

s MR, COEN° Yon are nure of that?

LA - E

A MR, COLEIAN That 1s rlght

RN L YVL -

’fﬁgnn.rCOHN .I have nothing further

‘?THE CHAIRMAN ~Let me see if I have this correctly 1n

fwmind lr.«Coleman,ﬂyou were handling Secret material at
aﬂrort lonmouth ano iou knew that Rosenberg was a Communiat
éF nnasnd Sussman was a Communist..wbid it ever occur to you
k.Jw;gthat you perhaps should ‘on your own, drop : note to the
QEFBI or ca11 them up and tell them that you knew both of thoael
© . =kmen Were Communists? 1 -an curious to know why ‘you waited
.-muuntll along in 1950 ror whenever 1t was that Rosenberg was up
ewﬂ&or trial when they came to you and questioned you, ‘and they
%%had to come back three times to get the complete story - wby

xmggou waited until that time syou Y man who was handling

‘N*hxa¢§§§Secret and Top Secret mntexial.’ .o

HR ‘COLEMAN 1 did not know Rosenberg was'iorking for

~:the Government, and I didn’t know anything about Sussman

:»Oor Rosenberg, where they were or what they were doing.

~-THE CHAIRMAN: VWhen he was arrested, why did you not

w=contact the FBI and say, "I can give you some information

~-~on this man"?

. .
o s AP
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@ir.ecreen, and you night want to hear that betore you nake
a.& ..?;V\‘_,.%_: - ﬁ, -~ - .’ Lo 7,"";; ER TR oo _- .ﬁ-';(—' L -

] g,a conent ,
‘! t::.slr. Chairmanpas 1 understnnd .tron 'hat you said yester-

¢ -

vzizday,-vhat ve are reterring to the Depa!‘tﬂent Of Justice --

eﬁiirst of all on the matter of the ialse statement nade to ST

e .v‘f' ‘\'7' -

. . “‘%Ir meid in 1946 *‘that is f»the sxienial of possession of these B

§

evh'doounents in his home, awhich gturned out to .be nn untruthiul S

A .

a@denial *according to llr. Reid's testimony, ~that vxould be

ﬁ‘ﬁbarred by the statute of limitations and xheretore we were

“fa;unot going to refer that weven though ii not .barred it would '

" -

a’z‘nbe a :talse statement 4n .a matter pending before a Government

oo S s MR Tgew s S i

aeaeagency . S e

LNt M AR T - ~_;' - o '»’ | . :

:mﬂowever ’ .ve were going to refer zaccording to what you
maid No 1 a:the question of inlse statements made to the
v—&?ederal .Bureau of Investigation in the :tirst interview.

* -v, amnd -tailure to disclose ﬂn response to questions, ciniornation

et Rt

’ mOncerning the Young Communiet League activities of Rosenberg

T

'xgsnd of himself 7 , C T e

MO. 2 the direct contradiction in testimony concerning ' {

menbership by Mr. .Coleman in the YCL, in view of the sworn

-qeBtatement of Mr. Sussman yesterday.

~And, No. 3, the direct contradictions in testimony

~-sconcerning the extent of the association between Mr. Coleman

w#and Julius Rosenberg.

. @hat still leaves open the question of the Sobell matter



o -

1n the recomnendatlons given by

;vmnnd the statenents nade

ﬂr.wSobell and ve have not seen an original

“*Ir Coleman for
m:ecopy of sut yet. Gy
“Cohn dunleee you have

*the record at thia time would

W caAmm siwr a 1iving witness

4&on the aosenberg associntion
rove any point?

nt of Justice 18

amxnotabe such that«you.could )

ﬁv‘;ln. ~COHN. .n;l :nss\me that ¢the Departme

vwénot going to determine that merely on the record we send them.

4ﬂﬁmhey are going toatake that a8 & gtart -and, +with the aid ot

gation spuild from there
e. completed a full inveetigation '

and determine'vhat

: m&hu ¥BI d.nvesti

) fﬁﬁgthe tacts are iﬁlhen1they ‘hav

i skand talked to a11 of:the people,-tbey vtll present the untter

. afato the grand Jury !or a!determination.

Aﬁ!o answer yourusmat queetion Mr. Chairman, ‘we do have

'ESIr.iBhoiket and Mr. ’Sevitsky, 1ho are also named a8 members

. .#%of the Young Communlst veague -by Mr. zBussman yesterday
15 bere,ebut I,assume we . can't reach bim

N ~w§q-¢h1nk ‘Mr. ﬁShoiket

PR *and 1 kno‘ there 1e some more

”5”%g£1b18“orn1ng material we want

ixh

Ato go over with him in executive gession. ¥May he appear in

- executive seseion 4n Room 357 at 8:00 o'clook this afternoon,

r.*Sevitsky be heard in open sesslon

.- and may Mr.:Bhoiket and M

.~ tOmOrr oW morning?

wseTHE CHAIRMAN: :And, Mr. Green, 1 assume that your client

~will want to be here to hear all of the testimony concerning

he is not being ordered

s e .
2 - AL LT TR e

?~h1m. e does uot have to be here and
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%

Rerep of SA RiGINALD C, VINCENT 10/3/50, Newark.

- As set forth in referenced report, the investigation of AAROI\Z;(':OLEMAN
is based upon the, fact that COLEMAN has been listed as a reference and close
friend of MCORT CCELL, recently indicted in New York on espionage charges.

In addition, it has been reported that COLEMAN had attended meetings of the
Young Communist League while a student at City College of New York and )

Q has on two occasions violated instructions concerning handling of (M )

% classified documents while employed by the Army Signal Corps at Fort Monmouth,

& New Jersey. C -

* : Investigation-to date in the Newark Office has failed to develop - |,
‘NYinformation specifically indicating espionage activity on the part of COLEMAN .
bis associates in the Radar Branch, Evans Signal Laboratory, Fort Monmouth. .
In addition to considerable background checking and review of records, this
investigation has included a full-time physical surveillance of COLEMAN }
stituted September 16, 1950. To date this surveillance has disclosed no
contacts or activities which are considered other than normal business activity‘
with the exception of COLEMAN's contact on.§eptember 19, 1950, with an
own individual believed to be WILLIAM ;fh.e{xonm, which appeared to have ‘/5
been conducted in a clandestine manner. ;

(S

. 3 N\\\

-

Subsequent investigation has revealed that MAHONEY is employed at
the Coles Signal Laboratory, Fort Monmouth, and has regular contact with
COLEMAN in the course of his business. He is authorized for access to
classified material, and during the subject's recent irip to Washington, D.C., ;
and Baltimore, Maryland, MAHONEY was a traveling companion of the subject. A

question arises as to COLEMAN and MAHONEY found it necessary to meet in :
the manner employed on biepteﬁﬁer 191_555‘. : -
lated

¥

; _ i
As set forth in referegced report, COLE is known to have associs |
with MORTON SOBELL, JAC: OKUN, xmﬁigmes, EUGENE/Y LEMAN, HAR”OI:&DE@CE :
and others named below, all of whom have been subjecds of Bureau investigations |
and who bave been or are closely associated with the highly classified projects (7/ |
of the U, S, Signal Corps and U. S. Air Force. Inasmuch as no evidence of
espionage activity on the part of COLEMAN has been developed thus far, it is
suggested that investigation in this matter be considered in the 1light of the
entire situation at Evans and Watson Laboratories and the possibility that any
' of several employees at those establishments could conceivably be engaged in'
i activities affecting the security of classified projects being handled therein 0/ )

LGT: AM 5/ M‘%‘;('S" RE&QM A . -~
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’ Letter to Director, FBI
BmJAMl)zUUKEMN,' Radio Engineer, Both parents born Poland,
CCNY 1934-38, B.E, Listed MORTON SOBELL as reference on PSQ. Also listed /
as reference one % » 10 Monroe Street, New York, which is also address
of JULFS&; ENBERG, U .

DAVIDXS4TINOFF, Radio Engineer. Name noted by New York Office as (M)
appearing among 113 _of names kept in desk of MORTON SOBELL at Reeves

Instrument Company, .

r Concerning the desirability of continuing a surveillance of the
subject, it is believed, first, that if COLEMAN has been or is involved with

the espionage parallel represented by SOBELL, ROSENBERG, et al, he would meke
certain to avoid any espionage contacts at this time., On the other hand, if

he is presently compromising the Signal Corps secret projects in connection with
radar defense through another parallel possibly represented by YAMINS, DUCORE,
etc., his contacts would be difficult of discovery due. to the loose and :
discreet nature of the presemt surveillance, In order to fully develop
information concerning the naturé of the subject's contacts and activities,

a continuation of the present surveillance would be necessary although such (”)
continuation over a long period of time may disclose the Bureau's interest

in this matter.

r

A surveillance of the subject at the present time involves the
asslgnment of four agents at Long Branch » New Jersey. At such time as COLEMAN
is away from the New Jersey area or is known to be at his place of employment,
these agents are utilized in the coverage of miscellaneous leads, such as
review of subject's bank records or of visitor and travel records at Fort
Monmouth and Watson Laboratories.

to maintain the

o
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mind the disp such photos to individuals contacted by the Bureau in the
past and who have had regson to deal with C . Such individuals would
include HAR? OLD, WHITTAKPR CHAMBERS, ELIZABETH¢BENTLEY and the like.
Photos presghtly available are et considered a/good likeness of the subject,

In considering the advisability of installation of & technical
surveillance at the subject's home, reference is made to the telephone
conversation between Mr, A, H, BELMONT and ASAC KAACK, in which Mr, BELMONT
did not believe a technical surveillance advisable at that time in view of
possible prosecutive action,

However, if this matter is to be considered as an intelligence
rather than a prosecutive investigation, a technical surveillance of COLEMAN
ould provide a valuabl ormation, In this

ds. |
Consideration has also been given to a confidential and discreet
search of the subject's premises, 1In this regard, it is noted that COLEMAN
resides in a dwelling, the second flpor h 1s occupiéd by his close
friend and co-owner of the property, ﬁA_I;(SLD%_EA~ Surveillance has disclosed
that seldom is Mrs. DIOCORE or Mrs, COLRMAK abselt from the house at the same’
time, which results in limited opportunity to conduet such a surveillance,

It 1s believed, however, that such technique should be employed when the
occasion can be found.

Although a search of the subject's premises may be hazardous, it
is believed that the opportunity may arise for a search of his traveling bags,
although it has been noted that COLEMAN never permits his briefcase to leave
his hands during his trips.
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" | INTERNAL SEGURIT! ACT OF 1956
Phwsical surveillance cofdueted on Subject $/16/50 td -J y o
11/3/50, -§9 activity noted tending to prove LRON . [ 'S
COLEMAN . presently engaged in espionage., ALRON COL®MAN - J° -
interviewed 11/2/50, ,He stated he knew MORTON'SOBELL as

‘.a classmate at CCNY, imt denies closer association ak'

school §e had’ subsequent contact with MORTON SQRELL at.

.G, E., thenectady, N.Y. and at Reeves Instrument Corpora-

$i6n, N.Y. in connéction with Signal Corps businéss, AARON .

COI.EMAN advised MORTON SOBEIL visited him at Evans Signal . 1 N\

Laboratory elma.r N.J, in 'connection with Reeves Corp. - : :

contracts in early 1548, #t, Monmouth attendance a.nd -

personnel records, scholastic end selective service ™

records set out, Landladies of AARON COLW at previout %

residences interviewed. Results set out. Friae s

 _:"-; RS e R e
'rhe follewing 1s a joint. investigation o!' Special Agent
TOUIS G TDB.NER and the writer: _

gsocmnon mm gomov sosgg: . sf.‘-.

g3 D,.,sn.n't“ Investigation has revealed that ALRON comu vas & ©
Pl o w classmate.of MORTON SOBELL at City Callege of New Yark ,
43 RUY #), from 1934 to 1938; further, that SOPELL visited COLEMAN
_ 3(‘,“ U at Evans Signal Laboratory, hereafter referred te as ESL,

a

e ; 3’138, 1347 and thet COLEMLN was 1isted by SOBELL " .
; 6&' N a reference in completing employment records at’ Beem 5 ,
A ) Instrument corporation in New York in 1947. ~: R :
7 SN B { i v §,‘,‘: 'f_‘x }0,;3“ ":'“ - > L
/‘ 4 i s .i\ :-" R : . »'_"::, : FNCLj g
APPROVED AN SPECIAL AGENT
FORWARDED: . w CrARnGE

' mwmaw . '..3.’3.“ o

%ew , 2-Ba1timr¢ :
be.ny‘v: 2-San Franciado .
2-Cleveland . 2-Hashington Fiold

2-Yo0e Angeles : I.-Rewark
2-New York : 7 " 4
: PRC iﬁ éhigr)donﬁdent;al report and its contents are loaned to youby - - -
: £ e distributed ocutside of agency t.o which loaned. R
" e i ac R . " P e W
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on October 10, 1950 the Grand Jury, Southern District of New York,
returned an indictment charging MORTON_ SOBELL with violation of Section 3L,
Title SO, Ue S- Code.

On November 3, 1950, AARON COLEMAN was interviewed at his home
by Special Agents ILOUIS G, TURNFR and the writer relative to his knowledge
of and association with MORTON SOBELL, COLEMAN stated he knew MORTON SOBELL
as a classmate at City College of New York, both being members of the
electrical engineering class of 1938, He pointed out there were approxi=
mately 20 students in this class, all of whom would have had several
classes with SOBELL and would undoubtedly know him, He said that except
for attendance in the same classes and during occasional lunch hour
discussions of engineering problems, he had no further association with
SOBELL during the period at CCNY.

COLEMAN remarked that SOBELL displayed an interest in political
matters, whereas most of the other students of the engineering school
confined their interest to their studies and engineering problems.

COLIMAN described SOBELL as eccentric, abrupt and antagonistic,
but that he believed it could always be said that SOBELL "had his heart
in his engineering work.® SOBELL, according to COLE¥AN, was generally .
considered by other students to be extremely intelligent. and well informed
on technical matters,

~ COLEMAN stated further that he learned through occasional dis-
cussions at CCNY with SOBELL that the latter had “leftist views," He
stated that SOBELL probably participated in some of the student pickets
and demonstrations, which he described as being quite common on the CCNY
campus during the days of their attendance there. COLEMAN advised that
he would never say SOBELL was a Commmist, but that he would definitely
claasify him as a "leftist,"

COLRMAN reiterated that he was never a soclal acquaintance of
MORTON SOBELL while at CCNY :

AARON COLEVAN said that follewing graduation in 1938, he next
saw SOBELL in late 1946 at the General Electric Company, Schenectady, New York,

[0 3&&’0&«4;/
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At that time he and another employee of the Signal Corps at Fort Monmouth
visited the Schenectady Plant concerning Signal Corps contracts, They dis-
covered that SOBELL had been appointed Project Engineer for the contract
by General Electrice .

COLEMAN pointed out that future contacts with SOBELL at General
Electrie were handled by other employees of Fort Monmouth, and that his
association was limited to technical discussion on the day of the above
mentioned visit,.

COLIMAN further advised that he next came across SOBELL in 1947 when
COLEMAN visited the Reeves Instrument Corporation in New York City, again
concerming Signal Corps contracts, He said that in diseussion with one of
the officials of Reeves, he was advised that Reeves intended to hire .
MORTON SOBELL.. COLEMAN stated he considered this matter normal in view of
the fact that the Reeves Instrument Corporation had previously hired sev-
eral other Gemeral Electric employees, He added that the information was
probably passed on to him inasmuch as it was known that he attended City
College of New York about the same time as MORTON SOBELL..

. COLEM.N said that on subsequent visits to Reeves in connection with
Signal Corps business he noticed the presence of SOBELL in the office of
that firm. He said that in subsequent visits to Reeves, which decreased
in frequency in the ensuing years, his only contact with SOBELL was to say
hello whenever he would see him at the Reeves Office,-

COLEMAN recalled that SOBELL visited Fort Monmouth once or twice
in the spring of 1948 as a consultant, probably at the request of officials
of the Reeves Company. COLEMAN pointed out that these visits of SOBELL
involved sttendance at converences on a consultant basis and did not
imply access to classified information of the Signal Corps. -

It is noted that the visitors! records of ESL reflect thet SOBELL
registered to visit COLEMAN on June 26, 1947. It is further noted that
this is ten days subsequent to the date SOBELL started work at Reeves
Instrument,

COLEMiN was questioned further as to the date which he recalls
SOBRLL visiting Fort Monmouth for the above mentioned consultant duties,
COLEM:N advised that the visit must have occurred at least several months
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after SOBELL started work at Reevesj otherwise, his scrvices as a conul=
tant would be worthless, inasmuch as he would be: unfamiliar with the pro-
Ject being discussed.

COLEMN went on to state that SQBELL never had access to classified
information through him, although numerous classified rcports of the Signal
Corps were sent to Reeves .Instrument Company under guard, He stated that
although he was not aware of whether or not SOBELL had access to this
information after he arrived at Reeves, he nevertheless reported to the
Fort Monmouth Security Officer the possibility that. SOBELL may have com—
promised Signal Corps information in the hands of the Reeves Company.

_ /COLEMAN .recalled that he considered this to be a very serious sccurity
" threat at the time, but that he acted no further than to render 3 report to

he security officer.:

COL=M/N volunteered the information that at one time he received a
gquestionnaire concerning SOBELL, and he agsumed that this resulted from '
the faot that SOBELL had given his name as a reference, COLELN stated

that he filled out the questionniire, indicating that he was acquainted

with SOBELL only at City College of New York and consmered him to be a

oyal /‘merican, as far os he knew,

COLEM.IN was questioned further as to why SOBEI..I.. may have uéed him
as a reference, and COLEMIN stated that it was probably duc to the fact
thaet SOBELL "saw :me@ walk into Reeves once or twice and put my name down."

N ROSULT OF PHYSICAL SURVEILLANCE

A physic"l surveill'mce wag conducted concerning the Subject from 5/
September 16 to November 3, 1950. The surveillance failed to develop anyf | 5
informetion tending to prove that AARON CO.LJ’L\N is presently engaged in

any espionage activity.

PERSONNEL RECORDS AT FCRT MONMOUTH j
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New Jersey, and residing at 677 Gerard Avexiue, Long Branch, New Jersey.

that he was a native born citizen, having been born in New York City on
November 29, 1918. He further stated he had never been convicted of a

felony. His social security mmber was shown as 119-05-2639, and his
service serial number as 0-31-776. .

k% 'He described himself as being single and having no dependents; 5 /

It was further indicated that he had done 'graduate work at the
University of Michigan, Ann Arber, Michigean, _/J

the namcs
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12/10/48 ° :, H, cormM'N Signal Corps PERRY ST'Y
1/3/47 - . COLZM"N. Signal Corps, Mr, REESE
: , Ft. Monmouth
1/L/ho Lo, H, COLEM/N Signal Corps Mr. REESE
Ft. Monmouth
1/5/k9 .o, He, COLEM:N Signal Corps, Mr. SE.Y
Ft.. Monmouth '
1/1/he e, Ho COLIM'N Signal Corps . LDRICH
4 Ft. Monmouth
2/2/L49 Lt. Col. J. E. Kelsey Sirnal Corps Mr. PERRY SE.Y
s He COLEM, N Ft. Monmouth
6/10/L,9 is He COLEM'N Signal Corps P.. SE°Y
Ft, Monmouth '
8/19/k9 . H. cormsy Sig. Corps, Bclmar P, Suiy
» EV&HS ¥ I\I.J [ :
10/3/49
3/9/50 i, H. COLEM'N Bvans Sig.. Lab.. P, gm'y

7

Thé'New York Office also made available photostatic
- records which arc being maintained in the Newark Office, The
returned to the Reeves Instrument Corporation.

covies of these
originals were

By letter dated October

25, 1950 the Bureau pointed out that the
individual COLEXN visited at the

Reeves Instrument Company on virtually every
recent ogcasion was FERFY~SE' Y. It was noted with respect to SE/Y, that at the
arrcst of MORTON SOBELL in Mexico City he had in his possession a drawing en-
titled "Voltagc of Digital Converter? dated June 19, 1950 which wag anparently
Prepared by PERRY SE/Y at the Reeves Instrument Company.

In view of the above ang ihe apparent close connecction bectween
SOBELL and SE.Y, the Bureau requested th~ New York Division to

- COLEM. N,

55
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conduct a complete investigation as to the background activities and associates
of SEAY.

| ;
It was noted that a check of the Buresu files failed to indicate an;.rj 0/ s |
identifiable subversive information coucerning PERRY. SEAY.-

~ : « - - 56
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COVERAGE QF SUBJECT'S ~CTIVITIES WITHIN EVANS. SIGNAL LABOR..TORY

i
|
O/S In connection with determining and following subject's activities during
: !
- ~ s
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*{c.g, cafctoria) worning porsonncl rogerding carcless _ A
discussione of classified information, Notlces sinilor

to thosa use? in tho Pontagon Building oro suggester )
as being quito offoctive,® [4

This suggestion was signed "A. H. COLEMAN, Chiof, Systens Scction,
Extcnsion 426,% C

e
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‘ By lottor dated October 20, 1950 the Albany Office furnished a list
of all business trips made by MORTON SCUBELL outside of Schenectady, New York,
a8 a representative of the General Electric Campany in Schenectady; It was
noted that SOEELL was employed by that campany as a Test Engineer June 15,
1942 until June 13, 1947, The list includes the following entriess

Date of Vigit' Company. Visited anied By Object of Visit
11/19/46-11/22/46 U, 8, Signal Corps T, WODRUFF, Army Sende
Lob, Belmar, N, J, Syracuse Vorks,GE
12/11/46 Camp Bvans Signal L¢ L, BORDONg drmy Sonde
Corps Lab, Belmar, R J. NEWMAN; Computer
New Jersey S¢ E, HATCHETT;
o N, W, ALEXANDER -

66 °
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o / information was not considered as sufficiént derogatory information to warrant
S/a complete investigation, Request was made for more specific data,

connection with ; of the subject L 70

Referencc to the Amateur Badio Callbook for 1950, discloscd that

HAROLD N.~DUCORE residing at 404 South Atkins Avenue, Neptune, New Jerscy, :
was a liccnsed amateur radio operator with assigned eall letters W11, ®)
It is noted that the persomnel rccords reflected DUCORE prcviously resided <

at 40, Atkins Avenue.

ALICE DUCORE

83
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June 27, 1949 to November 20, 1949 inelusive and he was deemed to have
rendered serviece during that time, ‘ ,

In connection with the LGE investigation concerning OKUN the
report of SA HOWVARD FLETCHER, JR, dated January 4, 1949 at Washington,
D,C. reflects on the Administrative Page that the files of the House
Committee on un-American Activities, rcflect that onc ISADORE—-OKUN,

473 E, 93 Strect, Brooklyn, New York, signed a Commnist Party Nominating
Petition in 1939, 1940, Mo additional information was available as to
whether this individual was the father of JACK OKUN or not,

87
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He shows Post Graduate wark at. Brooklyn Polytechnie Institute and the’
Rutgers University Extension divisien, He listedhis affiliation with .
organizations as American Sooiety >f Mechanical Engineering and New Jersey
Soctetyof Proressional Engineers, His present address is 27 Oakwood
Avenue, Long Branch, New Jersey with mrevious residence at 855 Woodgate
Avenue, Elberon, New Jersey. : : -

¥
S

EENJLAMIN BOOKBINTER '

——m—— o (N2

- &s a result of physical surveillance it was
ascertained that BENJ.MIN BOOKEINDER was an associate of the subjecte.
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Through the office of the air Provost Marshzl, Watson Laboratories:~\
Rcd Bank, New Jerscy, the personnel file of BENJANMIN-BOOKBINDER was rc-
viewed. A Personal History Statement completed by him October 27, 1949
reflects that he was born iugust 2, 1915, New York, New York, the son of
JLCOB™BOOKBINDER born September 1, 1887 in Russia and SARAH=BOOKBINDER
nce-8chwartz born 1890 in Russia. The statcment reflects theat both
parents reside at 3965 Sedgwick .venue, Bronx, New York and that both
are citizens of the Unitcd States. Under the hecading "Educaticn®
BOOKBINDER indicates that he attended DcWitt Clinton high school,
Bronx, New York and CCWY 1933-35. He continucd his cducation from
1935-42 at NYC attzining & Bechelor in Mechanical fFngineering. He
listcd membership in the mmerican Sceicty of licchanical Enginccers
(studcnt membership). BOCKBINDER set forth that he has been employed
as an engincer from Septecmber, 1945 to the date of statement at Watson
Labcraturics, Red Bank, New Jerscy. Pc is indiccted to havs previously
workced from Decumber, 1942 to April, 1945 as an engincer at the Ncwark
Signal Coerps Inspcetion ..gency, 309 Washingten Street, Newark, New Jerscy.
%
|75

Prior t< that from Junc, 1942 to December, 194k hc was emplcyed as an en-
ginecr ot the Signal Corps Radar Leboratory, Belmear, New Jerscy.

& further review of BOOKBINDER's file at watson Labcratorices,
reflects @ lotter doted October 10, 1949 from the Provest Marshal to she
Rescarch end Development Bcard, Weshington, D.C. indiceting that BOOKBINDER
hod interim scrviee for acecss to "sceret" information bascd cn (1) a favor-
ablc processing by thc FBI incident to exceutive order #9835 and (2) a
favorable loyelty investigation by Fooper and Helmes Burcau July 28, 1942.
The filc further indiectcs that a cheeck was made through the Headquarters
of thc Inspocetor Gencral, 67 Br.ad Strcet, Now York rcfleeting that as
of .pril L, 1950 thcre was n: derogatory information. {3ZL/

In ccnncctiun with the investigeztion of MORTON SOBELL, BOOKBINDER
was intcrvicwed by S/ LOUIS G. TURNER end the writ.r on Nevember 6, 1950,
He adviscd that he attended the night divisicn of CCNY pursuing a2 coursc
in Mechenical Engincering frem 1933-35, He stated he had no cuntact with
MORTON SOBLLL while at CCNY and in fact did not know SOBELL was a student
at that schcol during the time he attended. He acclunted for this lack
wf cuntact by pcinting cut that he attended CCNY during evening hours,

90
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of SOBELL, the latter having been a neighb.r .f his when hc rcsided
with his parents at 2141 Honeywell /vemue, Bronx, New Yerk. In this
c-nncctisn BOOKBINDER peinted .ut that he resided at the abive address
prior to e¢leven years of age and as a child had frequent associaticn
with SOBELL and «ften was in SOBELL's hume. BOOKBINDER recelled that
his perents hove deseribed SCBLLL's parents =2s 2 "bit rodicel and
hot headed" but that his own recoll .ction of SOBELL's parents was
not of value duc to his immaturc 2ge. .fter moving away from the
ncighborhood of Honeywcll .ivenue BOOKBINDER rcealls that he had
heard of SOBELL only sporadically during the yecrs. He added that
he hed no personal contact with SOBELL until 19k2. He stated that
in Novembir, 1942 he was assigned as @ Signal Corps Inspector at

the Gencral El.ctric Compeny, Schcncctady, New York. While therc

he ran into SOBELL on the strect onc day and lcorned that SOBELL

was an cmployee of General Elcctric. On SOBELL's invitation
BOOKRINDER visitcd his room where he reminisccd childhood activi-
ties. BOOKBINDER pointcd out herc thet he never liked SOBELL
particularly will, rcgerding him es & "scedy character" end

that nc visitcd him morc or less through o scasc of duty. Hc

also rcmorkcd that he was so disgustcd by the filthy condition

of SOBELL's room and of SOBELL's p.rsonal appcarance that he

ovoided any further contact with him whilc ot GE,

BOOKBIND:R puinted cut thot he was a childhood acquaintance

BOOKBINDER adviscd thct his ncxt contact with SOBmLL oc-

currcd somctime in 19L8 or 1949 at Wiatson Laboratoriis, Hc stated

that he chanced to mect SOBELL in the watson Cafcteria at which time
®he learned thot SOBELL was an cmployee of the Reeves Instrument Company
in New York City and wzs visiting Watson Laborctories in connection with
.ir Force contracts. .gain from a sense of duty BOOKBINDER invited SOBELL
to visit his home that evening. Hc scid at that time he lived at 504
High Strect, Long Branch, New Jcrscy with a cousin, BENJ.MIN Ki.Z:iN, Chief
of the Special Purposcs Tube Section at EBvans Signal Laboratory. During
the visit SOBTLL displayed considerzble knowledge of photogrzphy end
displayed colored slides tzken by him during a vacation trip to Mainc

the previous summer. BOOKBINDER was unsble to reczll the exact dete

of SOBELL's visit to his homc, but believes that on leaving SOBELL

then visited the home of BENJLMIN ZUCKERM:N. He further believes

thot ZUCKERM.N subsequently told him thot SOBELL had visited at the
7UCKERV,N residence on one or two occasions during SOBELL's visits

to Watson Laboratories.

BOOKBINDER bilicved that SOBELL supposedly visited Wetson

91
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Laboratories about six or eight times although he himself saw him only on
three occasions. He pointed out that SOBELL dealt almost entirely with
LESLIE CORNELL at Watson. He stated that the above-mentioned visit of
SOBELL to his home was his last socizl contact with him and although he
may have seen him once or twice subsegguently he knows of no further
activity on SOBELL's part prior to the time of arrest.

BCOKBINDER stated thet during all his contacts with SOBELL
the latter never in any way sounded him out concerning his political
views and never approzched him concerning Espioncge activity.

BOOKBINDER was questioned concerning his knowledge of JULIUS
ROSENBERG inasmick as his employrent at the Newark Inspection one was
in part concurrent with th:t of ROSLNRIRG's. BOOKBINDLER remarked that
he hos absolutcly no knowledge of ROSENBERG and has ncvir at eny time
been an zcquaintance. '

CH..RLES GROSSH..N

‘\w

byD
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with BWS employment at Fort Monmouth, reflects that he was bern

March 17, 1916 &t New York, New York. His father 1s recordcd 28 LEWIS

W XWELL~-GCHEN born 188k in the United States, presently residing ot 1301
15th Street, North West wWaghington, D.C., 2N attornecy oY profcssioni

His mother, ELS. J..NLT/ORYFOOS was born 1889 in the United Stetes and
presently resides at 405 Vest 23rd Streeb, New York, New YorKe. BHEUNER'S
father-in=1aw, cv,.1,S_KHODES,, Wes porn in ingland approximetely 1882.

BRINNLR hes 1isted the following educational record:

1932-—33-—Phillip ,cademy, -NAOVETS Massachusctis
1933-3L=-Harvard, Cambridge, Mossachusetts
193L4-36==NYU, New York

1936=39=M1T, Cambridg€, nassachusetts, B.S.B. degree

Under organizations past or present which he has held member-
ship BRINWZL has 1listed Institute of Iiadic unginecrs, .BC, .mcrican

Tadic Kelay League; wilkie for Fresident Clubj; MIT Alumni Lssociation 0/5
and ,mericen Institutc of Tleetrical Ingineers.

BANNER shows employment at Fort Monmcuth &s civilian elcctrica]ﬁ
enginecr (Systems) from Junc, 1941 to the dete of spplicaticn.

In Septembely 1943 he married JOSEFHINE TUERESTRFODES in
London, Englend; she was porn November 30, 1916 Yorkshire, inglend, 2nd
as of datc of the statemcnt was 2 British subjecCte

BRINNEL'S prescnt addrcss is reflected in the files of the
New Jerscy State Motor Vehicle Buread as Box 509C

Baileys Cornel, - !
Glendale, New Jerseye. /J {

In connection with the MORTON SOBLLL jnvcstigation, BRENNER !
was interviewed DY s, JOHN . LYONS and the writer. HC adviscd thet

during 19L7 the Signal C 18 had contracts with G.L. in gchencetadys

New York for the development of servo mechanism units. &8 2 representative-
of the gignal Corps he visited G, L. for technical discussionse. ot thet

time he came to know MORTON SCBELL whu was design enginecT for G.E.

this perticular controct. He stated that on one of thesc visits he was
accompanied by is.nON COLLMiN who represented Lvans Signel Leboratories and
that installat,ion's jnterest in thc same program. BL.ENNLRK stated that .-~
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throughout the confercnces with SOBLLL, COLALN, and SOBELL argucd con=
cerning the merits and technical aspcets of the program. On lecaving the
plont COLML I stebed thot SOBELL hed not changed a bit, that he was still
as orgumentative as he had been during his college days. Q?LIIINA&M wos un-
awarc of any further association bctween BRENNI. and COLEM7T. other than
ss classmates a2t CCNY. BRENNE: advised further that he was never °op=
proached by SOBELL with a vicw tc furnishing unsuthorized inform: tion.

WILLI..M GOULD

COLEI.N's assaciction with WILLI.E6OULD was notcd during the
ccursc of the physical surveillancg

.. Personal Histcry Statcment prepared in conncetion with (\}iy/
this employment and dated Scptember 1k, 19L9, rcflects GOULD was birn QA T
werch 1k, 1902 at Cambridge, vossachusctts. He attended Worcoster R ﬁ
Pclytcehnic Institute from 1921-2); and graduated from MIT after ate
tendence therc 192k to 1925. He lists membership among other org-ni-
zations in the americen Ladis ielay Lecguc cnd the Institutc of nadic
Engincers. His father is sot forth as WILLIaM BENJ/MIN-6COULD becrn
cbruary 10, 1869 in the United Statcs and his mother as FLNN., 0Dl
ZOULD born March 31, $¥k§ in the United States. On September 8, 1934
he married LE-H-FILTS at Boston, Messachusetts; she was born at .ttlcbore,
Massachusetts July &, 191k, The stetement scts forth that GOULD has
been employed since October, 1640 until the precsent as radio engineer
at the Signal Corps Enginecring Laboratcrics, Fort Monmouth, New Jerseye

LOUIS-VOLP

is a result of the physical surveillance it wes zscertained
that the subjcct had contact with LOUIS VOLP, a fellow employce at the
Evans Signal Leboratirye

On Noverber 1, 1947 VOLP submittcd a Perscnal History Stete-
rent listing his address as 6 Hcllywood ..rms, Elbcron, New Jerscy. His birth
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was shown as Octcber 29, 1910 at New York, New Ycrk. His father wes
recorded as LOUIS FiNK<YOLP born June 27, 1880 in the United States
and residing at L3-1lL Juncticn Boulevard, Corona, Oucens, New Y.rk,
His mother is set forth as K.THL.ING EV:~VOLP nce Kfr.ncnberger re-
siding at the same address. Her birth is sct cut as Ncvember 15,
1887 at Germany. She is a United Statcs citizen. On ..ugust 22,
1936°YOLP married /NN.. M iIEV..UNLISTL. in New York, New York. She
wes born November 17, 1913 at Brooklyn, New York. VOLP!s cmployment
rceord refleets thet he was empleyed on September, 1941 as & radic
enginecr ¢t the Signel Corps ngineering Laborcturics, Fort Monmouth,
New Jerseye

In ecnnection with thc investigaticn of MO..TON SOB:LL, VOLP _
was intcrviewed by Sh JOHN .i, LYONS and the writer, at which time he ad~
vised th:t hc attended cvening sessions of CORY 1929 te 1939, attaining
a degree of B.S.Zi. in the lecst menticned year. He zdvised that he did
not know MOATON SOBilL during his schocl days. He did, however, stote
thot os a visit:r to the neeves Instrument Ccrpercticn in New York City
during 1948, SOBELL was pcinted cut to him. Hc alsc mentioned that sub-
sequent tc the arrcst of SCBLLL he discussed the arrcst with 44O COLEMaN
and H.oGY C..u0LL, both of whom were employed ct Evans Signal Laborat.ry.
He scid that both men were deeply c:neerned thot SOBELL may have hed ace=
ccss t. Signal C.rps prijects thr.ugh cther empliyces at ..CEVES, He
knew <f n. visits of SOBELL t¢ Fort Mcnmouth, or 2ny zss.ciaticns of
SOBFLL with other Fort Mcnmouth cmpl.yees.

[" S.MJEL LIVINE

u8 set ;ui in rcferenced Newark report LEVINE is .ssistant Chief
Systems Seeticn, ESL and as such is direct subordinate tc the subjcct.
Physical surveillances indicate LEVING hes ccntacted COLEMN socielly.

In c.nnectin with LEVINI's employment at Fort henmiuth, New
Jerscy, he submitted a Pcrscnal History Stotement datcd November 9, 1948,
which reflects he was bern Moy 2, 1916 at Bronx, New Ycrk, the s.n of
J..COB*LEVINE born Jenuary, 188l in iwssia and Si.cH-ELVINE bern Novenber,

1885 in justria. The statement indicites thet buth parents now reside at
1136 Mctealf -.venue, Bronx, New York and arc United States citizens.
LEVIN. attcnded CONY 1933 to 1938, atteining 2 degrec of Bachelor of

Electrical Ingineering thcre. He undertuck graductc study &t Brocklyn

Pclytechnic Institute fr.m 1946 t. the dato of the stztonent. He further
1ists mumbership in the .mcrican Institute _f #lectrical Enginecrs and
the Institute of .adi. Enginecers. His empliyment rec:rd sh.ws thot he
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'/.was employed from March, 19LO to .ugust, 1940 at the Signcl Corps
Laboratory, Fort Monmouth, New Jersey as an Electriczl Engineer-
Draftsman. In ..ugust, 1940 he was promoted to the title of Redio
Engineer at the Evans Signal Leborctory, Belmar, New Jersey, ¢ title
which he now holds in grade P5,

-
x
«
z
b4

Lhn

On May 30, 19L23EVINE married MILDRED-ROSNER in Virginia.
She wcs born July 16, 1920 at New York, New York.

In report of Si REX I. SHRODER dated November
New York City entitled MORTON

S Mr. S/MUEL LEVINE, Deputy Chief, Systems Section, Evens Signal

A | Laboratory, Belmer, New Jersey, advised that he presently resides at 98
-4 Beechwood ivenue, West Long Branch, New Jersecy. He stated that he et~

tended City College, New York from 1933 to 1938, attaining z degree of
B.E.E. in the final yecr. He stated that he was in a number of classcs
with MORTON SOBELL and came to know him quite well as a classmate, al-
though he never h.d any socizl contacts with him.
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Mr. LEVINL further cdvised that he thought SOBELL to be of
thz "screwbalIﬁ=f"é and expleined thet SOBELL was extremcly interested
in the technical work of the course, but being of a very argumentctive
personality, took issue with thc instructors and other members of the
class in a very loud and aggressive manner.

L G-

.8

| : LEVINE stated thot SOBTLL could be classified as a Liberal or
Radical and explcincd thet he believed a Liberel to be one who would
support the Ncw Deal Program of thc Roosevelt ..dministration, end a
Radical to be one who would sympcthize with and suprort the Commnist
movenent,

it

Aw‘lmw

LIEVINC adviscd that he was also acquaintcd with JULIUS

| ’ ‘*-ROS&NB_RG &s another member of his City Collcge, New York class,; but
eed that his acquaintanccship did not cxtocnd boyond thet. He described
ROSENBLRG as buing openly Commnistic and admitting frequently his
sssociztion with the Comunist moviment. He suid thot ROSINBZRG
wes continually cttempting to intcrest other studuents in the
principlcs and activity of vcrious Commnist movements on the
campus, a#nd thot be himself had been approached along these lincs
by ROSIVBERG. He did not rceall spceitieclly the nature of the op-
procch, but vaguely recclled thot it was zlong the lines of pointing
out the bencfits of Comrmnism.

LEVINZ also cdviscd that ROSINBZRG was seen passing out
litcreture and present at verious damonstrations which were part
of the times at City College, New York, LLVIN. denied thet he had
ever perticipoted in any Commnist or rclated activity, end that
ROSENBEEG had never succccded in rccruiting him to that cause.

LEVINLE then furnished the following signed statcment, the
original of which is being made a prrt of the 1-. serial of 65-1108:

"ivans Signal Lcboratory
BClmC.r, Nede
November 9, 1950

!

"], Samuel Levine, makc the following voluntary
statement to John R. Lyons and Reginald C. Vincent who have
identificd themsclves to mc as Specicl ..gents of the Federal
Burcau of Investigation. No thrcats or promises have been
mede to me for this statement and I know it can be used in a
court of law. I have been advised that I do not have to make
any statement and thet I 2m entitled to benefit of counsel.
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"I attended the College of the City of New York from
1933 to June of 1938, I graduated at that time with the degree
of Bachelor of tflectricel Engineering, In my class at college
wss Morton Sobell who I became acquainted with, Since graduating
from college I met Morton Sobell on & few occasions. Once on
a trip from Washington, D.C, in June, 1942, on snother occasion
when I happened to meet him when he visited -Evans Signsl Laboratory.
I 2130 saw him on a couple of occasions when I visited the Reeves
Instrument Company, New York City, I did not visit him on business
but just happened to see him and talked with him as he was in the
same room with Perry Seay who I was visiting on Signsl Corps
Business,

/”T% "Since Sobell wes apprehended I sew Herry Bellock, an
' L& officiel of Reeves Instrument Compeny, along with Hermen
4 Steudt. Bellock told us that 2fter they hed hired Sobell they
- learned that he was 2 Communist or was suspected of being a
e Communist. He elso scid thet he knew Sobell wes under
e surveillance by some security sgency. Bellock stoted thet it

‘ would be better to keep Sobell working in the orgenizetion
where he could be watched then to fire him, Bellock srid he hed
told this to the security egency ond it wes my impression from
the conversetion thet the security egency egreed with this procedure,
Bellock 2lso stcted thot he eould not imrgine Sobell being & spy
in view of the diligence he pursued in his work 2t Reeves
Instrument Co.

-
v
LN K

"I have read the ~bove statement consisting of two
peges dcted November 9, 1950 end stcte thet. to the best of my
recollection the informetion contcined is true,”

"/s/ Semuel Levine"

"'itness: _
John R. Lyons, Speci~l dgent, FBI 11/9/60
Regineld C. Vincent, Specisli Agent, FBI"

With reference to the stctement contrined in the zbove coneerning
LEVINE meeting MORTON SOBELL on ¢ trip to Weshington, D,C., LEVINE expleined
thet in June, 1942 he wes returning to New York from Washington rt the
conclusion of his honeymoon end accidentelly met SOBELL on the New York
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bound trein, He recclls thet SOBEIL told him thet he had been working
for the Nevy Depertment in Weshington, D.C, end thot MAX ELITCHER ond
WILLLIM DNZIGER who were elso fellow students with SOBELL end LEVINE
at City College, New York, were employed et the Nevy Depertment in
Weshington,

LEVINE 21so got the impression thrt SOBELL had either Just completed
or wes on his wey to teke ¢ course lerding to o Mesters Degree et the
University of Michigen,

With regrrd to the meeting mentioned as trking plsce st the
Evens Signel Leboratory, LEVINE strted thet it oecurred ebout mid-1947
very shortly efter SOBELL hed storted working for the Reeves Instrument
Corporetion in New York City, SOBELL wrs present et the Loborotory
together with sever:l other Reeves personnel £nd it wes sssumed by LEVINE
thet they hrd mrde the visit to discuss contrects between Reeves ond
the Signel Corps. He s~id thet this meeting wrs confined entirely to
@ passing greeting between him end SOBELL,

LEVINE further advised thet he subsequently sow SOBELL when he,
LEVINE, mede business trips to Reeves Instrument Corpor-tion in New York,
end in the course of his business there sew SOBELL cround the plent, He
2dvised thet these contects were 21so confined to merely greeting SOBELL
and pcssing the time of dey,
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LaShY was the subject of an IGE investigation which was based upon his
alleged close association between him and one LOUIS KaPLaN, a lcader of the CP
in fAsbury Park, Now Jersey. It was notced that L.iSKY resided in the sane
neighborhood with kuPLiN, The investigation confirmed the fuct that huFLuN
and LuSKY had associated but the inference was thnt the association was as

neighbors,

REENBLUM

GREENBLUM is presently employed in the Systems Section as a radio
engincer,

His personal history statcment dded December 29, 1948, reflects thet he
was born November 23, 1916, at Brooklyn, New York. He attended CCNY, 1934 tc
1939 attaining a Degree of BSEE. His father waes NaTH:N GREENBLUM, born 1870
in sustria. He died in 1932, ~“GREENBLUM's mother iNN. was born 1878 in hustria
and is a United Stetes citizen, She now resides in Brooklyn, New Ycrk,
GREENBLUM is single. :

He was employed from 1940 to 1945 as an emgineer at the New York Signa’
Corp Procurcnment.Division in New York and from 1945 to 1948 with the Air

Material Command, New Ycrk, New York, as an engineer, Administrative Inspfgzg;__v

On November 4, 1950, GREENBLUM was interviewed by Sa THOMuS E. KELLY
and Ss CuRLTCN C. LENZ., He advised that he gradunted frcm CCNY a half year
after MORTON SCBELL and as & result knew SUBELL only casually. He said that
as far as his association with SOBELL during thc schocl yezrs, there wzs none
and the extent of his acquaintance on a social basis with SOBELL since that
time has been having lunch with him on two or three occasions, This occurred,
according to GHEENBLUM, during the time SOBELL was attached tc the Reeves
Instrument Company and he, GREENBLUM, was engaged in radar experiments for the

AYTY o . :

GREENBLUM said he knew cf no CP activity on the part of SOBELL and
said that he wes never asked to do any favors for SOBELL.
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JEROME FREEDMAN

Physicel surveillances disclosed & visit of e cer registered to ? °/ _g‘
FREEDM'N to 42 Brenchport ivenue, Long Brench, New Jersey.

In connection with the investig tion of MORTON SCBELL, FREEDM'N
wes interviewed et Wetson Leboratories, Red Benk, New Jersey, where he is
employed 2s an electronic scientist., He 2dvised th:t he presently resides et
31 Cedor Avenue, Long Brznch, New Jersey, #nd th:t he =ttended CCNY from
1933 through June, 1938, He wes ewardi3d s Degree of BSEE,

FREEDMIN steted that he recslled MORTON SOBELL es e member of his
clesses during the Senior yeer 2t school. He described him as being a
"loud mouth" end one who frequently "told off" the instructors. He described
him s having sn obnoxious personelity #nd explrined thct he wes considered
slightly eccentric ond thet he apparently never combed his hrir for it
elweys g:ve the impression of standing on end,

FREEDMAN s=id that for above ressons he did not like the men
end steyed ewey from him, ‘therefore, heving no socisl ecqueintence with him,

FREEDM/N 2lso advised that he remembers JULIUS ROSENBERG as heving
seen him previously but recells nothing else, He expleined thet as & technical
advisor to the Officer in Cherge he wes essigned to the Newerk Signel In-

spection Zone during 1942 2nd thet he mey heve hzd some contesct with ROSENBERG
there.

SIMON LIPSON

- ——

S& BLAKE E. TURNER conducted the following investigstion ot ‘6
Jersey City, New Jersey, 20
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In connection with the investigation of MORTON SOBELL, HERBERT HECKER
was interviewed inasmuch as he had attended CCNY 1934 to 1938. He is presently
employed as an electrical engineer at Coles Signal Laboratory, Fort Monmouth,
and resides 13 Spring Terrace, Red Bank, New Jersey, He stated that as a
student at CCNY he knew MORTUN SCBELL but not intimately. He recalled SUBELL
as an "eccentric character" who had an outspoken manner and unkempt personel

appearance.

He stated he was not familiar enough with SOBELL to know whether or
not he was involved in any of the demonstrations or radical activities which
took place at CCNY and hed no knowledge of SUBELL's political views or
leanings. He stated he last saw SOBELL on Commencement Day, 1938, and had no
knowledge of the man until SOBELL was arrested this year.

HECKER also pointed out that he knew JULIUS ROSENBERG by sight inasmuch

as he had seen him once or twice at the Newark Signal Corp Inspection Zone.

X,O/
LEON M, NOLIVERSON
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efforts were made to secure current photographs
.both s and motion picture. Due to the discreet nature of
the surveillance,. however, this was not accom p1ished.

arrangements have now been made with SID , Fort Monmouth to rephotograph
' nmerous employees of Evans and current photographs of COLEMAN will be obtained
and furnished to other offices so that they may be exhibited to informants
such as ELIZABETH BENTLEY, HiRRY GOLD, DiVID GREENGLASS, and WHITTAKER CHAMBERS,

SCHOLASTIC RECORD

o

It is noted that he specifically inquired regarding whether he would
be able to take courses given by a Professor KJRAPETCFF, A _ /
: _ 2

INFORM.TION CONCERNING THE PURCH.SE OF SUBJECT 'S RESIDENCE

48 set out in the details of this report the subject purchased his
present residence in June, 1947, It is noted that the affidavit of title
reflects that this home was purchosed fan JACK and PAULINE K. SCEMOOKLER
whose residence was shown as 4115 Huey fvenue, Drexel Hill, Pennsylvania, The
affidavit also reflects that tenants at the time of purchese were LEON J.
L4DER whose lease expired June 30, 1948, and Mr. and Mrs. CHiRLES H. BREWER
(or BROWER) who were tenants without lease.
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resultware set out in the details o! !!!s repor!, p!o!ographs o!
Wduals in addition to JULIUS ROSENBFRG were shown to each
. HELEN SOBELL

ALFRED and LOUIS SARANT
CARLA and STEVEN JAVNA

HELEN and MAX ELITCHER

JOE BARR

VIVIAN GLASSMAN

BETTY SANDER .
RUTH and DAVID GREENGLASS d
MICHAFL SIDOROVICH

MARK PAGE
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WILLL.M M.HONEY concerning his knowledge of L'RON CCLEM.N snd speci-

‘end COLE..N et Eatontown, New Jersey, Sepiember 19, 1950, -

e St}
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LEAD PAGE

NE'..RK CFFICE

4t Neptune, New Jersey

, : 0/
Will reinterview JOHN ACKZRMIN for further informetion cone j S
cerning the activities end associations of the subject, T

© Will interview Mrs, BESSIE FR.ZEE, 2 Steiner Lvenue,
concerning the subject's residence et her home &nd will exhibit to
her photogrephs of JULIUS ROSENBERG end those individucls identified
with the ROSENBERG ring to escertein eny essociztion between them
end the subject of this case, :

H

«t Long Breneh and Eetontown, New Jersey

- ¥ill identify the occupcnts of those houses visited by the
subject as set forth under the results of vhysical surveillence in
this report, .

-t Red Benk, New Jersey

ficelly concerning the clcndestine-epperring meeting between M HONEY

V111, upon receipt of authorizetion from the ‘ureru interview 7

«t Fort Monmouth, New Jersey

Vill obtein through SID, Fort Monmouth, current photogréphs ,
of the subject., o

Vi1l meintein contact with Iieutensnt LEON B, CHRISTOFHER,
Security Officer, ESL, to obtrin informtion relstive to COLEM N'S
activities within the leborotory.
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- Jurniched S0 SAe Buress se 3Aas apprepriste consfderasion mfght
~ be gtwen %e Maving Aim tnterviewed ce de Afe knowledge, besh P
relpttve 4o 9 2e qoguum o{ c:;-u oad Nerten Sodedle
'..' L s A 1L-.«-'7' Y R ORI =

2t BN RS ;
- &

¥ AER RS R L 2

i . On Pege ma‘nu ””"i ame- Samuel Levine fs tadiectd
S as haviag odvised % Ferry Selleck of Reeve's Imstrusand
S .. Compsay iaforned Ain of shetr Enenk dge 68 te Sebdell’s alleged |° -
i gy g COURBATES PAPty aff111a81080, Thia statenent, socerding %o Lev
. Q“;g w83 made ta N0 presense ¢f one Neruaa Stoudt. I was et clec?
. i?yx set Lorsh oo to whesher S9cuds was an employee of Resve's Mnstrp

i : Company er Evans Signel oratery. ZHowever, 1% wag neted At
{ tn lgtter oy 10/20/80, ene Hermaz Raymond Siondt wce 8a B
- employee of the Ewvans Sigacl Loboretery. IS e dherefere requsgie.

=i that you Smmedtately adviee whetAer $Aese perscas &rs oas 8nd 4 A
»57"Y sane tndivtducle. Fer gour faformstfen, ¢ eheed Aas been mide of e
1she Burecu Siles and references relative $¢ Sermon Reymend Staad, -
- 55 “idud me sdentiriadle Information was locased Wherein, In she | !
cvemmemermud 0, -] GWORS SSands 18 Sound de be sdentieal wish dhe Sicuds mentioned ¥: *: .
W H L S SA Fineend 's repers, yeu are cusherized so fmnmed fately taterviep £ -
Lol R E L Gkim relatfve se Bt deing presens at she tine of Belleck ‘s ; &
R R j.q"“‘.'ﬂ‘. oowmua Sedell. v - B C i g )
i - g8 respeed 80 ponr ecunenss cad sugoestiens $oaSeTRIRg LN f
o 1 o tnwesdigesion ¢ on She sesurisy situction as a whole ot the 3 .
k- ' Jignal Corps Ladoratery, Ford Noameush, New Jersey, jou are o R

e iadpioed $AaS She Burean dealres shas cay suek investigadien
> - ghenld De restrietsed te Shese emnplepees ogoizet whon epecisie
! ’f@;-;nn.ﬁ“ac s to suduersive cotivitien or Comnmnist Furty .
TRiigppeltestens have previounsly Deen developsde These tnvestigatioens
< ghould be direoted aloag the ltws of deteranining the posatbility
- of such tadivtducls detag eago ia sapionage aetivivigs. BHocever,
- tncmueh 08 61l o/ these. tndividuals ore etvilioa up.!cscn
She geveramsas, $Ae¢ Burecu’s responsidility ia sae leyalty [fie M
sheuld de beras ia miad duriag esurae of the tavestigatien.

o There sppeare S0 be ne ¢dJeotton t0 your £f/ftee epening
. O apprepriste ecatrel file mader $he ocptten WWNDR
ta Yors Neamnouth, Few Jereey" se suggested ts referen P,
. dut § fa desired that eay desintte sudverstve tafermasfen -
-5 develeped oonserning & partfoular fadtvidual should be properly
reported Ia & ecporate eces Sile on that tndividual, '

1 4 eonpredensive letter $o 0-8 ond OSI 18 presently being
\/ prepaored by she Duredu. Iis letter will driag to she cttention
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Rosen

/ SUBJRCT: AARON HMan'€g | : s
/ ONAGE - R ~ o

Mohr,

I

FROM : Mr, C. E. Hgéu.idcﬁ L Yietor

[Pl

TeYe. Koom

. .‘ heoase —
Purpose: B

N

investigation since September 16, 1950, and no information indicating
espionage activities have been developed, He was interviewed on
November 2, 1950, for information concerning his association with

and knowledge of the activities of korton Sobell,

. City of New York, and first came to the a{ttention of the Bureau by -

Q A8 a result of the investigation in ths matter it was ,
'§ determined that Coleman, who was originally emplqged for the U.S, e 3
AW Signal Corps Laboratory in pt, Monmouth, New Jersey in 1939, had on S
W\ two occasions been charged with violations of the security regulations
w of the Signal Corps by reason of his Roncompliance with the instructionp A
% \, concerning the handling of classified documents, According to the

Security Intelligence Division at Fort Monmouth, thege charges were

‘Aftachment
100-355506
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AARON HYMAN COLZMAN SSPIUNAGE - R
INTERHAL SECURITY ACT OF 1950

SYNOPSIS OF FACTS'  AARON COLIMAN interviewed December 2, 1950 and

in a signed st:tement he advised he wvas acquainted , , /. z
with JULIUS ROS:NBERG during their undergraducte ;/ &
‘deys at CCHY, 1934 to 1938, He also advised thet
ROLIUESRG admitted to him that he was & member of the
YCL and cttempted to recruvit COLEMAN into Communism,

On reinterview Fetruary 19, 1951, COLRMAN advised that

. he attended & YCL meeting with ROSZIEIRG in about

it

A 937 in New York City but became disgusted with the
%-‘6 meeting and attended no further Communist mcctings,
v \‘ He deniled past or prosent momborship in any Communlst
1 & QP Party orgonization end stated that neither MORTON
SOEELL, JULIUS ROSiNEERG, nor anyone olsc had over
w \;\ appros.ched him gocl i tion, A loq(/
L 20

Communist af’ilietlons
hese threo individuals sot forth, OKUN on intorviow
statod ho belicv A

7O orcc engincors at Vietson
1cs who wore profossionally associctod with 1.0RTON
SOEELL were unable to furnish any informetion indicating
an cssociction botwgap COLEMAN and MORTON SOBELL, Curront
picturcs of CP j biainod,
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DETA ILS H
.
. On Decembar 2, 1950, {&RON HYMAN COLIMAN was intorviewed at
Evens Signcl Loborotory, Fort Monmcuth, New Jorsey his place of employment,
by Spocial Agont JOIN R, LYOIS and the writor, At thot time ho furnishod the
following signed statoment:

"Bolmar, i,J,
Docomber 2, 1950

3

"y, Ag;gégkolcman, make tho following volunteory stato
ment to John R, Iyons and Rcginnld C, Vincent who have beon
idontifiocd to me cs Spocial Agents of the Fedoral Burcau of
Investigoticn; No threats or promiscs have boon made to mo for
this statoment and I knov that it can be used in a court of law,
I heve beon advisod that I have the right of counsel,

"In Scptombor 1934 I started to go to City Colloge of
Now Yorl, During tho coursc of my studics thers, I happconod
to mecot and becomo acquainted with Juliusggiscnbcrg._ During
1937 or 1938 I haproned to take a coursc In Mochanical
Engincoring and Julius Rosonborg sat noxt to me in this cless,
Ho told mc of the bonefits of Communism in that they worc hclpe
ing the vorking pcorlo ond doing somothing positive to rolicve
unamploymont and poor working conditions, He also rcquostod
no to join tho Young Commmist Loaguo, of vhich ho stcted he
we.s o mcmbor, I did not join the Young Communist Icaguc at
this time and hove never joined thet organizetion, I have
never belonged to the Young Communist Locguo or the Communist
Party,

"I heve road this staotomont and it is truc to the bost of
my knowlcdgo cnd belief,"

/s/ Laron H,%oloman

"{/itnoss:

John R, Lyons, Spcecial Lgont FEI 12/2/50
ligginald C, Vincent, Spociel Lgent FBI 12/2/50m

COPIES OF T.I5 RErORT (Cont.)
3 - NIM YORK (65-15453) (Encl.1) R IeTon portpgel {Enel.)

1
1 - PHILLDILFHLL. (65-4440)(info) (Enel,1) % - %ﬁﬁﬁ%ﬁGTON F info) (Znel,l)
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ﬂ [ Tho last paragraph of this statoment is in tho hondwriting of
9 LRON COLL,

In addition to thc above signed statgment, COLEMALN odvisced that
he was of tho dofinitc impression thot NLTHLY USSMIN s Who wvas anothor
clossmoto of his at City College of Now York, was g_Communist, He pointod
out that this was only an improssion, which improssion was possibly obtained
from sceing SUSSMLN participate in onc of tho Cammunist lod domonstrations
on tho campus or from information told to him by other studonts, Ho said
that SUSSHAN, unliko ROSINLERG, ncvor told him he wes a Comrunist or showed
him any membership record to indicate such affiliation, He added that
SUSSIAN had never approached him to join the Young Communist League or any
othar Comunist organizetion,

COLLLY by way of explanation advised that he divided his fellow
students at City Colloge of New York into three groups os folliows:

1, Those who had becn close friends whom he had
‘knovm and lived near in Brooklyn, Necw Tork, most
of vhom he had nlso attended high school uith,

2. Those vham he knew by neme and with vhom he had

conversctions of the day and perhaps onc or two

ther discussicns, He soid thet he would nloce
l‘iORTON/GOBEI..L in this group,

o

/5 3. Those vham ho knew by sight only ond emong whom
he might rcecll one or two names, Ho seid thet he
would place HATHAN SUSSMLI in this group, .

ALRON COLINMAN wns reinterviovad by Specinl Lgent JOHH R, LYONS
and the vriter on Fobrucry 19, 1951, He advisod, as during the interview
of Doecenbor 2, 1950, thot he mot JULIUS LOSEWDZRG while both wore undor-
graduate students at City Collegg of Now York during the poriod 1934 tc
1638, Ho ropoated that --OSE.L admitted memborship 4in the Young Communist
Loaguc and oan sovoral ocensions pointed out to him tho advantogos of
Comwmnism to the working poople of lnmorica, The Subjeet stotod that
ROSEITBERG cttom-tod to interest hinm in joining the Young Communist Locgue
and that ROS-¥BERG wns quito persistont along that linc,

COLLMLY in cddition advisod that he did attond one mceting of
; & group which ho belicvoed to be a club of the Young Communist League, Ho

-3
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said that the meeting took place in New York end thet he beliaved the date
to be in gbout 1937, COLJwW.il then advised thct he became disgusted with
the oroceedings of this meeting and nevor thereafter attended other meotincs
of the Young Communist Lcague or of anmy other organization wiich he belicved
to be connected with the Comrunist fart,

Tith rogard to MORTON SOBELL, COLHLLM advised substontizlly the
samc os he did previously in the ixrview of lovember 3, 1950, He repecated
thet he met #0:T0d SOBILL as a classmate at City College of Hew York cnd
that with the oxcopticon of one or two school social functions he never
knew SOIELL on a social basis, He scid that during tho period that SOBELL
worked at the Roives Instrument Corporction in New York City, he, COLZNLN,
made & number of trips to thet plent on officicl Govorrnment business,

He stoted thet with tho oxeeption of ono oecasion in which ho and SOBELL
vere ncrbors of & lunchcon group, his -nly contcet with SOBELL consisted
of an cxchange of grectings,

COLZULT nlso ndvised thot during this seme period SOLELL plso
made o mmber of trips to 'latson Leboratorics, an Air Force installetion
located in closc proximity to Fort Momnouth, COLIZHAN said thot these visits
were undoubtcdly concerned with eontraets which tho Reoves Instrument
Company had with ictson ond thot during this poriod SOBZLL was nover a visitor
to his home, B '

COLN reitorated that SOBELL hed nevor attompted to get from
him cny informntion which would be of an unauthorized ncturc and that
SOEELL at no time mado any attompt to rceruit COLENAN into any Communist
organization, He said in addition that he does not roesll SOSELL over
axprossing himself in any mnanner wWhich would indicate disloyalty to the
United States Govormmont,

-
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Enclosures to Bureau: One photograph of subject and one negative, 7}{2:

Enclosures to field offices: One photograph each of subject,
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ADMINISTRA

During the interview with 4ARON H, COLEMAN on February 19, 1951, in
addition to the information set out in the details, COLEMAN advised that he
jointly owns the residence at 42 Branchport ivenue, Long Branch, New Jersey,
with HAROLBYDUCORE. He said that he first met DUCORE through JEROMBY'CORWIN
and sometime after meeting him the three of them made plans to go into business.

They at first planned to usé their house in Long Branch, New Jersey,
which is the rcason for the joint ownership thercof. He said that '
DUCORE was to occupy the top floor and the downstairs was to be used for the
business., However, when COLEMAN got married, he needed the first floor for
his personal residence, and it was necessary to find other quarters for the
company. He said that the company was incorporated and the legal work was ‘done
by JEROMETHEYlsN, a fricnd of HaROID DUCJRE, Headquarters for the business was
establishcd in Newark, New Jersey, and the money was to have been put up by
CORWIN's brother. The company was to be known as the Ducol Company. :

COLEMsN advised, however, that the company never did operate althougk
it was sct up for the purpose of selling services and research in clectronic
cquipment. He advised that he is not aequainted with any of the individuals
listed as the ineorporators.

With regard to DUCORE, COLEMAN advised that he is not particularly
friendly with the man, not that there are any real differences between them,
but he does not make an effort to be a dose friend of DUCORE. He said that
DUCOKE is a licensed "ham" radio operator but that his equipment is now stored
in the attic of the home unused.

_—
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In this regard COLEMiN mentioned during the interview that hec had.
-accompanied BRENNER to General Electric but stated that. he did not belicve he
had ever recommended SOBELL as an expert in the field inasmuch as he did not
know SOBELL that well.. Y

By letter dated January 29, 1951,. the Newiak Office was requested to
jdentify EDITH POTASHNICK as a possible relative of MuATPUTASHNICK listed by
officials at the Bremerton Navy Yards, wWashington, as a)\suspected Communist.

S

During the jnterview with COLEMAN he advised He has becn a life-long
friend of one DaVID)SIPEKSTEIN, aka David»‘g;ear,, who now resides in Seattle,
Washington. He said)that in 1948 when he was married he took a honeymoon trip
to the state of Washington, during which he visited with SIPERSTEIN,. He said )
that during the visit he met a MiX POTASHNICK and a girl named EDITH, who he
believed either hed just married or was about to marry MAX POTASNNICK. He

said that being short of cash he asked her to cash a check for $200, which she
did..

During the same interview COLEMAN advised that he did not know ALFRED
)@&'xm except Py namc and believed that he had heard the name as being a friend -

£ HAIVEY 'SACHS whom he associated with at Fort Monmouth,

In addition to the information set out in the details as coming from
AnRON COLEMaN in the interview of December 2, 1950, COLEMiN was asked if he
were aware of anyone who might be a sociasl acquaintance of MORTON SUBELL or
anyone with whom SCBELL may have stayed overnight during his frequent visits
to Watson Laboratadesat Red Bank, New Jersey. COLEMaN advised that he believed
- BEWUCKM‘sN would be such an acquaintance. y

) He expleined that during his visit to the Reeves Instrument Corporation
in New York he bad a conversation with “UBELL during which he mentioned that he
was anxious to have ZUCKERMAN leave Watson Laboratar¥sand come to work under
his supervision at Fort Monmouth., SOBELL at that time told COLEMAN that he
knew ZUCKERM:iN was unhappy with his work at Watson and wanted to leave,. COLEMaN
said that he, therefore, deduced that ZUCKERMAN and SOBELL must know each other
for them to have had conversations in which the above information passed..

- -
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AARON HYMAN COLEMAN e ESPIONAGE - R
SYNOPSIS OF FACTS: 1 g )0

COLEMAN on interview did not recsall
requesting or receiving radar information 7,ﬂ9

) " from FRED KITTY, but recalls while in
,S: "Marine Corps he did ask for
KUN .,

; TY and HARVEY LEE SACHS
were co-workers and close social acquaintances
l__pbrior to 194, CP affiliations and
association with members of the ROSENBERG
esplonage ring of KITTY and SACHS set out.
‘COLEMAN reeognized photos of JOEL BARR,

MAX ELITCHER, MORTON SOBELL and JULIUS
ROSENBERG as classmates at CCNY, but photos

of other members and suspected members

of this.espionage ring mean nothing to
him., Contacts of PERRY SEAY, whom COLEMAN

visited often, identified. By oy Pacorsdiy
-23 2528 . ) ‘J
€7¢eaz ther222;¢7¢, 4o
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N ENCLOSURE
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1 Baltimore (65-1792)
(Info.)

1 Cleveland (Info.)
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f»—"' FRED J. KITTY. . .
FﬁED KITTY'S backgrbund and Communist affiliation
and that of his family has been previously reported. :

Confidential Informant Newark T-3, of unknown
reliability, furnished a letter dated 1/7/50 which read as
follows?

"Dear Sir: - .

"I have just learned that a Mr. Fred Kitty, formerly
of New york city was and is a member of the communist party
under an assumed name, During the war he was employed as an
engineer for the government and did espionage work for the
Russian government. At the prescnt time he has a very
responsible inspcction job with private industries, still
doing his dirty work."

puom—rn

On October 10, 1950, the Federal Grand Jury,
United States District Court, Southern District of New
York, returned an indictment charging MORTON-SOBELL,
JULIUS -ROSENBERG, ETHEL-ROUSENBERG, ..NOTOLI .\+—YAKOVLEV and
D.VID-GREENGLASS with conspiracy to commit espiongge by
violation Section 3L, Title 50, U.S. Code.

On 4/5/51, USDC, SDNY, sentended MORTON SOBELL to
30 years and sentenced JULIUS and ETHEL ROSENBERG to death
for their esplonage conspiracy activities,

i 448 pny,- < ANN SIDOROVICH, 8706 Carnegie Ave,, Clcveland,

Ohio, wife of MICHAEL OROVICH, on 8/7/50 advisgd agents

of the Foderal Bureau of” Investigation that HELEN SOROKATKITTY,
last known address 1617 Mussula, Towson, Marylarnd, was a

close friend and associate of hers, ANN SIDOROVICH advised .
that she resided with HELEN during 1940 - 1941 and she recalled
that HELEN had met and married FRED-KITTY, a close friend

of her husband, MICHAEL. ,nﬁé.

b : ‘

DAVIB-GREENGL.SS, self-admitted Soviet Esplonage
Agent, and his wife, RUTH-GREENGLASS, have advised that '
JULIUS ROSENBERG in January, 1945 informed them that ANN_
. —STDOROVICH w uld be the individual vho would probably contact

- 20 =
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them in New Mexico to act as courier and secure information
from DAVID GREENGL.SS on the iAtomic Bomb, which would in turn
be given to the USSR. DAVID GREENGL.ASS further advised that
the SIDOROVICHS were close friends of JULIUS and ETHEL
ROSENBERGs

MICHAEL SIDOROVICH, 8706 Carnegie Avenue, Cleveland,
Ohio, advised agents of the Federal Bureau of Investigation
that one FRED KITTY, possibly residing in New Jersey, was a
close friend of his., MICH.EL SIDOROVICH has advised that he
is a former member of the Young Communist League and fought
in Spain for 1l months in the Spanish Civil War as a member
of the Abraham Lincoln Brigade.

-

The Abraham Lincoln Brigade and the Young Cormmunist
League have both been designated by the Attorney General as
coming within the purview of Executive Order 9835.
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It is further notcd that Newark Confidential

Informant T-lj, of known reliability, advised on 3/1544k

- 22 -



of Manhattan, In dnterview, S.R.NT

Company, However, he stategq that hag
to furnish this information, he coulgq
tion pertaining to dlrborne Radar,

Union have becn deela
the purvicw of Executive Order 9835,

i _—
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IDENTIFICATION OF MEMBERS OF
THE ROSENBERG ESPIONAGE RING

Photographs of the followi ng individuals were sho
to COLEMAN for his possible identificatlon: < \\\\\

JULIUS ROSENBERG
LLFRED SLRALNT
JOEL BARR

MAX ELITCHER
MORTON SOBELL
MIKE DOROVICH
BETTY' SN DERS
ETHEL ROSENBERG
DAVID GREENGL.SS
MARK-PAGE -
WILLIAM PERL

COLEM.N identified the pictures of JOEL B.RR, MiX
ELITCHER, MORTON SOBELL and JULIUS ROSENBERG as former
classmates of his during his attendance at the College of the
City of New York from 193l to 1938, His information concerning
SARANT, ROSENBERG and ELITCHER has been previously reported.
He was unable to furnish any information concerning JOEL BAiRR.
The other photos meant nothing to COLEMAN with the exception
of that of WILLI.M PERL which photo COLEMAN stated looked
familiar. He could not, however, further identify the picture,
The name ALFRED S..R.NT, COIEMAN had heard ment ioned by
H.RVEY LEE S.CHS and he had the impression that S.CHS and
S RANT were close friends. He also recalled that the name
BENJAMIN LEWIS was generally associated with SARNT!S name
when mentioned by S..CHS. '

- 28 - | k«f”f
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.IDENTIFICATI\ON OF CONT..CTS
OF PERRYSE:i¥

When MORTON SOBELL was arrested at Larcdo, Texas,
8/18/50, on a conspiracy to commit espionage charge, he had .
in his possession a photostatic schematic drawing entitled
"voltage to digital converter" datcd 6/19/50 and initialled
"PAS." It was determined and has previously been reported
that these initials were those of PERRY A+-SE.Y, an engineer
employed by the Reeves Instrument Corporation, NYC; and on
subsequent interview, SE.Y was unable to explain how this
drawing dated subsequent to thc last day of SOBELL'S employment
at Reeves came into SOBELL!'S possession, It is noted that the
records mairtaincd at Reeves Instrument Corp. for the period
1948 to August, 1950 reflect the AARON HYM.N COLEM.N visited
Reeves seoventecn times and that on nine of these occasions

-3 1 sce PERRY SE..Y, As previously reported, L 79

ollowing invecstigationt

- 29 -
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SYNOPSIS OF FACTS:

Southern California Chapter of subject
organization still located at 7410 Swum-
set Bouleva H

e
for 1953, all offices and a large
Jority of the lj0-man executive board
\ - Jare held by individuals with reported .

v past or present affiliations with the . ,
‘XC'“: Cormunist Party and/or Communist front |
(_\éf e o groups. JOHN HOWARD LAWSON, current
QO P vice-Chairman of the local organiza-
P 5 tion, continues to be the dominant
& s force in ASP policy. Program during

. the past year has included anti-Smith
Act activity, rallies against the -'@Iocv
hearings by the House Cormittee on 1,943t
Un-American Activities; an "Equal Mll’ 0

i |
Rights Conference" to force more 345 VR TIN TL;
im

on

;’fﬂ' opportunities for Negroes in the 2 UNCL
b\'\ w entertainment field; and activity in

» Ny behalf of JULIUS end ETHEL ROSENBERG,|FIED\: o'_e’o__‘

v

onvicted sspionage agents. Informae

¥ W D/]| tion concerning these various activite
3 / les and functions in recent months set
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On July 19, 1952, :t was learned from T-16 that

FRED RINALDO was eager %o initlate a plan out of the Hollywood
ACP organization %c have g dolegation call on Mr. ERIC JOHWNRTON,
avad of the *Motion Pic*ure Producers Associsiion, for “he
durpose of enlisting JCENSTON's cooperation .n opining up
the entertairment field for more Negrc artic’is. RINALDO's
plan would be pari of ihe over-all ASP campsign to break
dewn discrimination against Negroes in the entertaimment field,
It was RINALDO's idea %o start out by getting thousands of
signatures on a petition following which there would be a

meeting of all the signers for the purpose of choosing dele=
D -gates to call upon ERIC JOHNSTON. The plan called for contact
with many of the top people in all cooperating orgenizations
at which time the whole idea would be outlined to them and
their help enlisted in the entire operation. RINALDO wanted
a deadline set for this campaign of August 15, 1952,

It is noted however that neither T-2 nor T-16, both
of whom are close to ASP affairs, have been able to determine
that RINALDO's plan never developed much beyond the organizae
tional stage and that to date ASP has had little success with
L_i?s campaign as outlined at the "Equal Rights Conference".

IN.BEHALF OF JULIUS AND ETHEﬁyROSENBERG

e e e Nl

‘ JOHN HOWARD LAWSON of the Hollywood ASP organization
was the princlpal speaker at a rally on September 12, 1952,
sponsored by the 8 Angeles Committee to Secure Justice in
the Rosenberg Case', 2%2 was present at this rally which was
held"at the Embassy Auditorium in Los Angeles., Literature of

secure the freedom of JULIUS and ETHEL ROSENBERG who stood cone-
victed of violating the Esplonage Statute. This 1iterature ‘
characterized the convictions as government "frame-ups",

. Advance publicity given to the rally in the Daily
People's World, Communist Party organ for the west coast, in
its issue of August 28,'1952, was to the effect that this
rally would be held in behalf of JULIUS and ETHEL ROSENBERG,
"vietims of a frame-up atomic spy trial now awaiting death in
| ¢ Sing Sing Prison". The Daily People!s lorld announcement
| < hoted that JOHN HOWARD LANSON would be one of the speakers,
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The rally was at

. !
i:)

tended by an estimnt

ed crowd of 1250,

JOEN HOWARD LAUSON recsived an ovation from the = :dienae about

n4lf of whiclh stong > whe

7 e made his appear.

3noakeris platforma. X anic'neced at the outye
3pects of tk: ROS.IBERS conievion,
Ho charged :nat the inlictment of the ROSENSHR

8 discuss s politizal. g

J+0secution had come a* g
Yadly ror th- AmerJjcar. ror
R0SEI'BERG case was all & p

time vhen things wap
ces in Korea.. Hs -h
art of the same piot

S0 create hysteria, thought control, anties. i

drive against progressives

+ During his speuch

the ROSENBERC case in with such issues as the

and the hearings by the HC
Judge who presided at the
Attorney who handled the g

UA. LAYSON charged
ROSENBERG trial and
overmmentt!s case wer

completely unfair toward the defendants and th

- 25 -

ants on the
t Tnat ke wished

Ce and heip

e golng 7ery
arged that the

in this country
tizm and a genepral
LAlSON tied
Smith Act trials
that the federal
the United States
© prejudiced and
eir attorney.
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to the ihits Housas) arg3 Stated that the Americen government ig
S3nsitive to foreign Public opinion ang that ir enough messages
came to the lihite House, the ROSENBERGs could yet pe Ssaved,

. - 'z o ‘*";
ACTIVITY AGAINST mogs ke CrimiZin o Hdlormanccans oA, Hry

professional fields other than t entertainment induetry,
principally the legal ang medical fields, Repeated pPostponements
o

teatimony of the "uncooperative Witnesses Who had been
Subpoenaeq before the HCUA at 10g 4Angeles 1n the fall of 1951,
According to T-16 saRaJgo LORD wags immediately taking stepg

to get together the datg desireq for the Civil Rights Congresg
in Detroit and Log Angeles, :
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LEADS:

ADMINISTRATIVE

L3S sNVSELES OFFICE

At Los Ange

les, California: Will continue to follow

and report pertinent
chapter of subject or

activity on the part of the Hollywood .
ganization,

INFORMANTS:
DATE AND/OR '

- DESCRIPTION OF AGENT TO WHOM
SOURCE | ACTIVITY RECEIVED FURNISHED LOCATION
Tel |
Mre WILLIAM HCUA hearings ¥4,9/52 SA ANDREW J. Orally
UHELLER, In- 2/27/52 DECKER
vestigator
for HCUA

- 3] -

" peemmwames . @
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P22
#sur by SASMARCUS M. BRIGHT and ANDREW J. DECKER on 9/12/52
wh¢ attended rally concerning ROSENBERGs (100-18355).

22
0 Fisur by SAsg MARCUS M. BRIGHT and ANDREW J. DECKER on 8/8/52
who attended rally on Bill of Rights (100-18355).
REFERENCE: .
Report SA MARCUS M. BRIGHT 2/12/52 at Los Angeles,
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"political Affairs," April, 1955, pages 4, 5,
and 18, contained an article entitled, "Some Thoughts on
Independent Political Actlion (A Discussion of the 'National

one JOHNJSWIFT, Therein was a discussion of McMANUS! call:
for a third political party mentioned above. The article
stated in part as follows:

«Guardian?s' Call for a Third Party)," The article was by

gf "In the January 10th 1ssue of
"the 'National Guardian', there
 appeared 'A Call For Independent
pPolitical Action.! The ‘'Call' appeared
under the signature of JOHN T, McMANUS,
the 'Guardian's' Managing Editor and ,
the American Labor Party's 1954
candidate for Governor in the State of
New York. The placement of the 'Call’
on the entire front page, its publica-
tion under the bannerhead, 'A State-~
ment For Discussion by Progressives,'
the subSequent opening of the columns
of the’ 'Guardian' to such a discussion,
all leave no doubt that this statement
expresses not alone the personal views of
McMANUS, but the official viewpoint of
the 'Guardian,'"

~Tt was further stated 1n part:

"gince we shall take issue with
gsome of Brother McMANUS' evaluatlons
and conclusions, it is important to
make plain at the outset our approach
toward the 'Guardian! and its editors.
The !'Guardian' 1s a non-Communist
progressive weekly., It was born
in 1948 during the upsurge of the
newly formed Progressive Party and
as an independent volice of that
movement, In 1950, when HENRY
WALLACE betrayed the cause of peace,
the 'Guardian', to its everlasting
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credit, stood its ground and refused
to be browbeaten or panicked into
support of the Korean War. 1Its
record has been that of a staunch
fighter for peace, civil liberties,
Negro and labor rights., It bravely
came to the defense of the ROSENBERGS,
has resolutely stood for frlendship
with the Soviet Union, and even when
in disagreement with the Communist
Party has fought for its rights and
recognized in 1t a progressive force.
Thus 1t has lived up to the best
traditions of American radical-
progressive Journalism, For these
reasons the !'QGuardian' has well
earned the hatred of reaction. For
the same reasons the Communists

wish the 'Guardian' well, recognizing
it as a progressive ally in the fight."

The article conclurdes és follows:

"Tn the course of these
struggles, i1t 1s necessary to unite
the ranks of the conscious pro-
gressives around immeclate long-
term perspectives. It 1s particularly
necessary to double and triple the
clrculation of literature and news-
papers which bring to the people the
truth about the Soviet Union, about
tj Soclalism and about the Communist

Party."

"We are convinced that
in these efforts, and despite
momentary differences over immediate
perspective and tactics, we shall
| : continue to march together with
‘ Brother McMANUS and the !'Guardiant
- in friendship and cooperation."
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The "National Guardian," August 1, 1951, page
4, columns 3 and 4, reflected an article concerning CP
leaders entitled, "Arrests for thinking ‘'continue to
proceed,'"

NY 100-93572 JW]A[ WWL 1
|

Exhibit: 82

The "National Guardian," August 8, 1951, page 4,
colums 1 and 2, reflected an article entitled, "Suepected
thinkers' bail fa'ce goes on." The article concerned baill
fund activitlies of the CRC, It was shown that among those ;
Jailed or confined were 2 Smith Act subjects, BETTY GANNETT
and ALEXANDER |BITTLEMAN, , \

P v //k/’ hibit: 8 ;
Nles Y1z 1ttle riig s fn Exhibit: 83

The "National Guardian," August 15, 1951, page 7,
columns 1 and 2, reflected an obituary for Mother BLOOR,
identified as one of the founders of the CP,

Exhibit: 84 |

The "National Guardian," September 19, 1951,
pages 6 and 7, all columns, reflected a feature article
entitled, "What 11 American unionists found in the Soviet
Union." It concerned a trip made by 11 American union ,
leaders to the Soviet Union. The article reflected that
the unionists had found no speed up on assembly lines, saw
no 'slavelabkorers' and found complete freedom of religion.
They feound plumbing and railroad facllitles inadequate.

\ Exhibit: 85

The "National Guardian," Qctober 10, 1951, page
3, columns 4 and 5, reflected the following in part, "During
the weeks of our serles on the Rosenberg Case, the GUARDIAN
has recelved a flood of letters from readers asking how they
can Jjoin in support of the young couple - the first Americans
ever to be sentenced to death by a ¢ivil court for alleged
ewﬁionage.“ Thereafter 1t was shown that the formation of

e e —————— e e .

—

| i a[National Committee to Secure Justice for the ROSENBERGS
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was in progress, The article claimed that the formation
of this committee had been stimulated by the Guardian
series on the case and "at the GUARDIAN'S suggestilon
every effort will be made to enlist the -committee from
among renk-and—file people who're concerned over the
case...' ‘

Exhibit: 86

f_——’—— The "National Guardian," November 14, 1951,
page 6, all columns, reflected a photograph of 16 New
York Smith Act defendants., Reflected was the caption,
"We Appeal to You For a Fair Trial,"

Exhibit: &7 ;

The "National Guardian," May 29, 1952, page 4,
all columns, reflected a heading entitled, "Orphans and \
the cold-war witchhunt." It concerned the fgmilies of o
Smith Act subjec}ys, including thoee of JAMES}JACKSON, GIL e
GREEN, and HENRY|WINSTON, and described the lives of the N
Tamilies resulting from the conviction of the Smith Act - /j/}

sub jects.
Exhibit" 88

In the August 28, 1952, 1ssue of the "National
Guardian,” page 4, columns 3 and il, and page§ columns 1
and 2, was reflected an article entitled, "Elizabeth Gurley
Flynn: 50 years a fighter for labor." It was shown that
the article was a digest of an article whilch appeared 1in
the May 1952 issue of "Masses and Mainstream" concerning
FLYNN, a leader of the CP,

Exhibit: 89

The "National Guardian," October 9, 1952, page
8, all columns, reflected an article by STEVE The
article indicated that NELSON had been convicted of sedition
in Pennaylvania and had also been arrested for vilation of
the Smith Act. He asked for protests to the District Attorney
at Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania.

— Exhibit: 90

- 38 - 1
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The "National Guardian," January 1, 1952, page
5, columna 2, 2, and 4. reflected an article entitled, |
"letters from the Death House" by JULIUS] ROSENBERG. |

ROSENBERG wote in part: y &

"You know this is a pretty
rough place to be in and you can't
imegine what 2 wonderful fee'lng I
get when I receive the latest lssue
of the NATIONAL GUARDIAN, It brings
with it a1l the news for the fight for
neace and slso a fresh, =incere and
honest account of the hanpenings 1n
our case. The sign of our times 1s that
this is one of the few remaining voices o
of progressive Americans that dare to
challenge the evil deeds of those in
power . "

— Erhibit: 91
W The "Nation»1 Guardian." August 17, 957. page
t/ 4. columns } and 4 (New York edition) reflected a nhoto

< of SIMON W.iGERSON and hie family GERSON was identified
as New Yo~k'State CP Lericlative Chairman. Algo shown
was @ <to~y concerning the orospective deportation of
GERSON'S wife

Exhibit: 9?2

The "Nation=1 Guardian " Sentember 14 1952, page
6 a'1 columns reflected » heading entitled, "Force and
violence - A4nd social change." It was a letter from
HERBERT JM PHILLIPS, who identified himself as a former
faculty mehber of the University of Washington and a declared
member of the CP, .

PHILLIPS wrote that he had testified at the trial
of 7 persons indicted for violation of the Smith Act. 1In
his letter he discussed Marxism-Leninlsm, denying that 1t
advocates force and violence as a means of soclal change.

+
+
i
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Y”" Exhibits 138 Exhibit: 134
"Political "National Guardian"
Affairs," July July 25, 1951,
1951, article page 5, all
by PETTIS PERRY, columns
pages 60 and
61
5 Witness: Iibrarilan,
Library of
L———”' congress
ROSENBERG Case
1952 ‘
CP Line "National Guardian"

"No human being with a "WE URGE ALL READERS TO
spark of conscience can remain ACT AT ONCE TO SAVE THE ROSEN=-
silent in the face of the BERGS,."
threatened cold-blooded
murder of Ethel and Julius Exhibit: 139
Rosenberg,." _ "National Guardian"

. October 16, 1952,

"The whole judicial page 1

proceeding against them has
been a terrlble mockery.
They were tried by headlines
and hysteria."

Exhibit: 144
"Dally worker,"
October 16, 1952, Lot

Ve
page 7, article N )
by SAMUELLSILLEN

Witness: iibrarian,
Library of
Ccongress

Gogiuanyon




"commute the death
sentence!

"The Rosenbergs shall
not diel"

Exhibit: 1k45
"Daily Worker,"
editorial,
November 19,
1952, page 5

Witness: Librarian,
Library of
congress

NY 100-93572 m

"(1) wri
President at
in Washington

Vi

te or wire the
the white House
to grant execu-

tive clemency.

"(2) Write or wire Federal

Judge Irving
al Bullding,

R. Kaufman, Feder=-
Foley Square,

New York City, to grant Judlicial

clemency."

Exhlblt:

Walter-McCarran Act

"CP Line

"...The McCarran-Walter
Act created a special police
state for allens and estab-
lished the principles of
racism in setting up new
immigration quotas.”

Exhibit: 146
"Dally Worker,"
August 31, 1952,
2ection 1, page

Witness: Librarian,
Library of

i ' Ccongress

"Nationa

140
"National Guardian"
December 18, 1952,
page 2, from

"The Editors)

1 Guardian"

"On Dec.
mas Eve - the
Law goes into
legallzing Ro
cution of 1
and setting u
criminatory b
future immigr
United States

Exhibit:

24, 1952 - Christ-
Walter-McCarran
final effect,
livical perse=
million Americans

p racist and dis-
arriers to all
ation to the

141
"National Guardian"
December 11, 1952,
page 5, from "The
Editors"
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Witness:
Library of

Librarianw

]

<> Ccongress
ROSENBERG_Case

1953

o ar——

CP Line

",..We belleve the
crusade for clemency can be
won as the hours tick by..."

Exhibit: 153
"The Worker,"

January 11, 1953
page 1, editor-

1lal

Witness: Librarilan,
Library of

Congress

/

CP Line

"It 1s time again for
the nation to reassebrt 1its
demand for peace, for a cease=-
fire in Korea."

Exhibit: 154

"Daily Worker,"
February 10,.1953

page«5: ¢

"National Guardian"

"TELL THE PRESIDENT TODAY
TO SPARE THESE TWO LIVES,"

"pon't take any chances
that your voice may not be
heard., Write or wire today
to the White House. Get your
friends to do so0 tco. No act
we have ever urged upon you
is of higher importance."

Exhibit: 149
“National Guardian®
January 8, 1953,
page 2, from
"The Editors"

Korea

"National Guardian"

"Letters to gongressmen
demanding an immedlate cease-
fire and protesting the moves
to extend the war, can be
effective. Every GUARDIAN
reader should write and get
others to write - NOW,"

Exhibit: 150
"National Guardian"
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Background information re BERN..RD ‘1éﬂ;/
BRAIN, employed at Federal Iblecommunication é;
Laborutories, Hutley, NJ, set forth,

FTL 1s « key f“cil.tty, item n y 22420.

SYNOPSIS OF FACTS ,‘)
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BT I FARSRED Y5
This investigation is pre cated upon intformation

furnished to S4 JAMES H. HIGDON, Jr,, 3/12/52,
by CHESTER E, JOH NSEN, Assistant Vice President
and Director of Industrlal Relations, Federal
Telecommunic.tion Laboratories (F”L) 500

Washington avenue, Nutley, NJ, \

BERN:RD B::IK, employed «t FTL at the present
time, was temporarily denied clearanee to work
on classified Government contracts by the .rme
Forces on 3/29/48, This denial ramiined in
effect until revoked by the Industrial Review
Board on 9/16/48, As a result of clearznce
denial, BR.IN was released from F7L on 4/7/48,
and subsequently w..s reinstated by the compeny
on 9/24/48, following the Industrial Review
Bourdl!s decision.

JOHANSEN further advised that he hzud no definite
information concerning BRAIN!S denial and assumed
th.t i1t must have been in connectlion with some

ot S i 27K en TRl g paneag R eTp i e s )
s shaliiiti s di gt

CODY_ N 4 SE%E; fé’é&_ﬁr_zé!z,i |
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Col Wendel Jomnson, Asst, Qhief Egjf
.Commanding Cfflcer, G=2, an

~ ] 1 0apt. T. F. Donohue, DIO, 3 N g1y’ | EX
- | 1 Col, Frank Dunnir'etcm 2nd |cSI, 67 Biroad St., ¥YC (Reg, Meil)
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. ' :
Q? BlX unions expelled from the CI0 on churges of belng Communist
dominated,

On 6/25/51, CHESTER E, JOHANSEN, udvised Sa JAMES H,
HIGDON, Jr,, that Locul 231, UOPWA, was definitely "prowRussian
and pro-Communist," Hs recallcd thuit the union officers circulated
the petitions protesting the trial of the eleven members of the
Communist Party in New York City during 1949 und algo a
pPetition to outlaw the Atom Bomb, He stuted he believed the

Peace Petition und from newspaper accounts of this lutter betition
belicved it to be o Communist Front Organization,

AN WIL:I .M F, BOYD advised that he h.d heard that BR..IN,
during his period of Clearunce denial in 1943, could not get a
ob and the only way he earned a living w.s by making "book, "
l#/éOYD also stated th.t he believed that BRAIN lived wfiiyﬁRMEST

ey t

PATAKI during this period but, again, could not rememb
source of this information, ’ ! ,//"/#/5-_

On 6/25/51, CHESTFR B, JOH..NSEN advised Sa J.MES H,
HIGDOY, JR., thaut he was seriously questioning PAT.KI'S loyalty
to the United Stutes Government, 1y view of /PAT.KI'S associates -
at the company and btecause of PaTy

IS act barticipation in
the wctivities of Local 231, UOPWA,
e ' AT R
t-\sgz\;_gﬁ,,wné“ﬁézsf‘ﬁﬁmtt ed

he

PAT.KI!'S wife 1s VIVIAN ‘ §
friendship since 1945 with JULTU end ETHELZROSENBERG,. convicted
Soviet Esplonage Ajents, Pi™.KT was intervieved by Bureau .gents
in August 1950, _nd voluntairily conserted to huve his wpartment
seurcned, A4 search wus mude _nd corslder.ble Comnunist Party
literuture was discovered, Two deys after the interview,

PAT KI resiined hisg position at F7L, Nutley, NJ, -
N —— I .
2?’ The Communist Party h.s been cited by the Attorney
Generul of the United Stutes us coming within the burview of
Executive Order 9335, :

5

EILLIﬂgtBQXD, referred to cbove, also udvised that among
Bi:Il''S associufks ot the compny, were, in addition to

P."M.KI, SOLOHOS{GREZNBERG and DOMaLD DAVI?*GRIEG.

! ot .




With reference to SoLOMON GREMVEERG Y 0T TUSMFOSENEFRG
convicted Soviet Espionage Agent, advised Confidential Tnformant
T~1l, of uniknown reliability, that one of his contacts was a man
by the name of GREFNBERG, who is a big electric
General Flectric in Newark,

Investigation disclosed Mr, SOLOMON GREFNBERG was not . %
employed by the General Electric Company,

of his home at Kayuga Heights Road, Ithaca, NY. Among the
items locates during the search was a small address book, containing
a number of names, addresses and telephone numbers, among which was

the name "SOL" GREENBERG, FED., BO, GRe S=3800 X609 This telephone
number is listed to International Telephone and Telegraph Company (IT&T)
67 Broad Street, New York City.

il — |
, b .

-".IFRE:P\,//éiR_"LNT, following interviews by Bureau Agents in

and August 1950, fled the United States to Mexico, entering under

an assumed name and his present whereabouts is unknown,

It is to be noted that SOLOMON GREENBERG attended classes

with ALFRED SARANT in 19,3 and 194} at Polytechnic Institute of
Brooklyn. . .

WILLIAM BOYD advised that GREENBERG is head of Department
R=2l at FTL, :

R
DONALD DAVIDXGFIEG is employed at FTL as Director of
Special Projects Labératory, former assistant to and a close associ-
_ . ate of EMILE/IABIN, LABIN being former Technical Director at FTL,
on a project involving a highly advanced type of guided missile,

-

-8 - O AN /J'
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LABIN was separated from employment at FTL, 3/21/52, following
clearance denial by the Army, Navy, Air Force Security Board.

GRIEG was graduated in February 1939 from the College of the City

of New York, which class included JULIUS ROSENBERG and MORTONXSOHELL,
convicted Soviet Espionage Agents, GRIFG disclaimed any knowledge

of these individuals., GRIEG also reportedly held the first membership
card of UOPHA at FTL, even though he was above the union membership
level., This union was reportedly most active in GRIEGS Section at FTL, .

Mre BOYD said that BRAIN is presently employed in the Special 0/5
Projects Laboratory, headed by DONALD DAVID GRIEG and that BRAIN had

been cleared for access to classified material up to and including

secret classified, on 9/16/L8, by headquarters, First Army,

FTL is a léey facility, item no. 22420,

- P E N D I N ¢ =
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ADMINISTRATIVE PAGB

FTL is a key facility, item no. 22420, having contracts with

the Army, Navy and .ir Force, '
The Army is reSponSible for the security of FTL,

SOLOMON GREENBERG is the subject of an Espionage = R investiga=
tion, New York origin, Bureau file 65-0803,

DONAZLD DAVID CRIEG is the subject of an Internal Security =
R investigation, entitled DONALD DAVID GRIEG, wa. Donald David Greek -
Newark origin, Bureau file 105~17018,

LEADS
NEW YORK

At New York, NY ,

Will check indices fgr any information concerning BERNARD
BRAIN, i

Wwill —and identification recordse bﬂb ’_J
INFORMANT '

T=l New York Confidential Informant MARIO
GILBERTO RUSS0O, as reflected in the
report of SAi JAMES P, LEE, entitled
JULIUS ROSENBERG = ESPIONAGE « R, dated
3/1L/51, New York.

- ]0 = 0/{(/1/1_ (/l/fh i/f
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. This Case Originated At NEW YORK " ' :

OCOMI“IUNIST INFILTRATION OF THE
)/ EROGRISSIVE PARTY

j/rdynopsis of I"acts:

INTZIRNAL SiCURITY-C

t Ma ¢ Date When ¢ Period ror ¢ Report Made B
- Report Made At: Mgde © : Wh;ch Made : °f : y.
CINCINNATI  } 9/2i/52 : 9/5,9,10,12/52° JOSE®H A. DIANDA  BMS
Title Character q/f Case

APPROPRIATE Afggm \
) D OFF e
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: mm_a/xg/_zﬁ S
%
W
A "
$
%/
£

, Agproved an SpecTa.j. Age-nt
Forwarded :M&H}_ﬁa% Charge
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Cleveland (100-18760) (Info) (R’M
New York (100-94070) (=)
3 Cincinnati (100-8553)
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. .CIN. 100-8553

"~ III. SUBVERSIVE RAMIFICATIONS

v A. Cincinnati, Ohilo. : ' ;

1. Progressive Party activities:

Confidential Informant, T-

_ reliability,

) L?°
The 1949 report of the California Com-
mittee on Un-American Activities cited the "National Guardian"

as a publication launched in New York in 1948 aiming at national
circulation, which they found to be from its inception, notorious-

1y Stalinist = in its staff, writers, management, and content.

) - vised —
- b7 'U |

Confidential Informiant, T-£, a member
of & patriotic organization, advised in November, 1951, that a
1etter dateg November 23, 1951 from the Progressive Party of
Ohio in Cintinnati, addressed "To a Priend", concerned ETHEL :
and JULIUX ROSENBERG, . .who were convicted of esvionage. The 0&

letter so ited supvort for the National Committee to Secure

Justice for the ROSENBERGS.
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-CIN. 100-8553

N In December, 1951, T-l advised that
MARTIVOAXIRMAN, who was identified by Confidential Informant,
T-7, of wn reliability, as a memher of the Communist Party,
wrote a letter to the National Committec for Justice Ior the
ROSENBERGS under the name of the Progressive Party of Ohio,
requesting the identities of versons who had written to or
contributed to that organization. Informant also advised that

it had been learned that the requested information was furnished
to BERMAN.

T~ advised

vID

Confidential Informant, T-6, of known

reliabilit advised

P.6 sdvised

T-ly advised

T-6 advised

R

lI
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K
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ROSENBERG CASE CONHMHAU

In a letter signed by ANNE BRADEN to the public opinion column
of the Courier-Journal, Louisville, Kentucky, September 2,
1952, she refers to an editorial in that paper concerning
"SACCO and VANZETTI." The editorial speculated as to whether

a similar case could happen today. She stat "T wonder if
you are aware of the cases of JULIUS and ETHEL 0SENBERG, ncw
in the death house at Singsing Bwaiting execution Ufil&EF action
by the Supreme Court saves them," She states that although
SACCO and VANZETTI were charged with murder, this charge was
never actually proved and that they were executed for holding
radicel political views, She states that although the ROSEN-
BERGS wers charged with espionage "you will find that not one
bit of concrete evidence was ever produced" as to their guilt
but that they were proved guilty of holding radical political
viewss that is whg "they, 1like SACCO and VANZETTI, were :
sentenced to die., : '

7 -
In an editorial note it is stated that the Courier-Journa

. believes that the ROSENBERGS were fairly convicted and that

there "seems no doubt that the ROSEKNBERGS' transmission of
stolen atomic data to the Soviet Union materially hastened
Soviet development of the A Bomb."

At a PP meeting December 8, 1952, ANNE BRADEN told of a letter
that she and I. O. FORD had written regarding the ROSENBERG

case to the Courier-Journal and the "nasty note" that the Editor
had added., ANNE BRADEN stated that CARL BRADEN had urged that
the PP challenge the Editors of the Courier-Journal to open

. debate on radio or television regarding this issue. Mrs. BRADEN

suggested that a letter be sent to people on the National
Guardian mailing list, explaining the ROSENBERG case and asking
that post cards be sent to President TRUMAN protesting against
the execution of the ROSENBERGS. (T-1, December 11, 1952)
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STANDARD FORM NO. 64 : . —

GJﬁCe Memomndum * UNITED STATES GO NT
&-1stfoN
TO ¢ Director, FBI

) bysa‘a ” HDA‘I‘B: April.lé, 1951
FROM : 34(C, NeW York Declassity on: ?m"'i-‘m[‘n-)

—r.-C-/,

T

I IR OTUEENISE. <4 LETT

ER NO. 30, Series 1951, date
Section C, entitled as above, CLASSIFIED

XEMPT FROA

arch 31, 1951, o

GDS CATEGORY gt.a-—;O/s

In accordance with Bureau instruction s, ¢ idBIZHQﬂBEQNDEFWV = .

in security investigations has been carefully reviewed and the”"725?3’”
following is being submitted in accordance with the instructions.

el
e
i

SSmE——

With regard to the work on Sections 1 and 6, which'sectionak
handle for the most part esplonage and major cases, it should be

pointed out that during the past six months both ctions have
hgndled special cases, primarily the Perju ca of WILLIAM WAL
I TNGTONZ the Special Inquiry case{z;(}ﬂﬁ%?? :OSENBERG;

struction of Justice case on ABRA: BROTHMAN and 1iIRIA:
and the iIspiracy to Cor Esplonagé 'cage i olving JULIU SENBERG,
ETHEB&?G%EEEERG, DAVID BENGLASS, MORTON BELL, ETAL.,

These cases have been successfully investigated and further
investigation on them 1s not as extensive as has been in the past,.
Accordingly, this will free additlonal agent personnel to work on
other cases which have of necessity become delinquent. Every effort
i1s being made to assure that these other cases will be glven appro-
priate attention. Furthermore, a Special Employee has been assigned
to handle the checks at the Immigration and Naturalization Ser¥ice
involving the movement of Soviet, Polish, Hungarian and other
nationals, which has freed an agent for handling other matters,

Indices consolidators have also been assigned to these
two sections. These consolidators have been of material assistance
in reviewing the indices and consolidating references into appro-
priate memo form, thereby eliminating a great amount of time agents
would have had to spend on indices review. Additional Personnel

is being ma available to give concentrated attention to investi-
gatingﬂ es, T B _
S b

With reférence to the work handled on Section 7, whick%-‘lj
is of an Internal Security - C nature, continued stress will be
placed on these cases. In the past there have heen a number of
summary reports which of necessity had to,be prepared in connection

with the Internal Security Act’of 1950 thg&“utiIiﬁéd‘considera%}

COPIES DESIKOYED ; A ﬁ?:f{?d ? "5 %~
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‘ | . DIRECTOR, FBI  DaTE: December 17, 1951 -

Qbuou t  BAC, CHICAGO (105- 653) .' 4€4m‘/ L

@
LASZLO TISZA, wa. AtL 'NFORMATIQN CONTMNED
j{;?é;%:‘é’f‘ﬁééf,;;ﬁ - JEREw S gn*uxssmm /l% /a -{

A STUART w. CONNER dated 11/30/5L at Boston, s
/DAYTON - Es_r__x__omes !

SUBJEC‘I‘;

;' .g
Rerep of S
Massachusetts, entitled "WELDON BRU

1)
“ »
- R SRR N
« 8 PR . ., . T .

r‘
0
Q
Fi

Enclosed herewith are five copies of the report oﬁ§>

SA RICHARD A. WRIGHT dated December 1?
| as” above., © - .- R

her noted that a mail cover on BRUCE DAYTON -~
gtreet, Jamalca Plains, Massachusetts,
eflected that DAYTON received mail on October 6, 1951,
from VERONICA B.NIISZA, MD, of uu Bowdoin Street, Cam-~
pridge, Massachusetts. IR N

that VERONICA B. 71874 is the w1re of L o
A the subject of instant case. =,;_ ? : ;

P

It is furt
Yat 45 Orchard

ot

1Ty .

_ »
BRI S P CAN G 3

it will be recalled, Ls cur tly ,
n outgrowth of the JULIUS ;-.SEE_»’»ZA
Boston is the office or origi "o

Boston File #65~3u2u

e O
In connection with the investigation of WELDON BRUCE %ﬁ,}
AYTON in the Chicago division, it was ascertained that 73
DAYTON was preseht at the meeting of the American Physical L

Soclety, which took place in New York, New York, in
January, 1949, and that TISZA was also present at this
meeting, as: reflected on December 12, 1951, in a revieu ﬁ.
of the registration cards of those present al’ the j,

eeting. - - :s
2 e * RECORDED - es - oo~ 3{7432& Ws
\“ ?}&—“ ‘ DLC' 2074 ' ﬁ 3

cc Boston 100- 24,063
Boston 65-3424 ‘g“ T 1

614AN 3 1952 : qm@ﬁ’\‘k

WELDON BRUCE DAYTON,
being investigated as 8

BERG_ espionage group._
in the 1nveetigation on DAYTON,

f o
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FEDERAL' BUREAU OF ESTIGATION
REPORTING OFFICK ' OFFICE OF ORIGIN DATE INVESTIGATIVE PERIOD ’
WASHINGTON FIELD WASHINGTON FIELD. “AN17 1966 | 1/4 - 1/13/66.
TITLE OF CASE . REPORT MADE BY , TYPED BY
| o JOSEPH A. CONNORS vah

HELEN SHERMAN GUREWITZ, aka CHARACTER OF CASE  »
1S - C
,)15 REFERENCE: Report of SA JOSEPH A, CONNORS dated 7/16/65. ' *5'
T S
- P¥* = Mwéa/_) MU%E»%L
Fl
éf//" r-_;dentitg%pf Source File Where located
/- .
cj Cfbci)i§§tant report
/s (XD -
(O
(XD
N ) 1
\Jma [l DO NOT WRITE IN SPACES BELOW
/
au (100-359770) -1 257 770~ 77 REC- 102
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: Washington Field Office
4 - Washington Field (100-20644)

16 JAN 19 m55
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Dissemination Record of Attached Report | . _ £
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By i W/ o\ A

i, 42 ' ‘. 
55!%4;196?//’ - .

A e - e e TR T i 1 e e b e e s mises L e e e e s < Wen = . e e AR o e e A



FD-204 (RAv, 3-3-59)

Copy to:

Report of:

Date:

Field Office File #:

Title:

H

-

i .
UNIieD iTEs DEPARTMENT OF JUsTIC
FEDBEFL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

' I@'MIAL

Washington Field Office

JOSEPH A, CONNORS Offic: Washington, D. C.

o+l 7 19?&2 Ertsmnm CARTATIPD
100-20644. " EIN IS 1Mer e sery ey 8 ile #: 100-359770
4-rme SHO®N 0THER%T ggD erpyftle

HELEN SHERMAN GUREWITZ

on: 0ADR 6

L -0, -
INTERNAL SECURITY - C Chssmedby.iQdﬁ%?' IMW

- P¥ - A FITTA NTET TS
ISR i I
DETAILS: AT WASHINGTON, D, C. (it (o) o B
DATE / i ‘;

Tl ot W e o
This document contatns neither recommendations nor conclusi hg
your agency; it and its contents are not to be distributed outs ve

I. BACKGROUND

A, Residence and Employment

CONFIDENTIAL
Exciuded—TFom automatIC—" )
~downgrading—and $tazailina DY
“declase+ftTatIoNn Faarapt 0
Date of DDac

o:.«orty of the FBI1 and is loaned to

i
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WFO 100-20644

gre—

iii i—i and WF T-7, l
— (50)

(WF T-5, 11_/7/65)

— (WF T-5, 11/10/65)

L

IV. MISCELLANEOUS

* teinis, ™ P
/ i€ _"./.’S_'.—- - i3 p“."
: . MORTON SOBELI~MORTON\ SOBE rRasemleie

in March, 1951, with \g}ng*ygland THEL -
¥HOSENBERG in the Federal District Court,
~ Southeérn District of New York, of conspiracy

5. (e

S,
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»
. - . 3 .. - .
. ) . .
. -~
. . p . . .
~ . cONPUGEY » hd
B
s

WFO 100-20644 m )

to comﬁitt espionage. The ROSENBERGS
were executed in June, 1953, and SOBELL
wvas sentenced to 30 years imprisonment.

B
cve 7-o, D

(b

(WF T-4)

- MARCUS GOLDMAN died in Washington, D. C.,
on October 2, 1965,

Confidential informants who are familiar with
some of the organizations and activities in the Wasfington,
D. C., area and which the CP has shown an interest in the
past were contacted in January, 1966, and could furnish
no additional information concerning the subject.

V. APPENDIX - ‘

L—
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NY 1.00-952,0

Witness to Introduce: T-47, of
known
reliability (See Appendix A)

"The New York Labor Youth League has officially

endorsed !'The Worker'! circulation campalgn for 6,500
subscriptions and has set itself the job of obtaining
1,000 subscriptions from members snd friends of the orgenl-
zation.

2t __"A letter to all League ¢lubs, signed by MARY .
“/MORRIS, State Orgenization Secretary, declared that Thy ' . .
decision to go after 1,000 subseriptions to 'The Worker! —_—
1s a minimum contribution our Leegue can make in the fight
for peace and freedom, ., "

"The letter also called for a regular reading of
the 'Daily Worker' by League members."

Exhibit No. 3 (See Appendix B)
"Daily Worker," 8/15/52, Page 3,
Column 2 -

Witness to Introduce: Chief
Librarian,

New York City Public Library

(See Appendix A)

B. The positiors taken or advanced by the Labor Youth
League from time to time does not deviate from
those of the Communist Party, USA,

|
Comparison of Labor Youth League Program
with the Communist Party Line
RO SENBERGS
Labor Youth Lesgue ‘—,;Leommunist Party Line
"A young Americen mother and "The ROSENBERGS, the first
father sit in Sing Sing fac- Americans ever to be given
ing death. . .ETHEL &n : the death sentence in peace
| : ‘.—*'t:; P i

BRI
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NY 100-95240

. PRV
"JUg%nS?ﬁbSENBERG are sen=
tenced to burn in the
electric chair for a crime
they didn't commit. They
couldn't commit because 1t
is an impossible crime!,.,"

"o+ By xilling the ROSENBERGS,
the big business haters of
unions, peace, and democracy
are using Hitler's line
against the Jewish people.
This Big Lie brought death

to 6,000,000 Jews and led

to the smashing of the

Unions in Germany..."

Exhibit No. L (See Appendix B)
Labor Youth League "Steel
Sparks," supplement dated

1/2/53

Witness to Introduce:
WALTER A. NICHOLAISEN,
Superintendent of Plant
Protection, U. S, Steel Co.,
South Works, Chicago, I1ll.
(See Appendix A)

". . .ETHEL and JULIUS
ROSENBERG were sacrificed

by the war profiteers in
order to protect themselves
from the people's wrath. , ."

"ETHEL and JULIUS ROSENBERG
were murdered to put fear in
the hearts of millions of

"time on such charges, were the
vietims of a plot to whip up
a war drive and promote re-
pression and anti-Semitism
here at home. &ven those who
are not certain of the real
facts in the case are never-
theless horrified by the treat-
ment given those two Jewish
parents of small children,
Virtually the entire Jewish
community has condemned the
savagery of the sentence.
Nazis who were landed on
these shores during the war
to spy for the enemy were
given sentences of ten years,
but the frame-up charge
against JULIUS and ETHEL
ROSENEERG was not in connec-
tion with any enemy but a
country which was our wartime
ally at that period."

axhibit Yo, 6 (See Appendix B)
"Caily Worker," 10/15/52,
Page 1

Witness to Introduce: Chief
Librarian, idew York City
Public Library (See Appendix A)

"The murder of the ROSENBERG'S
was a brutal act of Fascist
violence by desperate rulers,
but it will spur new people's
resistance to Fescism, the
Communist Party told the
country yesterday, . ."

- 35 -
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Amoricans who have doubts
about where the Republican
Administration is leading
"1S,

"For McCerthyism is out to
put the 'traitor' label on
anyone and everyone who
disagrees with book burning,
wiltch hunts, or with
SY'IGMAN RHEE. By killing
ETHEL and JULIUS ROSENBERG,
the McCarthyites are telling
us 'Beware! Leath can be
the penalty for dissent.!'"

Exhibit No. §

"New Chellenge," July, 1953,
Pages L4 and 5, Column 6,
{See Appendix B)

Witness to Introduce:
T=47, of known reliasbility,
(See Appendix A)

e s Vo) A . 0 T AP R b W A . PP ke . BT W e 1 e o
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Exhibit No., 7
"Daily Worker," 6/234 3,
Page 1 (See Appendix B)

Witness to Introduce:
Chief Librarian, New York
City Public Library

(See Appéendix A)

"Once more the ROSENBERG csse
1s moving toward a climax.

"But the moment is filled with
danger for the ROSENRERGS

and for the Americean people,
The clique which prepared the
ROSENBERG freme-up is afraid
that the truth is marching
fast; that the clemency
movement will stop the kill-
ing and thus enable the doomed
couple to vindicete themselves
as TOM MOONEY vindiceted him-
self. This clique in high
places is prepared to murder
the ROSENRERGS in the hope of
burying the case for good,.."

Exhibit No, 8
Editorial "Dally Worker,"
4L/6/53, Page 5, {See Appendix B)

Witness to Introduce:
Chief Librarian, New York
City Public Library

(See Appendix A)
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Form No. 3

"
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FEDER@Y. ‘BUREAU OF INVES’I‘ATI
SECUATTY FIFOnEaTiN - CANTLE

THIS CASE ORIGINATED AT
NEWARK

qn

REPORT MADE AT

NEWARK

ATE WHEN MADE

TITLE

N

[ PERIOD FOR u?on MADE BY _
/30/53  8/24-27;3 3, JOHN F. BURKE ef
IV CTHARACTER OF CASK

SHIRLEY MILLER, wa. Sadie Miller

SECURITY MATTER - C

SERILYAQILLER = SUMMARY REPORT

-

N\

,l(

T <. 89
#?6/?46/

e

SYNOPSIS OF FACTS:

CLASSIFIED BY: ~
DECLASSIFY ON:

NGl
[MILLER resides 343 Fair St., Paterson,q ,
N.J. Employed as a bookkeeper by the
Service Fixturq&'o., 63 Governo

resently 1s playing a prominent role
».he affairs of the Emergengcy C ittee for \_,
Clemency for the Rosenbergs ‘1‘*’ ground
information and description Wet out.
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T-28 reported on 5/12/52 that MILLER wasMictive
in the Passaic County area in civil rights matters and fre-
S\, quently conferred with LOU MOROZE in this regard.,

NK 100-32440

d. Activities in the National Committee to Secure
Justice for the Rosenbergs

T-3 advised that the National Committee to Secure
Justice for the Rosenbergs is sometimes known as the National
Committee for Clemency in the Rosenberg Case and that the
N.J. Section of this organization is a CP inspired and con-
trolled organization.

- T-28 stated on 10/14/52 that LOU MOROZE planned
to ask the subject to take action in the Jewish community
of Passalc County order to insure a large attendance at
a meeting scgg%u!éénfor 10/19/52 of the Committee to Secure
Justice 18 thb€ARosenberg Case. '

" Thformant related on 11/5/52 that MOROZE and the

subject were mak%ng preparations for a rally to be held to

"save Rosenbergs/for, executive clemency" on 12/11/52 at 144
Broadway, Patergope N.J. Informant advised t MILLER hoped
to securc HELENKSOBELL, the wife of MOR@Qﬂ%&GgEEL, a co-
defendant in the Rosenberg Case as a spealker,

On 11/17/52 informant related that the subject
again requested MOROZE to aid her in getting a speaker at
the meeting of the Emergency Committee for Clemency for the
Rosenbergs which would be held in Paterson,N.J, on 12/11/52.

— e, Other Activities

\t‘ The National Council of the Arts, Sciences, and

h) Professions has been cited as a "Communist front" by the Con-
gregsional Commlttee on Un-American Activities, Review

of Scientific and Cultural Conference for World Peace,

- conPpen

- !
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| mme 1SRAEL [ CTANNENBAUM, was. T, | cwmemereast

Solomo annenbaum, Solomonc%anenbaum,
- 2 Isadore L(yTannenbaum, Isadore Louis ;,m'
'Tannenbaum.'“Sol SR i

-

-

s?'?‘ﬁ?’ﬁ”“sﬁjﬁ» - TAWNFNBAUM 1nterviewed Poughkeepsio, 1: _
e ot -7 w7 New York, on 3/27/51, vhere he 18 . = 3}x - .7, R
: /Wdﬂ)“ - employed as engineer in charge of gf . éR PO
- ». .. construction by Gelco Bullders, R AR
Ao T 413 East 19th Street, NYC.~ He 5315-f‘:_ SRy
R S - advised he had been active ‘YCL L a0
AL L at Cooper Union Institute and o s pS e DT
oo ‘subsequently Jjoined the CF. Advise e et
A0 s his recollection of the group was . ‘—Jt I
o Fo e o oL o, that 1t was a tgtudy group.”. Meetings o
. s 7 for most park at home of JULILUS . St
- C ROSENBERG. - Identifiled photographs of
wr ~ .. .. various members of the group. Stated™ : .,
he became tnactive in Communist Qés“"
" movement after his transfer out of
' 16B of Industrial Division, He was
wcemer oo~ - - pemoved from employment with the 1 =
.. . . - Corps of Engineers, Department of the - '
Army, on 9/12/&9, under Executive ’

3 S

» Order 9835¢ . ; i e »1«/ ’ ’

R
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].5i~'in€érviewed by SA

" at the Nelson House in Poughkeeps

R E R
" At New York,
A P Y N rhis tnvestigation was
. of Assistant United States Attorney, ROY COH
"IQfUNew'Yofk;,following4an;interview“by COHN wi
 {n"connectlion with the progecution’ ‘
"and MORTON SOBELL, at thet time. in progress in New York on the
' .~ gubsequent to thé- .

predﬁéaié&fﬁ

“16B Branch of th

' mANNENBAUM be loca
me mbershlp an
former Industria

1 16B Division of the Communist Partye.
st epree e wmwees Mg MANUEL- PRESS, 1D charge, of the

[

‘and Estimation Section, '
. Army, had previously advised that TANNENBAUM was employed by
_ Gelco Bullders, Inqi,iISQ.East?}ZBE@-Strqg;, New York Citye

TEUUU R L idy st 180 East 123rd Strest, New York City;

at 413 East 119thZ
thtregt, New York Cltye .. - R DT

dlsclosed that this company is now located

- AT o, A “1! .c’__ : s, L ey v"\a
;" oA March 27,:1951, TANNENBAUM was located
ROBERT F. ROYAL and the writer in Poughkeep

“TANNENBAUM advised that he continues to reside at
New York, but that he 1is, stay

x

New Yorke.
LO9 East 2lst Street, Brooklyn,

gower plant at the State Highway Departme
oad ls completed and that he returns to New York only on the

weekends,

¥ COHN, Southern District:
‘ th NATHANKSUSSMAN -
“of JULIUS and ETHEL. ROSENBERG

: e of conspiracy to commit esplonagés 1en
. interview with SUSSMAN, in which he advised thatb SOI, TANNENBAUM
' had been a member of the 16B e Inddstrial,Division“é{
the Communist Party, in 1942, and 1943, Mr. COHN requested thab '«
iated end interviewed in connection with the - ti %

g sctivities of JULIUS and ETHEL RS ENBERG, 1n the ™

Specifications
Y F

Engineering Divislon, Department of the..

‘md "

R o

[

s}gf

ey -

ie until ‘the construction of f&e L
nt on Pleasant Valley

|

-
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joined as Communist”Part group. 'He sald
“name " or . number designation of. this groug. nor “could’ he recall who
“invited him t&" join buthe.bélieved -he “probably was‘invited to*
jjoin by a Lelluw member of the RAEGT in New Yo_k."

T TANNENBAUM stated that this group wasa study aer
discussion’group and 81l meetings he can recall attending wers 4

e cat JULIU SENBERG'S home on the Lower East Side of New. York ‘and}
‘" that JULIUS was ugyslly.cheirman of the group. - According to™

.:- ..TANNENBAUM, ETHELWROSENEERG was frequently present but he. could

<~ "pecall-no specific.activity on her part. -TANNENBAUM . stated that:
while he could noét deflnitely recall at this’ tims, ‘he believes"ﬁ;'

== sy dues pald- ¥ 1
*xto JULIUS ROSnJBWRG’Nf} L

X

el L. TANVENBAUM advised that this group qas‘more or less § N PN
secret group due to the fact that most of the members were federal vg
civil service employees and they were admonished not to engage in

any mass-activity which would call attention to their Communist
- Party membersnip.s ot —

,)_q,«;;_-. r&ﬁn*ﬂ~rm-w~wf‘~ﬁ*'**rwr e

- 31 TAFYETSLUH said that he was at that time employed by ﬁhe :
U. S. Corps of Encineers and that ROSENBERG knew of this employment.
‘However, TA@NENDAUM explained that he was engaged in speclfication v
. 'end estimate worx for. the engineers and his. .work was primarily % o
..+  concerned with the construction of Army instal lations and facilities.u
. He stated that the only work that he was engaged in which was of & - .i
clagsified or restricted nature was fortiflcations._ He: s*ated that..
ROSENBERG never broached the subject of espionage and never requested
"_him or sugoesfed to him to furnish any infonmation for the Russians. ;

L S TANNENEAUM advised that he became inactive in the : 2
" Commuriist_ Party movement shortly after his transfer oyt of the [ = =
. ndustrial loB Club bul that his wife had cont ed(éy e getived:- - i«
‘,until a later time. His w1fe's name is BELLS ARROQ%%Z&%EJBAUM .

—-.‘A. - . -:,

, TAﬂn i AUM recognized photographs of "the ROSENB“RGS, I
JOE ARR, ALJSARANT and NATHANASUSSMAN and recalled the name of i ~%
MORR&§ZS§VIWSVY ag mewmbers of this groups.~He did not recstl the’
names of GERTRUDEACUSSMAN, Mrs. S¥IR SAVITSKY, HENR¥ASHOIKET
? ‘0P YARTWI = 231R as members of this group.

T ' menlt iy CF
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This Case
Originsted At: BAITIMORE CV, File No,65-2770
Report Made At lﬁage When ﬁgngﬁgfgr . Report Made By
CLEVEIAND | 3/30/51 !8/2 7/50; 3/26/' JOHN B, O'DONOGHUE  jme
‘Title ; 1955 Character of. Case
% SSPIONA
. FRED JOSEPH KITTY i INTERNAL SECURITY ACT OF
S G190
SYNOPSIS OF FACTS: MICHAEL and ANNE SIDOROVICH /. o
describe subject and wife as / &
&Of |cilose friends of theirs. !
/ ?c MICHAEL SIDOROVICH has admitted
. , membership in YCL and sexrving in
/ 302 / wh:P7 ¢ \Spain with AIB, DAVID GREENGIASS,

1,3 /W self-confessed Soviet agent, states
P2 JULIUS ROSENBERG advised ANNE
V: e LodA. - SIDOROVICH would serve him as cour-
f/, b1 30 ¢V jer, ANNE SIDOROVICH and subject's
¢/s/87 =8
[ wife resided together in New Yoxk

City, 1940 to 1941

o/S

-RUC-
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Boston (65-3432)
Cincinnati (65-1763)
Detroit (65-2305)

Los Angeles

New York (65-15497)
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65-2770 .
. m&mmss, s%lizmni&wfi_ﬁui.ewm, and His ,
wife, RUTHAG LASS, have advised that in January, 1945, Us ==
ngSENBERG 14 them that IDOROVICH would be the individua

who would probably contact theth in New Mexico to act as courie

and secure information from DAVID regarding the atﬁﬁiﬁ'ﬁﬁiﬁj-ﬁﬁich
would in turn be transmitted to officials of the Soviet Union. The
GREENGLASSes further advised that the SIDOROVICHes were close friends
of JULIUS and ETHELXROSENBERG.

The SIDOROVICHes have, during the course of interviews
with the above-named agents of the Cleveland Division, admitted be-

ing well acquainted with the ROSENBERGs but have denied any impli-
cation in espionage activiticss
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' O]ﬁce Memomndum UNITED STATES. GOVERNMENT

TO - MR, 4. E.;BEMONQ .- DATE: March 26, 1951

Tolsn______
FroM MR. C. K. EE(JJ@ ‘ JUNE ——
(,/ Olavin
- 5
roos

sUBJECY:FRED JOSEFPH KITTY
ESPIONAGE - R

PURPOSE v . ';--———‘—“~1gf'
To recommend that the Bureau adhere to the (. .=~
previously established policy in this matier to refuse
authority for the installation of a technical surveillance on
the basis of possible contamination of evidence in the event of
Sfuture prosecution., Also to recommend that, in accordance with
the alternative suggestion by the Baltimore divisidn, authority
be given to conducting immedigte interview of Kitty 1
tion relative to Aaron Hﬁﬁﬁ:ﬁZ;i:man, Uichael and AnndIKi
and any other members of the 'R nberg espionage
being recommended inagmuch as the investigation, including physical
surveillances, during the past sir months hag failed to develop
any indication of espionage actzvztzes on thziggrt subject. It
is also recommended that subject's wife, Helen orokg éi t?, be
interviewed simultaneously. - N

DETAILS

The Baltimore division by letter dated February 27, 1951,
requested either authoriity to institute a technical surveillance
on subject Kitty or, if same was not granted, to interview Kitty
SJor any information which he might be in a position to furnish
concerning Aaron Hyman Coleman, Michael and Anne Sidorovich, and
any other members of the Rosenberg espionage network.

i 3%
7 =

The investigation in this matter was instituted on
ctober 26, 1950, on the basis of the following allegations:

&(Teoe,
«& by 3‘%
(//A
L

"-lfy on:

Classifiza b

Locias

—
&

{5

2., Kitty was a close of Michael Sidorovich, an

alleged associate of Juliu osenberg. His wife, Helen
Soroka Kitty, was a close fri®sd and rmer roommate of

100-367116 recorDED - 18- | /2 ~/08

Att h t . 1 1 1
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Anne Sidorovich, who was recruited by Julius Rosenberg
to assist in his espionage activities. Information

concerning both Michael and Anne Sidorovich appears
R < 00

3. Anéggjhymous letter dated January 7, 1950,
alleged Fre ifgy had been engaged in espionage
activities r~the Russian Government during the last
war and was a member of the Communist Party under an
assumed name,

4. The Swedish Naval Attache made on inquiry as
to the possible compromise of the Swedish Radar Network
subsequent to Sobell's arrest, but claimed upon subsequent
contact that he had no information that this network had
actually been compromised. In this respect, it is noted
that Kitty made a trip to Sweden in 1949 for the purpose of
making @ survey of the Swedish radar set-up in behalf of
his employer, the Bendixr Radio Corporation of Towson,
Maryland, v

The investigation which has been conducted since }
October, 1950, which included physical surveillances, has failed
to develop any information indicating that Kitty was engaged in
espionage or CP activities. It might be noted that this investi-
gation revealed that he was engaged @s a project engineer Sor
the Bendizr Radio Corporation, Towson, Maryland, and in that
capacity supervised the work of engineers inthe development of
confidential radar, electronics, and communications equipment.
It was determined that in that position he also made trips to
various points on the Northeast seaboard of the United States Jor

the purpose of making an eramination ond discussjing certain phases
of the radar network. ’ /'Jr*j' :
_ 1

Fred Joseph Kitty was born in Philadelphia, nnsylvania,
in Septemder 18, 1918. His parents,'William7gnd Fann!izinkelstein
itty, gere born in Russia but have been naturalized as Mnite

tes cMizens., Kilty attended CCNY from February, 1935, to

rch, 19 and graduated from Cooper Union College in May, 1942,

n Mechanical Engineering degree. He is married

p: roka and resides at 1617 Wussula Road, Towson,
Maryland. Kitdy s employed in the United States Army Signal
Corps Laboratory at Belmar, New Jersey, from July, 1942, to

S (omuan Vit MG — el - e mmmme i s memem e e e 2a e e s e o ..
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-Oﬁ;t& mogndum . UNITED 3'1’233 GOVERNMENT

: DIRECTOR, FBI CHTAINED DATB: 2 /27/ 51

. TO

" fyAFROM :  SAC, BALT Tenrey 1 UNCLASSIFIED <4 g

; ¥ g @ oAtz g-7-87 513082 Y

; SUBJECT:  FRED JOSEPH KITTY PERSONAL rGQMNBIDENITAL

ESPIONAGE =K — . . : "JUNE"
(Bulfile 100-367116) ’

(YAXe)

) Yy e Bureau, y O er divisions to
- 80 follow KITTY's activities when he makes trips outside of
the Baltimore Division. ) ECORDING |

The Bureau, by teletype dated 12/20/50, disapprovedNu\ es S
of this office for a technical survelllance at the subjepgt's
home, due to a possibility that such action may contam; te
evidence developed in this investigation warranting the
prosecution of the subject on espionage charges.

h ~
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RE: FRED JOSEPH KITTY
ESPIONAGE - R -

It is realized that the lack of pertinent contacts and the
lack of unusual activities on the subject's part do not
necessarlly reflect that he is not or
in espionage activities.

YN

It 1s felt that a logical conclusion of this case would be
elther to prove espionage charges or interview the subject
re ing his knowledge of\the.activities of M
IDOROVICH, AARON HYM OLEMAN and JULIUS

The Baltimore Office would be iM\a much better posi

- interview the subject after reviewing the results of

technical surveillance for a period of six weeks, and the

Bureau 1s requested to reconsider giving its s proval to this

office for the use of a technica nstallation.
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PAGE TWO |

TO FORTY AT A CHANCE MEETING IN VICINITY OF FOURTEENTH ST., NYC
AND STATED HE BELIEVES THAT MICHAEL SIDOROVICH WAS THE INDIVIDUAL
'WHO INDTRODUCED THEM. HE STATED HE HAS HAD NO OTHER CONTACT WHAT-
SOEVER WITH ROSENBERG AND THAT HE HAS NEVER MET Erﬂsgxﬁosznsgnc.

550)

FORTYTWO WITH SARANT AND HAS NO INFORMATION REGARDING ANY ESPIONAGE *

AL IS T VN e,

ACTIVITIES OF ALFRED SARANT, JULIUS OR ETHEL rosensERG S G

HE STATED HE HAS HAD NO CONTACT SINCE LEAVING COOPER UNION IN

UEPNSIOVAPIE PR

— ' § O
- | O

END PAGE TWO
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END PAGE ONE | 1
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PAGE TWO
A

h REITERATED THAT HE ONLY

OCCASION IN N.YJCe. ABOUT NINETEEN FORTY AND HAS HAD NO

CONTACT WITH HIM WHATSOEVER SINCE THAT TIME. —

END PAGE TWO
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Assistant Atlorney Coneral James ¥. Molnermney - Ny 1, 1951
L2 rector, FBI g1, THTORHATION cmggﬁm
FRED Jo TPE EITTY M%":
“STICHACE = R DATE ™. ‘
Q- 1340 &Y

You will recall that copies of invastigative reports submitted
in the above=captioned matter have prewious'y been referrsd o your
attentiom.

advised thuat he mot Julius Ros
1940, tat denied any subsequernt
tsoever »#ith the Communist Ps

It is anticipated that an investigabiwg rwpat will be rwosived
te future setting forth the complate results of
a coyy of this roport will be fmmadiately refv
Additioml investigatiom is presently being conducted for the

ign which Kitty has furnished te Fate.



. 3 . _fl ~.____._
e & @ .
FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

"FORM No. 1 BALTIMORE

THIS CASE ORIGINATED AT

Y A

e - REPORT MADE AT DATE WHEN - [  PERIOD FOR WHICH MADE | REPORT MADE BY
: BALTIMORE 5-§-%1 1}/6 - 5/9/51 ROBERT L. LANPHE4R rck/éech
pu—— . \) ) ‘ ' CHARACTER OF CASE
FRED JOSEPH&KI'I'I’Y | ESPIONLGE - R, INTERNAL
' - E : SECURITY 4CT 1950, FRAUD
AGAINST GOVERNMENT
SYNOPSIS OF FACTS: INVESTIG.TIVE SUMMARY REPORT
r
(e XD(D)
()
/s
0wz fut-p7e
. 18,8-13,28,32-35
47, f/’Z 5"5 s« 354"
ation with [Bviewued s
IUS ROSENBERG, MICH.EL and ANN ys/é’v' 2o-18v0 €M
SIDOROVICH, as well as HLFRED SiRANT 1
8 noted, Beckground and description R R
0/5 set out, ) T //V'
. AT 5
¢ c‘lJ-d'[fE/
- P - ,;Gﬂ‘ c'D /'2"'17 _
| “Qi-ﬁoaw/ﬁj;.“ﬁ/d
DETAIL: REP L Of g LY
’ » JLAMY 1/ 1
LT BALTIMORE, MARYLAND e (/,.-,»M"
_This is a joint report of the writer and Si JOHN O.
MONTGOMERY « '
renwnmtne (¢ AL T B
COPIES OF THIS REPORT
‘See Next Page

PROPERTY OF FBI—This confidential report and its contents are loaned to yo

N .. distributed outside of age ed. . .

© . IR ) , .
C - ) q ::: '; . U 8. eOVERNMEN Rt o ﬁ . . .
. \“ ,., ~‘

X i C A
L& —— 4 . 4 PO




BA 65-1808

TABLE OF CONTENTS

r—;_j_;::;ground.......................o.-...c.

II - FRED JOSEPH KITTY!S affiliation with
the Communist Party and Communist
Party Front GroUPSescessscsesscsccseseses

Communist Party Front Groups by members
of Subject's immediate family......-..-

of the fraud against the Government
- Statute............................-....

V - Association with subjects of the JULIUS
ROSENBERG Espionage ParalleIQQQQQQOQQQooo

ing conridential material to AARON H.
COLEMAJV.QQOQ.C..Q.Q.‘.II..'..... 0 0060 s e

I

e

: ' -1B-

[
-

PAGE NUMBERS

07‘20

IIT - Affiliation with the Communist Party and

.20"29 -

IV - Information indicating possible violation

029'32

-32" 35

VI - Information concerning subject's furnish-

.35- 46



\

Rt s ratta sy g

BA 65-1808

(

- |
1




BA 65-1808

”

- I,:‘ - s’
"I further recall that sometimg/ during the period 1938
to 1940 I was introduced to Julius/Rosenbergs As near as I
can recall I was introduced to Hhim e chance meeting by a
person whom I now believe to be Michael Sidorevich somewhere
in the vieinity of 1l4th St. NYC. At this time I do not remember
if there were other individuals present at thii meeting, .

However, I do not recall ever having met Ethe 'Rosenberg, To

the best of my knowledge, I never met Rosenbe other than this
one occasiones I have no knowledge that Julius Rosenberg or
Michael Sidorovich ever engaged in any esplonage activities.
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or recall that mother of the neighborhood .clubs w. -
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BA 65-1808

of the YCL was called the Club Raven, which was located on the lower
East side of New York, with headquarters on Avenue B, It is my recol-
lection that Julius Rosenberg.was associated with that clube From
conversations I had with H. I.} Sigman at that time, I formed the
opinion that Julius Rosenberg ¢ er of this particular YC

Some time during 1940 Mike Sidorovic

at he was attending a draftsman school, which was held by the FAECT,
and further that Julius Rosenberg was also attending the same classes,
I recall that some time during 1940 I was introduced to Julius Rosen-
berge I believe I was introduced to him at a chance meeting by a

1

-12 - -
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person whom I bellieve to be Mike Sidorovich, somewhere in the
vicinity o6f 1l4th Strcet in New York City. I do not remember
if there were other individuals present at this meecting,
however, I do not recall ever having met Ethel Rosenberg,

his wife, To the best of my knowledge this is the only
occasion in which I ever met Rosenberg and I have no knowledge
that Julius Rosenberg or Michael Sidorovich ever engaged in
any espionage activities, In connection with Roscnberg I
further recall that while I was omployed at Woodhaven NYA

pro ject, with Sigmn . and MarcusYPigarsky (phonctic), who

may be possibly idcenvical with MéycusXPege, I understood

from the conversations with these two gentlemen that Mr.
Pigarsky was acquainted with Julius RosSenberg.

)57
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"I .do not know the following individuals and their names
are not even familicr to me. There is a possibllity that ‘
my husband may know sope of them byt I can't say whether-
he dogs orrpot' Jbel%??rr, Lilllfmggapégnger, heldoﬁlgayton,
Cgrofgeayton, s Helegy Elitch s Ethel snd Juli
osenberg, qun.d&rebngl vicn\Glasgran, - Willlc.m

nlso known as Willj:

Mutterperl, who A crl, nn

/ 3 VIctoﬁ}?oss, £1fred and Louise)dSsae! , Scavidge, f
Morto&&sobel Y Nsthﬁngussman or aayoke whose nome oS
€

- oI N

appe ar: in the press Yecently in connection with recent
espionage trialse. In regard to the photographs:which

have been shown to me, the only photograph I rccognized wus
that of Mike Sidorovich.
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V - Association With Subjects of the Julius Rosenberg
Espionage Parallel

( )G
(B)DG)

On October 10, 1950, the Federal Grsnd Jury,
United Status Vistrict Court, Southern District of New
York, returned an indictment charging MORTON SOBELL,
JULIUS ROSENB&RG, ETHEL ROSENBERG, ANOTOLI A.YYAKOVLEV
and DAVID GREENGLASS with conspiracy to commiy espionage
by violation section 34 titler Fifty United States Code,

Oon April 5, 1951 United States District Court,
Southern District of New York, sentenced MORTON SOBELL
to 30 years and sasntenced JULIUS and ETHEL ROSENBERG to
death for their espionsge consviracy activities,

) ANN SIDOROVICH, 8706 Carnegie avenue, Cleveland,

Ohio, wife of MICHAEL SIDOROVICH, on August 7, 1950 advised
.agents pf the Federal Pureau of Investigation that HELEN

?SNEROKA KITIY, last known address 1617 Mussula, Towson,

ryl » was a close friend and associate of hers. ANN

SIDOROVICH advised that she resided with HELEN during 1940 -
1941 and she recalled that HELEN had met and merried FRED
KITTY, a close friend of her husband, MICHAEL.

e ——

Agent and his WA e, RUTHNGRZENGL.SS, have advised that
JULIUS ROSENBERG in Januf 1945 informed them that ANN
SIDOROVICH would be the individuel who would probably
contact them in New Mexico to act as courier and secure
information from DaVID GREENGLASS on the Atomic Bomb,
whrich would in turn be given to the USSR.David GREZENGLASS

'f)qzwo DAVI GRHQVGL;SS, self-admitted Soviet Espionage

- 32 -
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further advised that the SIDOROVICH's were close friends
of JULIUS and ETHEL ROSENBERG.

r" MICHAEL SIDOROVICH, 8706 Carnegie Avenue, Cleveland,
0

hio, advised agents of the Federal Burcau of Investigation
that one FRED KITTY, possibly residing in New Jersey, was

a close friend of his. MICHAEL SIDORGVICH has advised
that he is a former member of the Young Communist League
and fought in Spain for 1l months in the Spanish Civil War
as a member of the aAbraham Lincoln Brigade.

The Abraham Lincoln Brigade and the Young Communist
League have both been designated by the Attorney General
as coming within the perview of Executive Order #9835,

On Page 20 of this report T-l4, of unknown relia- ‘
bility has advised that the subject did esplonage work for

the Soviets during the last war and was still doing his
Mirty work". : @ﬁ@

NOG)
further recall theot
sometime during the perlod 1938 to 1940 I was introduced

to JULIUS ROSENBZRG. A4S near as I can recall, I was intro-
duced to him at a chance meeting by a person whom I now
believe to be MICHAEL SIDCROVICH somewhers in the vicinity
of llth Street, New York City. At this time I do not
remember that there were other individuals present at this
meetings However, I do not recell ever having met ETHEL
ROSENBERGs To the best of my knowledge I never met
ROSENBERG other than this one occasion."

‘ %orally advised on April 28, 1951 that H. I.
~SIGMAN and S ROSENBERG were childhood neighbors. and that

SIGMAN and ROSENBERG continued their fricndship into adult
life. The subject advised that he, H. I. SIGMAN and MaRCUS
PLGE worked together for the National Youth Administration

in the late thi d that they had frequent .conversations
together. Madvised that during at leest one of
. , | (DD
-33- | (1127 (‘2)¢fbi)

e
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these converéations SIGMAN spoke to him of ROSENBERG,
indicating to him that SIGMAN was well-acquainted with

\  rather than MICHAFL SICOROVICH, although he stated that
he could not be sure at this time.

ASSOCIATIQN WITH ALFRED SARANT

. ROSENBERG. At this point NN stated that it possibly
|\ mey have been H, I. SIGMAN who intraducaed him to ROSENBERG,

(LD
XD)

/St
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B ALFRED }SARANT odvised Special .gents of the New
York Office in ¥y 1950 that he was a member of the Greenwich
(7( Village Club of the Communist Party of New York during 1943

and 194l;, He stated that wWhils Ifm attendance at Cooper Union
that he became interested in the Communist Movement through
an organization known as the American Student Union and possi-
bly out of the 4imerican Student Union he became a member of .
|_Lthe Cormunist Party. '

It is further noted that Baltimore Confidential
Informant T-18, of knowm reliability, advised on March 15,
194}y thet JULIUS ROSEINBERG, and ALFRED SARANT transferred
from Brench 16B of the Industrial Division of the Communist
Party to their respective neighborhood clubs on or about .
February 14, 194l Informnnt stated that ALFRED SiRANT was
transferred to the Village Club of the 1lst issembly District :
of Manhattan. In interview Si.RANT denied that he belonged ‘
to any of the Communist clubsother than the Greenwich Village
Club, mentioned above, A

In addition to the above, S:/R4NT alsoadvised in
" interview that JULIUS ROSENBERG mede an attempt sometime while
SARANT was employed at the Western Electric Company end
reslding at 65 Morton Street, New York City, to "feel him
out politically at which time he didn't bite", He stated that
he could not recall ROSENBERG ever asking him for information
pertaining to the confidential nature of his employment at
the Western Electric Company, However, he stated that had
he been so disposed to furnish this information, he could
have furnished information pertaining to Airborne Radar,
—
Both the Communist Party and the imerican Student
Union have been declared by the Attorney General to be within
the perview of Executive Order 9835,

VI - Information Concerning Subject's Furnishing Confidential
Material to ALRON H.X CCLEM/N, T
L} P

| o ——

__— o =% - (b))
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LEADS
The leads set out below preceeded by an
asterisk are leads which have been previously set forth, This
1list includes all outstanding leads in instant case to date,

rfﬂéALTIMORE DIVISION
AT BALTI'TORE, MARYLAND

Will continue to follow and give éxpeditious atten-
tion to all leads in this case,

s+ Will exhibit to HELEN KITTY, when it becomes availa-
ble to the Baltimore Office, a photograph of the FRANK
RICHYNSKI appearing in the 11-20-36 issue of the "Daily
Worker", Will also exhibit to HELEN KITTY a photogreph of
PHILIP RICHYNSKI when
Phila

ated g;g?)

rigi ¥ n Bulet to Baltimore
f} }4-23-51 in instant case.) '

BOSTON DIVISION
AT QT QUONSET POINT NAVAL AIR STATION, RHODE ISLAND

#Will interview Lt Commander IVERSON, Malntenance
Officer, Radar Section, and determine if he could have been
the individual who directed an anonymous communication to
the Bureau on January 7, 1950 which letter alleged that KITTY
was a Soviet Espionage Agent. KITTY was in contact with
IVERSON at Quonset Point on August 24, 1949, December 20,
and 21, 1945. (This lead originally set out by the report
of SA FRANCES J. DUANE dated ﬁ 17-51 at Washington, D. C,
[ in instant case,)
~

CLEVELAND DIVISION

AT CLEVELAND, OHIO . ~ §§5§/
oo o s

Will consider interviewing MICHAEL SIDOROVICH
in order to verify and exploit subject!s statement that MICHAEL
SIDOROVICH was probably the individual who introduced him to
~ JULIUS ROSENBERG.

- 47 -
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NEW_YORK DIVISION
AT NEW YORK CITY

r——. #W1ll attempt to develop further information concern-
ing the subject's activities while residing in New York City.
(This lead originally set out im the report of SA RICHARD A.
MINIHAN dated April 12, 1951 at New York.,)

#Will locate and interview Doctor JOSEPH A. SCHWARTZ,
estranged husband of .the subject's sister, RUTH K. SCHWARTZ,
concerning information he may have pertaining te the Communist
or espionage activities of the subject. (This lead originally se
eut by Baltimore letter to the Director dated April 28, 1951
in instant case.)

#Will obtair a photograph of FRANK RICHYNSKI appearing
in the November 20, 1936 issue of the "Daily Worker" and fur- .
nish same to the Baltimore Division, so that it can be exhibhited
to HELEN KITTY.: (Origina} lead set out in bulet dated April

23, 1951 in instant case,

by

Director dated March 6, 1951 in instant case. Lead te inter-
view HARRY GOLD furnished New York by Philadelphia letter to
Director dated Mareh 15, 1951 in instant case, |

PHILADELPHIA DIVISION
AT PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA

PR G mp # W1ll contact ELIZABETH BENTLY, HARRY GOLD and
(b >— or ‘any information they may have concerning the subject.-
This lead orlglnally set out in Baltimore letter to the

#Will make an effort to obtain a photograph of the
PHILIP RICHYNSKI whish was mentiened in Philadelphia letter
dated April 10, 1951, so that th{s photograph may be exhibited

e
\’iggpant casy,)

- 49 -
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T-16

T-17

”

L

LDMINISTRATIVE PAGE

. IDENTITY OF INFORMANTS (Ccat!'d)

CH{RLES SQLIIERS, Colonel, United States Air Force, Second
District, Office of Special Investigations, 67 Broad Street,
New York C:J.ty, vho furnished information concerning subject
and family

Subjectts employment (201) file which is presently maintained
at RACLG St. Louis, lfissouri, photostatic copies of which were
furnished Bi by Ste Louis Ietter dated April 14, 1951 in instant
cases

An anonymous source. Infomation originally furnished BA in
report of S& JOHN Le ELRRINGTON datzd August 7, 1950 at New
York in the case entitled "WJULIUS ROSENBERG, Espionage - R."

- ? 2D gy REGINALD C, VINCEWT
dated March 17, 1951 at Newark in the case entitled

AARON HYMAN COLEMAN, Espionage=R erncl Securit
Act of 1950,
furnished Bealt z , € e s

1951 in instant case,

T-9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 16 are infomants whose information was

furnished Baltimore Division by the report of SA RICHARD A. MINIHALN dated
January 24, 1951 at New York in instant case.

REFERENCE$

Report of S: ROBERT L. LANPH¥ .R dated April 6, 1951.
Butel to Baltimore dated April 30, 1951.

= 53 -
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.On October 10, 1950, the Federal Grand Jury, U.S.
District Court, Southern District of New York, returned
an indictment charging MORTON SOBELL, JULIU" ROSENBERG
ETHEL ROSENBERG, ANOTOLI A. YAKOVLEV and DAVID GREENGLASS

with conspiracy to commit espionage, violation of Section
34, title 50, U.S. Code.

r" MICHAEL SIDOROVICH, 8706 Carnegie *venue, Cleve-
land, Ohio, advised agents of the FBI that one FRED KITTY
possibly regiding in New Jersey, was a close friend of
his." mﬁ&moﬁg\ggg,ms advised agents of the FBI

“that he is a former membgr. of the Young Communist League.

and fought in Spain Tor 1% months in the Spanish Civil
War as a member of the Abraham Lincoln Brigade.

The Abraham Lincoln Brigade and the Young Commu-

25°ontAE m1BATR BRen,destanatad by the Attorney of§geral
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1.

, QVICH, 8706 Carnegie Avenue, Cleveland,

Ohio, wife of MICHAEL#SIDOROVICH, on August,7, 1950}

) advised agénts of the FBI that HELEN SIROKATKITTY, last
known address, 1617 Mussulla, Towson, Maryland, was a _
close friend and associate of hers. ANNE SIDOROVICH

advised that she resided with HELEN during 1940-1941,
\ a
K

nd she recalled that HELEN had met and married FRED
ITTY, a close friend of her husband,_MIC%gEL,,,A —
A A R . G
L —.DAVITY GREENGLASS, self admitted Soviet &spicnage ¥
agentgggnd his wife, RUTHSREENGLASS, have advised that
ry

- 0, (

__ JULTUSNROSENBERG in Janua o045 informed them that ANNE
SIDOROVICH would be the individual who would probably con-
tact them in New Mexico to act as courier and secure in-
formation from DAVID on the atomic bomb, which would in
turn be given to the USSR. The GREENGLASSES further ad.-
vised that _the SIDOROVICHES were close friends of JULIUS )
and ETHE ROSENBERG. . .
1
The following investigation was conducted by SA
WILLIAM D. WRIGHT: .

?

B0

—— B L BBY6
| - (B) ¢ >
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" ADMINISTRATIVE (cont'd.)

I*% Investigation by the New York Office failed to dis-
close any disloyal information on JACK OKUN.

By teletype dated November 4, 1950, the Newark of-
fice advised that JACK OKUN was interviewed in the case
entitled "MORTON SOBELL; ESPIONAGE - R", and that OKUN
advised that he did not know SOBELL personally but had
heard of him. He further advised that he had no informa-
tion concerning espionage or loyalty of subject. It is
to be noted that this interview was confined solely to
the activities of MORTON SOBELL.

It is to be further noted that AARON HYMIWCOLEMAN ‘
was interviewed November 2, 1950 by agents of the‘Newark
Office at his residence in Long Branch, New Jersey, con-
cerning MORTON SOBELL.

Reference is made to the report of SA REGINALD C.
VINCENT, dated October 3, 1950, in the case entitled
"AARON HYMAN COLEMAN; ESPIONAGé - R", wherein the follow-

ing information on JACK OKUN was set forth:

/6
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CONFIDENTIAL INFORMANTS

The Confidential Informants mentioned in the
report of SA RICHARD A, MINIHAN, at New York, dated
Novembe r 20, I950 s are described as follows:

‘

——

T-1 Mr. ANDREY J. "EID, Security
and Intelligence Division,
Fort Monmouth, New Jersey,

db as reflected in the report

of SA REGINALD C. VINCENT,
at Newark, October 3, 1990
in the case entitled "A ROV

eyl HYMAN COLEMAN; ESPIONAGE - R,

R T-2 An anonymous source as reflec—
e ted in report of S4 JREGIN.LLD
: CS C. VINCEHNT, at Newark, dated
5 October 3, 1950 in the case
; | entitled "L\RON HYMAN COLEMAN;;
—di ESPIONAGE - R,

- R KKk

. REFEREIICE : Burezu teletype to New York and Newark,
October 26, 1950, entitled "FRED JOS mPH
KITTY ESPIOWAGE - R",

Newark teletype to Bureau, Yashington Field,
New York, Baltimore, 10/27/50, entitled
"FRED JOvFPH KITTY ESPIONAGE - R".

New York teletype to Bureau and Baltimore,
10/28/50, entitled "FRED JOSEPH KITTY;

E® IONAGE - R",

Baltimore teletype to New York, 11/2/50.

~19=-
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ESPIONAGE - R; INTERNAL
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AGAINST THE GOVERNMENT

SYNOPSIS OF FACTS:

P Aﬂ' MICHAEL SIDOROVICH advised hs has no
T S L '1/-» recollection of introducing subject to
‘-‘Q REC'D JULIUS ROSENBERG but states they could
o have met at the SIDOROVICH residence,

- RUC =
el N
V\}L\u pidd e LD — . |
~ Detailss TR } HGHAE?%IDOROVIGH/ was 1nterv;fewed on

Jaly 7, 1951, by the writer and SA ‘ :
0[3 FREDERICK L. EDWARDS. |

MICHAEL advised he had no recollection of
introducing the subject to JUIIUS.ROBENBERG

\ although he felt he may hawe done so. Y Y
.’,\\‘ Q¥ : pointed out that when he apd his wife ANNE{Wﬁ R
\" " resided on Avenue B, ET ERG was
N ‘3\ \Cc anployed in an office acrdss the strest
. ¢y doing some sart of rent control work and
\ v O'L,' \: . war relief matters, He pointed out that
Voot L KITTY had visited them there, it would
N o T v be unlikely that either ETHEL or JULIUS
N :
W . ROSENBERG mgy have been presente 2(_ ﬁ,/a
\Y 30T Jw.
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Can tcstify that the subject gtated to SA'S

JOHN O. MONTGOMERY and ROBERT L. LENPHEAR on April 5, 1951
that he purposely rofrained from 1isting former memberships
in the Young Commmnist League and the International Workers
Order on his Personnel Sccurity Questionnaire for the reasom
0 that he.did not consider these memberships pertincnte

Can produce si gned statements eXec 6ct
on April 5, 1951 and on April 25, 19
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"I further recall that somstime during the period
O

1938 to 1940 I was introdGced ¥

'Juliugéﬁgsenbcrg. Ls

near as I can recall I was introduced to him at a chance
meeting by a person whom I now believe to be Michael
Sldorovich somewhere in the vicinity of 1th St. NYC.

At this time I do not remember if there were other
individuals present at this me ing. However, I do not
recall ever having met Ethe osenberg. To the best of my
knowledge I never met Rosenberg other than this one
occasi;gﬁg;l have no knowledge that Julius Ros¢nberg or

Mi-ooif. Michacds

dorovichvgyer ¢ngaged in any espionagc activities,
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er of the neighborhoo
. «8a

I further recall that
clubs of the YCL was callced
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tho Club Raven, which was locatcd on the lower East side

of Now York, with headquartcrs on Lvenue B. It is
rccollection that Julius Rosenberg was associated with that
clube From conversations I had with H. I. 3igman at that
time, I formed thc opinion that Julius Rosenberg was a
mcmber of this particular YCL club

- Some time during 1

me a © was attending a draftsman
school, which was held by the FLECT, and further that
Julius Roscnberg was also attending thc same classes. I

Qe
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rccall that some time during 1940 I was introduced to
Julius Roscnberge I bclicve I was introduced to him at

a chance mecting by a person whom I belicve tc be Mike
Sidorovich, somewhcre in the vicinity of 1hth Street in
New York City. I do not remember if bhere wore other
individuals present at this mccting, however, I do not A
rccall cver having met Ethel Rosenberg, his wife., To the
best of my knowledgo this is the only cccasion in which I
ever met Roscnberg and I have no knowledge that Julius
Rosenberg or Michael Sidorovich cver engaged in any
cspionagc activities. In connecction with Rosenberg I
further recall that while I was employed at Woodhaven

NY. projcet, with Sigman and Marcus Pigarsky (phonetic),
who may be possibly identical with Marcus Pagc, I
undcrstood from the conversations with thesc two gentlcmen
that Mr. Pigarsky was acquainted with Julius Rosecnberg,

gu—
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Reference 1s made to HARVEY LﬁEﬁ§£cHs, whom 1t will
be recalled was a close friend of the subjett's during the time
he was employed at Fort Monmouth, New Jersey,

Confidential Informant T-1, another government agency
which conducts security investigations, advised that he had no

information concerning HARVEY LEE SACHS, (t;)é?){t%>

0 The files of the New York Office failed to reflect any
pertinent information identifiable with the following named
individuals:

. H. BIGELOw; Lieutenant Commander G. P, CLARKE; pP. F.
COATE; Commander (FNU) FAINT; B. FRALEY; Lieutenant (FNU) FURZE;
(FNU) KOCH; P. LEAKE; 8. MAGNES; (FNU) PLANAS; wr. (FNU)
PUNCHARD; G. PORTER; W. THOMAS; Lieutenant J. WaLTRIP; °
Liatenent (FNU)} WHITFORD; H, BIGELOW; N. SWANSON.

The following information concerns one SIDNEY mAGNES
although it is not known whether this individua 1/
S NMAGNES, C.A.A,

: R | (DO
| | Lb% DO®)
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The 1941 Wwashin ton, D, C., city directory listed SIDNEY

r;:AGNES as residing at 1935 Biltmore Street, Northwest, and em-
ureau of Standards in the position of sclentific

ployed by the b
alde, h's‘. . ( g

27
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It is to be noted that the Young Communist League has ‘ :
been designated by the Attorney General as coming within the
purview of Executive Order No., 9835, ‘

-5 -

-
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It is to be further noted that JULIUS and ETHEL
ROSENEERG, along with one MORTUN SOBELL were convicted on
march 29, 1951, in the United States District Court, Southern
District of New York, for conspiracy to commit esplonege.
JULIUS and ETHEL ROSENBERG were sentenced on Aprll 5, 1951,

to the death penalty.

REFERRED UPON CO#PLETION TO OFFICE OF ORIGIN
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NY 65-15497
ADMINISTRATIVE
INFORMaNTS
r T-1 ‘ Headquarters G-2, Governors

lsland, New York, contacted
by SA(A) MATTHIAS R. GRIFFIN

S; T-2

/

(bYTYC
MISCELLANEQUS (b)cb (D
r- Information concerning the Veterans Administration 1

records, atlanta, Georgia, was furnished by atlanta teletype
dated November 6, 1951.

Information copies of this report arc being designated
to offices conducting investigation in this and releted cases.
Additional copies of this report have been decsignated for the
—_Efltimore Officc for disscmination to appropriate agencies.

LEADS
BALTIMORE

st Towson, maryland: (bY'NB)
| Will, throﬁgh contacts atm
attempt to establish whether S, MaGNES, C.a.A., is identica

with SIDNEY MAGNES, an associate of JULIUS and BETHEL ROSENBERG,

-
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" . C e
Oﬁice Mem;,'.'m;i%m e UNITED ‘q .- GOVERNMENT
TO

Director, FBI (100-367116) pare: 1/9/52
10N CONTATNED

FROM f‘% SAC, Baltimgo (65-;1808) .
sumsct: FRED JOSEPH KITTY oz 1O R S TeIED,

.
v SR fAPU/

* STANDARD FORM NO. 83 '.‘.

<
3

S 3o (840
. B Refereric_o is made to Los Angeles letter of 12/27/51.

.. Los Angeles Office is requested to thoroughly inter- |
view Dr. JOSEPH A ARTZ, former brother-in-law of the \R -0 .
subJect for whatever information he has concerning this G Ade T4
subject. Specific attention should be given to interviewing
Dr. SCHWARTZ concerning his lmowledge of QB activity on the
subject's part and to information he may have concerning associa-
tion between the subject and the JULIUS ‘'ROSENBERG Espionage
Group. It is to be noted that the subject admitted to have
been introduced to JULIU SENBERG_1n New York City in approximately
1940, Specific inquiryAhould be made of Dr. SCHWARTZ as to his
Imowledge of the writer of the anonymous letter mentioned below
end any information he may have concerning South Norwalk, Conn.
which would be of interest to this investigation. Lo

’ The Criminal Division of the Department of Justice
has advised that additional proof concerning the subject's
Young Communist League membership in 1939-1941 is desired and
the Los Angeles Division 1s therefore requested to be alert

for information concerning the subject's Young Communist Leagu e
membership which Dr. SCHWARTZ may have, —

This m\}esti

gation 18 based on an anonymous letter

alk s

wnle oned -

NI dated 11/20/50 at New v
forth below for your infom%on. [

~ "January 7, 1950 / ﬂ o J/(.
"Dear Sir: - o | . g |

"I have just learned that a Mr, FREDC';{ ITY formerly of New york

City, was and is a member ofthe communist party under an assumed .
name, During the war he was employed as an engineer for the govern-
ment and did espionage work for the Russian government. At the

present time he has a very responsible inspection job with private

industry. Still doing his dirty work."
- "~ RLL:DSB RECORDED - 125 - | /22 =3¢7)/ ¢ . &3 6
- CC: Los Angeles (65-5288) (AMSD) \ JA1L

, INDFXED - 126 16
IES DESTROYED |
COoP @:&/ Bl 40

22 S JRK 171962
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" - “fEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION &
FORM No. 1 : SEE H'Y P':g.%m Ly " m
THIS CASE ORIGINATED AT BALTIMORE

BALT IMORE 2/12/52 123632128{2(){? } ROBERT L. LAHPﬁEAR /DSB

NELT] CHARACTER OF CASE

22-25,28-31;

2/8,11/52 ESPIONAGE - R;
*AINT THE COVERN~-
FRED JOSEPH‘%(ITTY §’§§"D AGAINTE THE covERN
SYNOPSIS OF FACTS: INTERNAL SECURITY ACT
' OF 1950

y emp

Radio on commercial communications
contacts and he continues to reside at
1617 Mussula Road, Towson, Haryland.

APPROVED AND
FORWARDED:

I+ BACKGROUND

Efforts to secure corroborative proof
of subject's membership in the Young
Communist League noted.
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BA 65-1808

IT. CANCOLLATION OF KITTY'!S SECURITY CLEARANCE &%@ ,:]3

III. EFFORTS TO SECURE CORROBORATIVE PROQF 07 MO
‘ .

Jtosy HIP IN THE YCL 3 ‘i)

o7 JULIUS ROSENBERG

. . ;a‘-,lr‘ SENECER =

Vs ROSENBIRG and his wife,. ETHEL {-WéPE round guilty of
conspiracy to commit espionage on 37297%1 at the SDNY. They wocre
sentenced on L/5/51 to death for their activities and are presently

incarcerated awaiting action on an appeal of this death scentence.
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MMUNICAT o~

ant/of” unkne
ng KITTY

as c;//;l ol
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Hen, J

— As previously reported by Confidentia nfo
the ecnonymous letter alleg
2d name,and

réliabilit;; in connection wi

to be a muuber of the Communist Party under an assum

a Soviet Espionage !gent, which was postmarked Jenusa 1950
at South Norwalk, Comecticut,“
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B.L-65-1808

— AT NEW YORK, NEW YORK.

Will attempt to locate and interview individuals who are
known to have been or logically may have been members of the
Young Communist League in NYC and thereby may be in a position
to state that KITTY was a membor of the YCL from 1939 to 1941.

THE WASHINGTON FIELD OFICE

AT WLSHINGTON, D.C.

i Will review records pertaining to the subject at the
. Army, Navy, Air Force Personnel Sccurity Board. Records to be
in custody of Lt. Col. CECIL G. MILES, US/F, Officec of Air
Provost Marshall., Hls address is Temporary Building #8, US.LF,
Headquarters, Washington, D.C. )

THE BALTIMORE DIVISION

4T BALTIMORE, MARYLAND

PR S

Will attempt to obtain corroboratory proof of subjoct's’
Young Communist League membership. « ¢ sy 2406

A AT TOWSON, MARYLAND

’ S .
v Will interview ion Posmil iii_
Wil ) Jocate and interview JOHN RADC CbY'b(‘)
GOO®)
Will at Bendix Radio attempt to establish whether S. MAGNES

¢ of the CA whp was in contact with the subjcct, is identical
with the SIDNEY MLGNES, an associate of JULIUS ROSENBERG.

4}

REFERENCE: Bulet to Baltimore dated 12/6/51 in instant case. g
" Report of SA ROBERT L., LLANPHELAR dated 11/25/51 at. ,9¢

Baltimore, Maryland. b»,v’

=18«
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FRED JOSEPH KITTY
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i. (Ee Q{E L‘ ““g E Do “ '
p FEDHPAL BUREAU OF INVE@NIGATION
i:ll;?cNAz;omeAm AT BALTIMORE FILE NO.
REPORT MADK AT DA';‘EAIW;:EN PERIOD FOR WHICH MADK N REPORT MADE BY
LOS ANGELES 2/21/5 1/14,28/52 ANATOLE N. OSSIPOFF
s ki TSPTONAGE - R

INTERNAL SECURI'i‘Y ACT OF
FRAUD AGAINST THE GOVERN=

92 MAR

". | APPROVED AND

FORWARDED:

SYNOPSIS OF FACTS:

DETAILS:

COFIS DESTROYED

- RUC -

R 2

cmcv%%’_ff-’“ﬁf
£q. REC'D_T2/L. ¢/
REP'T FoRW, Zo /o7

Y/)?nn L2

A_
Fr -/t

dL

- L4 .

(4 L4
DO NOT WRITK IN THESK SPACES .

Fx:unmmr
N CHangx

a0 367 16T 23 DRECORDED - o7 |

. COPIIIOFTHIIRDOR'I’

(T Buresn (1oo-367116g -
8)

‘Baltimore (65-1808
-2 Log Angeles (65-52
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AN
L.A. 65-5288 ‘

5%
&%)

The Communist Party, the Young Communist League,
the Abraham Lincoln Brigade and the International Workers Order

have been cited by the Attorney General as coming within the
purview of Executlive Order 9835,

REFERRED UPON COMPLETION TO OFFICE OF ORIGIN
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©  STL4DARD PORM NO. 64 ‘ . ‘
h)

AN S .
' Ojﬁce Memorandum - uvnireo , GOVERNMENT
TO : , Director, FBI (100=367116) ' DATE: March 31, 1952 -
FROM :°  SAC, New York (65-15497) 1
o ’ o G.LR,'6
Y sonject: ¥ “FRED JOSEPH KITTY; .
ESPIONAGE - R; |
INTERNAL SECURITY ACT OF 1950; )
P o FAG. /f"-
¥ . .
'},/’r(( Enclosed herewith are the original and five coples -

Six copies of this report are also enclosed for the Baltimore
office, '

Ty hZ of the report of SA RICHARD A, MINIHAN, dated 3/31/52, at NY.

, coupled with the fact that JULIUS
ROSENBERG is known to have been out n 8 t

P‘ During this reinterview, informatien concerning JAY
SIGMAN, who allegedly was empleyed in Russia during the 1930s,
will be fully developed.

Reference is made to Bulet to NY, 3/7/52, concerning
;» the recemmendation of the New York Office as to the /
ty of inte KI onfidential

- In view of the fa t the primary objective
of this interview is to obtaln cerroborating evidénce of
\;::?joct'n admissions, which to be ef actual value at this time

100 - 3676 -0

P
IAPRTE TR 1852
L

.

Enclosures = §,;zs DESTROYED RECORDED - 97?‘

9% MAR 15 1963 {
0C: BALTIMORE (65-1808)(Encls. 6) B!

RAM . 1, TNPORYATTON CORTAINED
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FORM No. 1
THIS CASE ORIGINATED AT

@ BALTIMORE

QSECUR ITY INFORMATION -E:QW&‘L

EDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTI

GATION

GM

FILE NO.

PERIOD FOR WHICH MADE

Lnu-om MADE BY

RICHARD A, MINTHAN

FRED JOSEPH KITTY

o | 558,293 1
NEW YORK 3/31/52 1/9,26,3'1%3' 3

: Al SYNOPSIS OF FACTS:

DETAILS:

w?Pew

CHARACTER OF CASK

DO NOT WRITE IN THESE SPACES
1

ESPIONAGE « R; INTERNAL
SECURITY ACT OF 1950; .
FRAUD AGAINST THE

GOV

@ Bureau {100-367116)

6 Baltimore (65-1808)"
5 New York (65-15497Y

A ORWARDED: . ,T:; [ '
b /ppA3G 71/ 1249 | RECORDED - 91
eonnor'mlsnn-omf =+ “c “ y .
APR Y 1952 INDEXED - 97

'—T@"’

PROPERTY OF FBI—T fideptial report and its contents are loaned to you
~ L‘j} i &{‘:Zk{ fﬁ cféf)d:cributed outside of agency to which loaned.
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The files of the New York Officefall to reflect
'S any information identiflable with JAY _@4GMAN,

The Cormunist Party and the Young Communist League ,
have been designated by the Attorney General to be within
LEPe purview of Executive Order 9835,

On April 5, 1951, JULIUS ROSENBERG was sentenced
to death for conspiracy to commit espionage, in the United
States District Court of the Southern District of New York.
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8AC, Baltimore (65-1808) Al 15, 1952
Directar, FBI  (100-367116) '
Vaa)

1 P FRED JOSEPH KIPTY
: ESPIONAGE - R

RS

i L BN PAREEE o A 5

A 342 0 Pursubng 4 your’ request, there is being transaitted -
1 herewith a Photos 8t of the transcript of testimony which wes L

} introluced st the hearing afforded subject Kitty by the Industrial
, Brployment Beviev Board on Janukry 25, 1952, (7 :ci:. o
0T 6 1e desived that the contents af this transcript be .
. carefully yeviewed for sy information of & pertinent nature $0. .

-

R

: .. -3
yo 40 [ i N

T . During the gourge of ev of this testimony, you - -
| should be alert to any perjurious statements vhich may have been . .-
-} made by Kitty during his testimony before that body bearing .4n mind

the possibility of a violation of the Federal Perjury Statute. It

is desired that all information of pertinence to instant investiga- ‘X
tion be appropristely incorporated in yowr next report which should

be in a fara suitable for dissemination, - im0 SRR

'
IR S .

e T

N N

5 s n:tft'or;shqq:‘a Teceive your Mt.at;bojntim.*

woAe ey

< L1 INFORMATION CONTAINED,
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R DATE%LS}Q—B‘ ‘
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: A review of the current New York Cisy
Telephone Directories for the Boroughs of Manhattan, Queens,
Bronx, Brooklyn and Staten Island reflect the following
individusals residing in New York City named SANDEROFF or
SANDEROV':

. . 7 GERALD B, SANDEROFF
L('f . ' 1559 Mn.:h Avenue, ’
Brooklyn, New York,




-

STANOARD FomM 10, 04 N

Oﬁice MO 'zmz . UNITE’& 1 tOVERNMENT

/T0 : Director, FBI . DATB: December 9, 1950
/ 5y

ﬁ(ou + SAC, New Yor -

sumjEcts FRED JOSEPHKITTY \ ]

ESPIONAGE - B

Colonel Sommers has been advised by letter that FRED JOSEPH KITTY
is employed at Bendix Radio Division, Towson, Maryland, and resides at 1617
Mussula Road, Towson,Md., and it was suggested that he commnicate with the
Bureau for cop* es of investigative reports 1n this case.

MICHAEL SIDOROVICH and
friends of JULIUS and ETI OSENBERG
investigation in the RUSENBERG network.

IDOROVICH, husband and wife, are close
d are subjects of a Russian espionage

It is also of particular interest to note that both CICIERSKA and
FRED KITTY resided at 231 Tast 13th Street, New York City, JOSEPH CICIERSKA
was employed at the Jefferson Travis Radio Corporat:.on and at Emerson Radio,
New York City, during the time JULIUS ROSENBERG was a Government J.nspector at
the plants, - .
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LDMINISTRATIVE PAGE

[ |

' Concerning the clessification of the asbove two
letters, the Bureeu by lectter dated December 8, 1950, in
the case entitled, "i.RON HYM.N COLEN:N; ESPION.GE - R,"
advised in part as follows:

"In order to determine th: exact nature
of the dete appearing in these letters which were
furnished to subject, coples were referred to
the issistant Chief of Staff, G-2, in Weshington,
D. Co I em now in receipt of e commuicetion from
G-2 advising thet the Chief Signal Officer of the
Department of the irmy has exemined these letters
end advised that, while the equipment referred
to In each of these letters 1s presently unclas-
sified, at the time same were written the equipment
was classified as confidenticl,™

Further background data on COLEMLN is as follows:
MORTOE)%OBELL, arrested for alleged espionage
activity, in hid émployment record at Reeves Instrument
Corporation, New York City, listed COLEM/N as a reference
whom he had known for twelve years. ALlso, SOBELL, &s &
representative of tre Reeves Instrument Corporation,
which is engaged in Signel Corps contrects, visitad
COLEMLN at the Evans Signel Laboratory, Fort Monmouth, New
Jersey, on June 26, 1947, although SOBELL was not cleared
for access to classified matters there, COILEMA4N is alleged
to have attended Y7L meetings during student days et City
College, New York, He is reported to have made Communistic
comments while a civlilien employee at Fort Monmouth. OCOLEMLN
was charged with violection of Fort Monmouth security regu-
lations and given ten dzys suspension for seme efter search
of his home by another govermnment agency dlsclosed forty-
eight classified documents,

Subject's Relationship With MICHAEL and .LNPKSIDOKOVICH
DLYID ard RUTRNGREENGL.S3, self-confessed Soviet
hgents, heve stated thot they weré told by JUEIU%}&OSENBERG

--21 -

e




Bu-65-1808

LDVMINISTRATIVE PLGE

that LNN SITOROVICH would probebly be the person to ect

es courier in securing informeation from them for transpor-
tation to the MGB. HARRY GOLL, however, has been identified
ps the person who did secure the dota from DLVID GREENGLASS.

y/ Reference is mede to the report of Si JOHN B. O'DONO-

GHUE, mede at Cleveland, Ohio, May 9, 1950, in the case of
MiCHAEL SIDCROVICH; &SPIONLGE - R, reflecting that during
interview with ANN 3IDOROVICH, she advised that HEILEN
,aﬁﬁK&fifTTY, whom she met through the Ukrainien Home 1n
=w Yorx ©ity, last known address, 1617 Mussuls, Towson,
Marylend, wes one of her close friends end assoclates.

LNN edvised that she resided with BELEN during
1940 end 1941, and she recalled that HELEN hed met and
maerried FRED KITTY, whe was a close friend of her husband,
MICHAEL SIDORCOVICH, end believed trhat KITTY hed been employed
by the Signel Corps, although she did not believe this
employment was ab Fat Mormoukh, New Jerseys.

ANN &lso advised that it was on the same evening
tret she met her husband MICHARL that she also met FRED
KI1TY, end tkhat it was her understanding that FreD KITTY
hed associeted at the Polish Youth Club, of which MICHAREL
wes Vice President, although she did not believe KITTY
wes 8 member of the Youbth Club,

Reference is also made to the report of Bf JOHN
B. Q!NONOGHUE, dated ;ugust T, 1950, et fleveland, Ohio,
in the cese entitled, MICH:(BL ALEX:iNDE IDCROVICH, wese)
LKN  NUSTLKASIDORCVICH, was,; ESPIONLGE-K, which stated
that’ NICHLEL SID@RCOVICH had advised that FRED KITTY
was one of his close personal friends.

Additional relationship vetween KITTY end SIDORCVICH
13 reflected in the fact that cne JOE CICIERSKA was named
vy MICHLEL SIDOKOVICH during interview by agents of the
Cleveland Cffice in Jul 1950 his close
friend,

- 22 -
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LDVINISTR: TIVE PLGE

Miscellaneous: WW

P s
been directed to the New York Field Office to verify this
employment. Keference is made to the report of Si REX I.
SHRODER, deted August 5, 195C, at New York, case entitled,
MORTON SOBELL, was.; ESPION.GE - R, whereln 1t was stated
that MORTON SOBELL was alse employed bty the Davega's hsdio
Store, 7¢ 9th Lvenue, New York City, on Jenuery 14, 1939,

rrhotograprhs of the subject have been furnished
to gll1 interested offices,

¢ Form FD-122 wes submitted to the Bureau December 18;
1350,

Copies of this report are being furnished to the
designeted offices for information, inasmuch as they have
corducted investigetion in this case,

Information concerning subject's employment at
the Signel Corps, Rader Laboratory, Camp Evans, Belmar,
New Jersey, was ortained from the report of S JOHN J. O!TOOLE,
dated Lugust 14/1950, at St, Leuls, in the case entitled,
MICHAEL LLEX:NDER SIDOROVICH, was,; ANNZH.NUSILK SIDOROVICH,
WaS. ; ESE ION&;GE"‘R. ’

5 : 6rodit and criminal checks made in Baltimere by
-~ S4 PLUL E. HUCKEBY.

hsuemomtnney,

-23 -
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Form No. 1
THIS CASEORIGINATED AT BALTTHORE FLeno. 65.1682
_ ”’yg‘on'r MADE AY DATE WHEN PERIOD FOR WHICH MADK REPORT MADE BY
RICHMOND |3-13-51 | 2‘3"3922;51 JAMES F. DURKIN,JR.:LS
Tmx CHARACTER OF CASE

FRED JOSEPHC%ITTY

ESPIONAGE - R

INTERNAL SECURITY ACT
' OF 1950.

SYNOPSIS OF FACTS:

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT

7’/9“' g ;,5 (bD%
{; P54- 1,2 rvieud & _
y Mnelas . estliiiiig !if ects
g 5/81 1s statione
fo-18¥0CV nnex, Arlington, Vlrglnla, in
office of "Publlcatlons and Records
Administretion"., Indices of this
office negative as to him, and other
\:EEPaCtS listed in reference report.
- RUC -
DETAILS: AT ARLINGTON, VIRGINIA

)

APPROVED AND

[

F ORWARDE

{ES DESTROYE N N F“’E
ecor
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/ . .: ’ oo to . ao - HN o

S _ Observation of the jdentifying sign oﬁlRoémi
4331 Navy AnneX, by the writer, revealed ghat it is .
occupied by the "Publications and ReCordS'Administration‘
Section" of the Marine Corps. - \ ;

: The indices of the Richmond office contain no
references jdentifiable with MERLE G. RICHARD, or bo the
names listed in t alphabetical listings in referenced
report excepu AN TDOROVICH. That reference contains ’
same general information as set forth on page 22 of
reference report to the effect that she is a subject

or suspect in ghe JULIUS 2OSENBERG espionage parallel.

- REFERRED UPON COMPLETION TO THE OFFICE OF ORIGIN -

AR
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) FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION
Form No. 1
THIS CASE ORIGINATED AT NEW HlVEN ) VY rueno. 65-15518 JF
- REPORT MADE AT - ) . ) DM'E WHEN H& ;:moo FOR WHICH MADE REPORT MADE BY '
NEW YORE - 12/26/50 Pl %é:éﬁzﬁz $393%:| - Joun W. IEWIS
TRECHANGED D ‘J-ynu CHAmACTER or cAst '\
FATLiP MARSTON SALOFF, Was., Ph].llp_ Marston |  ESPIONAGE - R
! /Salaff, Philip ¥ Salaf / , o .

rAs\(nops:emr|4=1u\c:'rs=\\ FF has been in contact with JULIUS RDSENBERG ’ o K
. Coa novn Soviet Espionage Agent. Contacts with ROSENBERG
Jere ostens1b1y for Jegitimate business purposes,

) usiness deals were consummated.

£ N - . )
-P - - . Y

ipaTis:  |The title of this case is merked nChanged® to reflect:
: the addition of the aliases PAILIP MARSTON SALAFY,
by which neme he is most ccrmmonly kmown, and FHILIP il

X) ALAF, as shown in the records 6oi‘ the Int a/wnal
' jorkers Order. S 7
, /« 2>F #%/X‘/ 0

ESPIONAGE ALLEGATION

/
DAVIV\GREENGLASS, who is an a__j.:btﬁd viet Es _glonasze Agent,

is presently awaiting sentencing in the Southern District of New York, i‘or
Soviet Espionage. GREENGLASS was associated with his brothe r—in~-law JULIUS
ROSENRFRS, in business in New York City from 1946 to 19L49. During tiwi penoﬂ
DAVID GREENGIASS became aware through conversatigns with JULIU%OS‘”NBERG y ol
that the latter was operating a netword of Soviet Espionage Agents. JULIUS -
ROSENBERG is now awaiting trial in the Southern D strict 6 New-rork for
Sov:.et Esplonage.

-+ .. .DAVID GREENGLASS has advised tl;&/ is his belief that one
af ROSWNHERG‘S espionage contacts may be PHILL "GREENGLASS said that
this information on ‘the fact that ROSENEEEG had made several contacts

/
1AL AGENT . DO NOT WRITE IN THESE SPACES N

] . 5
, . 9‘; 7/504 ;EZiZﬂ, [3 EUQ

Tl % Nk R 5|
£ - Bureau ‘%}/‘?ﬂ & ‘(.pz\f’q,Q,‘ - ‘ 13543
3 - New Haven (65-1396 ‘ N
2 - Nev}fﬂYOrk COPIESD : .

o .

oo Sl aam s | )
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with SAIOFF, ostensibly for the purpose of getting busimess for the Pitt

.Machine Products Company, :Inc., from the firm by which SALOGFF was employed. = -
" GREENGLASS said that no business was obtained by ROSENEERG from this source. - .
" GREENGIASS also.advised that ROSENBERG had said thet he had known SALOFF - -
" - as'a.member of the FAECT and that ke has a very high regard for SALOFF, o

© who is, agreeable with ROSENEERG'S political views. - )
.. . . GREENGIASS advised that about 1947, JULIUS ROSENEZRG made
2 trip to Connecticut, ostensibly to get business for ROSEWBERG!'S firm, - °
the Pitt Machine Products Company, Inc. - Upon ROSENEERG'S return to -
lew York City, he told DAVID GREE'GIASS that he had been in touch with .
SALCFF, wWho was Purchasing Agent for a plant in Connecticut, which had war .
. contracts. ROSEIBERG told GRLENGIASS that the plant has a big machine skop, -
“"and an experimental laboratory. One. of the products made in the plant was -
- recording tape for sound recording. The tape was made of paper or fabric.. L
One of “the processes in the plant involved the use of an endless copper belt.
PCSENBERG t01¢ GREZNGLASS that he had discussed with SAIOTF the poscibility
of Pitt Ifachine Products.Company taking a contract to connect the encless
copper belt by brazing or weldings DAVID GREELGLASS said that he mace some
tests in an attempt to determine if such a contract could be fulfilled and
found that the machinery of Pitt Liachine Products Company was .inadequate for
this jobe DAVID GREENGIASS said that JULIUS FOSENBERG made several telephonic -
contacts with SALOFF and was able to contact SALOFF by calling a New York
Office. where the call wouléd be connected with SALOFF'S plant in Connecticut.
DAVID GREZNGLASS recalled that on one occasion SALOFF came to the shop of
the Pitt Kachine Products Company, Inc., in New York City, for the apparent
purpose of contacting JULIUS ROSENEZRG. At that time SAIOFF discussed with
ROSENBERG and GREENGIASS the possibility of their producing steel reels
for SALOFF'S firm. These reels were to be similar to those used for moving
picture film, but were to be used for recording tape. The reels were to be
. @bout 8" in diameter and eight milliammeters in thickness. DAVID GREENGIASS
advised that the Pitt Xachine Products Company did not have the equipment =
to produce reels and never did do any business with SAIDFF'S plant. GREENGIASS
. recallec that ROSEVBERG had told him that ROSENBERG bad visited at SALOFF'S
-~ home in Connecticut. DAVID GREENGIASS was under the impression that the firm
. by which SALQFF was ‘employed,. might be Audio Devices, Inc, . .

- . B i T T L e LY
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1 S FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION
| mg:;omclmrm:w NEW HAVEN . 'NY rueno. 65.15518 ED
’ RT MADE AT . ' | oarEwimn - 2 lr?:raoa;n& REPORT MADE BY -
. NEW YORK ”}‘Y"f’*%‘,j 27/51 - 725, JOHN W, LEWIS
: ' O . o . S or cAsE ¥

PHILIP mnsmnosanom, was, . o mmﬁsnomes -~ R

R AN et o4 S - .
LN . T : ‘  AENA
\rtrl,". - ERAEanar o

Ao ae -~ T
-té\' Subject unknown to RUTH GREENGLASS

-

- GREENGLASS recalls JULIUS ROSENBERG
attempted to do business with
subject,

» _Information oonocerning
t’ forth. TR

- P =

2

e At New Y‘é}‘k{ New York = 7 T
o ‘\,_ \" . -
*  ELIZABETH Tégsm*m adi’ised SA THOMAS @,

SPENCER on ruary 20, 1951, ‘that she is
not acquainted with the subject and has no information con- e
gerning him, e N ] L ey -

| On February 17, 1951, RUTHJUREENGLASS ((Mrs. =
GREENGLASS) 265 Rivington Street, New York City, adwiseq -

O
- Lﬁ*f;é she had never seen nor heard of the subject,
TR, o

S

S . On February 17, 1951, BERN NGLASS!, 65,
. (.Oannon-st.reet, New York City, stated he had nevbr se e

NaCE

en theé A

subject, but recalled that JUL OSENBERG made a trip to - =
Connecticut about the end of 1947, to attempt to get some |
.business from SALOFF, He also recalleqd that)‘PITT MACHINE PRODUCTS

. COMPANY, T #% kempted to make an endless copper belf For )
A SALOFF and that, "
L Ve

-

/

a1 : did not want to Ao this work

‘because it wage f}ggr; ental and unprpfitadble. a
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o T On February 24, 1951;'HYMAM*§DLER, 647 Faile Street, .

... Bronx, New York, advised that he is employed by the Square Root . .
:  Manufacturing Cempany, Yonkers, New York, and that he hag = S
approached JULIUS ROSENBERG for a job in early 1950. DAVID . & .

. GREENGLASS advised that he had included HYMAN ADLER'S. name in ,

-~ -11sts of potential Soviet esplonage. Pecrulis-at Los Alamos, N.M, |
- Atomic Bomb Project, In 1945. GREE LASS sald he furnished those .
~1ists to JULIUS ROSENBERG a2nd HARRYXEOLD for transmission to the

USSR.

~, During the above-mentioned interview HYMAN ADLER
- admitted to SA JOHN W, LEWIS and SA JOSEPH J. PALGUTA that he
- had been a member of the INTERNATIONAL WORKERS ORDER from about
1941, or 1942, until 1950; that helmd attended meetings of the
United Electrical Workers Unlon, CIO, at a Communist Party Club
in New York City, and that he has in the past signed several ,
- ‘Cemmunist Party Petitions at the request of fellow union members,
He admitted that he was well acquainted with DAVID GREENGLASS
-~ at Los Alamos and that he had probably furnished the above
“informatlion concerning himself to GREENGLASS, - R

ADLER denied that he‘has.ever_been‘épproached by o
- .. | anyone to commit espionage and claimed he has never been a member
. .| of the Communist Party. A LS SRR SRS SO

. _ i . The INTERNATIONAL WORKERS ORDER has béén fesignated by
V'| the Attorney General as a subversive .Communist organization
" [_eoming within thefpurvigw\qanxecutiveﬁorder 9835, 2. .

"",,'EVNCLOSURES r_i‘:o m.gw HAVEN - ‘1 et i L

, 1 copy of report of SA JOHN W. LEWIS, New York,
I _ : 3-7-51, entitled, "JULIUS ROSENBERG;ZTAL; ESPIONAGE-!

| - P E N D I N G =~
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" NEW HAVEN

- . Will consider adviSabilify,of féqﬁesﬁiﬁg New York = -
. -to interview HYMAN ADLER, employee of Square Root Manufacturing .= .
op

Corporation, 391 Saw Mill River Road, Yonkers, for information
egarding the subject. : ‘ ‘ :

S Complete information éoncerning‘HYMAN ADLER is sét forth
-~ 1n the report of SA JOHN W. LEWIS, March T, 1951, New York, entitled
"JULIUS ROSENBERG; ETAL; ESPIONAGE - R"™. j . . :

NEW YORK

>

At New York City

111 check files of the
concerning the

ice for information

~15-
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FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

Form No. 1

THIS CASE ORIGINATED AT NEW HAVEN

NY renof5.15518  MAR

RAPORT MADE AT , DATE WHEN PERIOD FOR WHICH MADE

NEW YORE  JUL 25 1851

5K 6/g 11+a30 7/16.

REPORY MADE BY

_JOHN A, HARRINGTON

PHILTP MARSTON SALOFF, was.,

CHARACTER OF CASE

ESPIONAGE - R

SYNOPSIS OF F‘AC‘I"S

N

Detailss

information.
S DESTROYE

DAVID GREENGLASS

DAV REENGLASS,
espionage agent,

advised that he could recall no further
information concerning subject, nor could he think of anything
specific thaet would indicate that subject was engaged in es- |
pionage activities with JULIUS ROSENBERG. He stated that 1t |
8 ROSENBERG'S manner of discussing his contact"Fhil™ and
his references to this individual that maede him believe that
sub ject was engaged in esplonage activities with ROSENBERG.
GREENBERG was recontacted on & number of occasions in an ef=-
fort to refresh his memory concerning any incident thet would
be more specific in describing subject'!s association with
JULIUS ROSENBERG, but GREENBERG advised that he had no further

information concerning the sube
ject, Information re contacts

of subject set forth. Confiden-
tiel Informant T-1 hes no infoyma-
tion concerning the subject,

has no further

self-confessed Soviet
was contacted and he

QQCLQS N DO NOT WRITE IN THESE SPACES
RECSRDED - 38
(5 ~ Bureau (100-367388) Voo,j_]m,. » INDEXED - 30
3 - New Haven (65—1396) 'JUL > 1051 =
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- 'Oﬂice M(M%’dﬂd%ﬂz * UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT

TO - Director, FBI ’ DATE: 7 /25/51
!’\nou . SAG, New York . '

SUBJECT: PHILIP MARSTON{’ SALOFF, was | &b-(R¥OCV
ESPIONAGE - R ’ * ALY, INFORMATION CONTATNED

: - - HFEREIN IS UNCLASSIFIED
// (Bufile 100‘367,3,88) DATE {][2 BY3b4 éwi '-‘%

Rebulet 6/29/51 end report of sa JOEN A. HARRINGTON,
dated 7/25/51, at New York, the original .ang four c

. oples of
' which are herewith enclosed for the Bureau and three coples of
j which are enclosed for the New Haven Office. '

It is noted that the re ort
ets £

New York,

As is evi

l7 there 1s a vast quan Yy of information
(§V of the same or similar name, Apart from

However, becausge of lack of
identifying information ctoncerning of the
subject, it is virtually impossible TO eétermine whether such
contects are identical

with persons mentioned in the files of

the New York Office. Therefore, no further
v

ing such individuals will be submi
¢

dent from Bulet, 6/29/51,
concerning individusig

until other identifying data of th

If is also broug
ven Office that

the New Ha

\)
TN g
cs. 3) : | l

| .23
RECOROED - /8 I /22 :3"73“
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¢ 36RITY INFORMATI. IDENTIAE—
. FEDERAL BUREAU ,OF INVES1:GATION
g':‘:clj\‘;; oricinaTEDAT NEW HAVEN . % FILE NO. LEJ
REPORT MADE AY . DATE WHEN ({ \ R E REPORY MADE BY
NEW YOBK 11 55/54 §§?§§}§§;§?}3}§1‘nogmam E. BLISS = |

PHILIP MARSTON SALOFF, was.

' ESPIONAGE - R

SYNOPSIS OF FACTS:

B

DETAILS:

ISIDORE JOKEL
5817 Glenwood Road
Brooklyn, New York

Confidential Informant T-1l, of
for December 1946 fo
4%OKEL, born in 1913.

sheets
ISTDORE

Lodge 51l.
Also listed was

de ' 11abl
T e maman 31 bR

ESTHER YJOKEL. —

building directory
building, which is

IES DESTROYED

N

At 5817 Glenwodabﬁbdd, it was determined from the
that ISIDORE JOKEL lives in Apartment 6E of this
part of a New York City housing project.

~ 0 . On _ o
A wARCED: 4 WGLOSM NOT WRITE IN THESE SPACES
NI (e YWY L) | A a-5%.7.368 =27
5\1561 n«'}o\ C;Plu HIS REPORT ( P fg (\\\\ g?NOG'gS\‘g ! | 7
@- Bureab (100-367388) '(j /st wAE B i RECORDED - 63
-~ New Haven PPYE LM P mae d%// . ‘
3 - New York (65-15518))‘;#5@‘% X , )Q}oi/ INDEXED - 63
50 DEC 201961 - APFEA
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ADMINISTRATIVE PAGE (continued)

e ED e T-17‘~;?'~.— 7 Mfguegt.der Igvesti m -
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SN RO R j;;"ﬂ'"',“ L 4‘”‘3 19u9'ﬁ»f § '§ L

SR 25 1 - LOUTS BUDENZ. Gt

LEADS - b
NEW YORK

At New York, New York

Will, upon obtaining authorization rrom the Bureau,
1nterv1ew HYMAN_ADLER, Square Root Manufacturing Company, 391
Sawmill Road, Yonkers, New York, for information re subJect
SALOFF. , .

i - . Will also, if authorized by the Bureau, interview
sub ject PHILIP SALOFF concerning his association with JULIUS
ROSENBERG.

REFERENCE _
- Report of SA JOHN A. HARRINGTON, New York, 7/23/51,

. Buresu letter, 1 26/51.
- Bureau letter, 6 9f5;. )
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Oﬁce- Memorandum UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT

t

, 5 0
P
'(/ro t Director, FBI : ‘ DATB: November 20, 1951

" JFROM 1 SAC, NY - St gu-l8¢¥0 &V

J oA TR
SUBJECT: PHILIP MARSTON SALOFF, was. A1z IS -
ESPIONAGE - R waty A vz %a
DALE -
P
3

The Bureau's attention is called to the enclosed report of -
SA NORMAN E. BLISS in this case. The next New York report will
include information concerning approximately 12 names which are
still being checked through the files. The next report will also
contain a list of approximaetely 20 names concerning which no
identifiable information has been located.

Investigation in New York to date in this case has disclosed
no reason why SALOFF shguld not be interviewed concerning his
assoclation with JULIUSiROSENBERG. The Bureau is therefore re-
quested to authorize such interview by the New York Office,

_k?’{ﬂ?? Authorization to interview HYMABXADLER concerning SALOFF,
8s set out on page L of the report by Sk JOHN A. HARRINGTON dated
J\7/25/51 at New York, is also requested, -
: & e Ve ot St v,
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STREARD Fore 1o, 84 ’ T
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: 0]7206 Me rzmdzmz e UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT
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»

ffl "T0' i MR, DATE: December 28, 1951
PFOM' t MR, - 3
| SUBJECT:  pETLTP MARSTON'EALOF?, vas. ' i —
T ESPIONAGE - R ' ’ : e
. : : Niehols ..
| | O ==
PURPOSE | , AN —
R Pelmont____

o

To recommend that we autborize an i{nterviev of Saloff, ey
vho was named by David Greenglass as an associate of Julius . w—-._____
Rosenberg and a pérson Greenglass suspecte an espionage
contact of Rosenberg. -

i - -

: Saloff resides at 38 Mead Street, Stamford, conmctie/@?d)q )
Be is Superintendent of the Printex Corporation of America, Ossining, :
New York. Our investigation has reflected some Communist activities
on his part but we e pot developed any espionage sctivities or

~ connections with Juliug osenberg's espionage activities. A memcrandum
autborizing a joint interview by Newv York and New Haven Agents 1s .

/C/s

a attached.

tad

L R —

f,-; > pavid Greenglass, after his confession, told us that Julius
o Rosenberg had had s contact with one Phil, whom Greenglass later

A
IR }

Y.  1dentiried sd’Balgff. He said this individual was a purchasing egent
Q for s plant in Connecticut engaged in war contracts producing recording
discs and tapes. He said Rosenberg had known Phil in college and
Rosenberg had indicated Phil's politicel views were barmonious with

his own. Based on the foregoing snformetion we instituted an active

3 UNC
457 _
#st

ALL INFORMATION CONTAINED
L

:_:_'00, {nvestigation of Saloff. Saloff yesides at 38 Mead Btyeet, gtamford,
CUEJ. L',__; Connecticut, and he is the Superintendent of the Printex Corporation

(]

x g any espionage activities on the part of Saloff, nor have we been sble

to connect him in any way with Julius Roserberg's activities other than

\of America st Ossining, New York. We have not been sble to develop
the statements made by Greenglass.

st activities on the

o

RJL:hbe
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The Field has recommended that we do interviev Saloff and
it would appear to be the logical investigative step vhich we should
take at the present time.

g

RECOMMERDATION

There is attached for your aprroval a memorandum to the
Few Haven and New York Offices authorizing the interview of Saloff.
The Field is being instructed that this interview is to be conducted
by an Agent from the New Haven Office, accompanied by an Agent from
the New York Office who is familiar with the Julius Rosenberg
investigation. -

The Field is also being instructed that if Saloff is not
cooperative they are authorized to conduct additional inquiry at
the Printex Corporation of America in an attempt to develop the
connection between Rosenberg and Saloff »

7
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PHILIP HARSTON SAI? S - 2‘_ ‘ | e, _*(,z OF :
was: - Philip Marti Salaff Phj.n ESPION‘GE 'S
Marstci- alaf:, Phj_]_ip n?‘-g :

3o4zwr/aé _’

'Association or PHILIP SAI.OFF ind JU
- ROSENBERG ‘set forth. ~ SALOFF!'S background
" reviewdd showing residences, ’: employments, s

‘organizatioris and ‘contact persons - 4
of Communistic’ records., 1nterviewed
.end denied past or present membership in -

"GP ‘or 'any approach by JULIUS ROSENBERGVLo,‘, W
erning Soviet espionago. o

e S g .,,,uu RIVE e SR

et emendiammaas

J.;L?""’Go /_,2 -l = .

‘ DETAILS I APeRts _j - BASIS FOR" TIGATION

. mvxb‘cnmemss, aelr-confessed Sovj.qj;
, _ : v " Espidnage Agent.now serving a fifteen year
U Rt et ; term in a Federal.prison, advised SA JOHN w. S
il TEWIS, 1n 19§o. that mnmwosmsme, now awalting execution : .
“'for Soviat esplonage, had hdd contacts with one ®PHIL" between

© 1946 and 1949 ostensibly concerning the obtaining ‘from "PHILY of
~contracts for the Pitt Machine Products Company, Incorporated, ;3
*." New York City. ~JULIUS BOSENBERG and DAVID GREENGLASS were part y’f
' ‘owners of this company, . ROSENBERG bas declined to discuss his part >
" :.in Soviet espionage but DAVID GREENGLASS expressed belief that ' - ¥
"+ PPHIL"™ might have beén an_esplonage contact of ROSENBERG. .In .. ‘ .
| ember, 1950, DAVID GREE:ELASS 1dentitiod PHILIP mnsmon suom'-'
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S reported that he’ had never been approached ‘
by JULIUS ROSENBERG to engage in any kind of espionage work on =

behalf of any person or any féralgn power and he further stated = .

that he had no inkling that JULIUS ROSENBERG and his wife had been EQL

engaged in Soviet espionage until it became e matter of publie 7[3

- record. He continued by saying that he is not now and has never

. been a member of the Communist Party but admitted that he has- been

. & member of the International Workers Order from approximately

1940 to the present time. T

ership is merely in connection
with an insurance policy an enied engaging in any
activities of the International Workers Order.




NY 65-15518

Moo, s e age
> i VY ey

TR ~ b
n thenewspapers. e recozni;od the photogre

B, statl did not know hip-nlna but believod*

N FAECT GEO, .

i

t DAVID GREENGLASS has advised that he 1noludedm ADLMR'S ¢
naeme in lists of potential viet esplonage recruits at Los Alemos,
New Mexico,in 1945. GREENGEASS said he furnished those lists to

" JULIUS ROSENBERG and HARRWQIOLD for transmission to the USSR, . .
During the interview of s he admitted to SA JOHN W.- LEWIS

- and SA JOSEPH J. PALGUTA thaft he was a_member of the International
_Workers Order from about 1941 until 1950; that he had atiended”

. meetings of the United Electrieal Wbrkers'Union at & Communist

" Party Club in New York City,and that he has signed, in the past,
several Communist Party petitions. He admitted that he was well
acquainted with DAVID GREENGLASS at Los Alamos but denied that he
had ever been &pproached by anyone to commit espionage and claimed
that he has never been a member of the Communist Party.
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'ﬂwsjmg PHILLIP MARSTON SALOFF, ves. ° Co e —

UNITE" STATES GCVERNMENT

DATE: August b, 1952

ESPIONAGE - R
" PURPOSE

o recomend that the instant cese be considered closed. A
ass as an associate of Julius o Fosr__

Saloff was reported by David Greengl
denied past or present membership

Rosenberg. in an interview,
in CP or & roach by Julius Rosenberg concerning Soviet espionage’ R ’L
The field has submitted a summary report and Saloff is presently {&
. " <
A &y

maintained on Security Index.

. DETATILS ' \ : _
. 3 ' This investigation is based upon infomatiW‘
\received from David’Gree 8 to the effect that J "Rosenberg. had
had contacts with one 1" between 1946 and 1949, ostensibly Ve
concerning the obtaining from "Phil" of contracts for the Pitt Machine .
Products Company Inc., which was operated by Rosenberg. "Phil" was -
jdentified subsequently by David Greenglass from photographs & ?
being identicsl with Phillip Marston Saloff. ' ~ Y
4nformetion was developed to the
of a Communist-dominated union
known to be active in the CP.

NED

During the investigation,

effect that Saloff had been & member
had maintained contact with persons

ASSIFIED

ON CONTA!
_BY

L
7

|
i

ALL IN
HEREIN |
ATE.
%)

FORMAT]
IS L
545

¢

#52

\ " The New York office has submitted a summary report in this
: ’\Xy case which has been disseminated to the Criminal Division of the :
Saloff is also maintained on the Security Index.

Department of Justice.
RIL: J1 m . n ' y 2y g. %
100-367388 ‘\;RECORD | J60.3672
g’ | NDEXED - ™ ~i3-AUG_6_185% / ‘
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' FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

REPORTING OFFICE OFFICE OF ORIGIN  ° DATE INVESTIGATIVE szoo‘{L"- ' . g ‘ !
SAN FRANCISCO SAN FRANCISCO 5/23 /66 5/4-6-10/66
TITLE OF CASE REPORT MADE BY / TYPED BY
e Bas 05 - s, eiis
S cg

ANNA MATE JKA FEDIC RACTER OF CASE

SM - C

REFERENCE: Report of _ted 5/25/65 at San

Franclsco,
-C- b‘)c,

ADMINISTRATIVE :

The FBI employee who reviewed the Passport Records of .
the Department of State Washington D.C., on May 18, 1965, is //
rd

0 / Ty )/
: S A copy of this report is being furnished INS, San ;
Francisco, inasmuch as this service has considered subject for

b‘v denaturalization proceedings.
L b INFORMANTS ,* o
,‘ Identlty of Source ‘S"“ File Where Located .ﬁ“’,., ‘;;-i
:

.o + / 5
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s T -
Case has been: Pending over one year [ ] Yes ; No; Pendiny prosecution over six months [] Yes ["]No \ .-
APPROVED - ﬂ %W?T DO NOT WRITE IN SPACES BELOW
COPIES m\nz@ / 6 _ .
"~ Bureau (100-368776)(RM ”——3‘!77 —
1 - INS, San Francisco (RM (RM) 7 ‘@?
1 - Secret Service, San Francisgo (RM - =
3 - San Francisco (100-44554) , ==
o- 9. SF. R PF‘- 5 25.05. wh. 52506 = 6\966
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. A characterization of the™

- Northern Califonia Committee

’ . For the Protection of the .

R Foreign Born (NCCFPFB) is:™
. oL, contained 1n the appendix

~

The Peopleéis World (Pw) 1817
a West Coast COmmunist.n ws

See appendix for characteriza- P
tion of the National Guardian.,¢'




